# Worship Songs

### **Guitar Chord Sheets**



## House of David MINISTRIES

#### Table of Contents

| A |  | . 13 |
|---|--|------|
|   | Adonai — Paul Wilbur   | . 14 |
|   | Agnus Dei — Michal W. Smith  | . 16 |
|   | Alive — Kim Walker (Jesus Culture)   | . 19 |
|   | Alleluia — Martin Smith (Jesus Culture)  | . 23 |
|   | All I Have — Tim Dobbelmann, Gabriel Brennan and Nate Brennan                          | . 24 |
|   | All My Tears — Emmylou Harris and Julie Miller   | . 26 |
|   | All The Poor And Powerless — All Sons and Daughters                                    | . 28 |
|   | All Who Are Thirsty — Brenton Brown and Glen Robertson                                 | . 30 |
|   | Amazed — Jared Anderson  | . 31 |
|   | Amazing Grace — Carrell and Clayton's Virginia Harmony, John Newton                    | . 32 |
|   | Amazing Love — Chris Tomlin  | 585  |
|   | Am Yisrael Chai — Hebrew Traditional   | . 34 |
|   | Anchor — Hillsong Music  | . 35 |
|   | And Now My Lifesong Sings — Casting Crowns   | . 37 |
|   | Ani Ma'amin — Hebrew Moshe ben Maimon (arrangement by Sam Glaser)                      | . 39 |
|   | A Resting Place — Paul Wilbur  | . 40 |
|   | As It Is In Heaven — Tony Sanchez  | . 42 |
|   | At The Cross — Darlene Zschech and Reuben Morgan                                       | . 43 |
|   | Avinu Our Father — Gad Elbaz   | . 45 |
|   | Awake O Sleeper — Kelanie Gloeckler  | . 48 |
| B |  | . 52 |
|   | Beautiful And Glorious — Carleigh Conant   | . 53 |
|   | Beautiful The Blood — Bryn Waddell   | . 54 |
|   | Because He Lives (Amen) — Matt Maher   | . 56 |
|   | Because We Believe — Nancy Gordon and Jamie Harvill                                    | . 60 |
|   | Before The Throne Of God Above — Charitie Lees Bancroft and Vikki Cook and Jam Harvill |      |
|   | Beneath The Waters (I Will Rise) — Hillsong Music                                      | . 66 |
|   | Be Thou My Vision — Irish Hymn by Mary E. Byrne  | . 68 |

|    | Better Is One Day — Matt Redman   | 70    |
|----|---|-------|
|    | Blessed — Hillsong Music  | 72    |
|    | Blessed Are You — Paul Wilbur and Donna Milgaten                          | 73    |
|    | Blessed Be Your Name — Matt and Beth Redman                               | 74    |
|    | Bless The Lord — Jeff Deyo  | 76    |
|    | Bless The Lord (10,000 Reasons) — Jonas Myrin and Matt Redman             | 78    |
|    | Break Every Chain — Kim Walker (Jesus Culture)                            | 80    |
|    | Breathe — Marie Barnett   | 81    |
|    | Burning Ones — Jesus Culture  | 82    |
|    | By Your Blood — Seth Yates and Michael Ketterer (Azusa Now)               | 86    |
| С  |   | 87    |
|    | Call To Worship — Matt Redman   | 88    |
|    | Call Upon His Name — Darlene Zschech                                      | 90    |
|    | Call Upon The Lord — Elevation Worship                                    | 92    |
|    | Came To My Rescue — Hillsong Music  | 94    |
|    | Come And Let Your Presence — Tim Reimherr                                 | 95    |
|    | Come Away — Jesus Culture   | 98    |
|    | Come Thou Fount Of Every Blessing — American Folk Song by Robert Robinson | 99    |
|    | Come Now — Kara Winton Tupy   | . 103 |
|    | Come To The Table — Kari Jobe   | . 104 |
|    | Creation Song — John Andrew Schreiner                                     | . 106 |
| D  |   | . 108 |
|    | Dance With Me — Chris Dupre (Jesus Culture Version)                       | . 109 |
|    | Days Of Elijah — Donnie McClurkin   | . 110 |
|    | Doxology — Thomas Ken   | . 115 |
|    | Draw Me Close To You — Donnie McClurkin                                   | . 118 |
|    | Dwell — Casey Corum   | . 120 |
| E. |   | . 121 |
|    | Even So Come — Kristian Stanfill  | . 122 |
|    | Everlasting God — Brenton Brown and Ken Riley                             | . 127 |
|    | Everything And Nothing Less — Jason Ingram, Chris McClarney, Aaron Ivey   | . 130 |
|    | Everything Glorious — David Crowder Band                                  | . 132 |
| F. |   | . 136 |

|   | Face Down — Matt Redman   | 137   |
|---|---|-------|
|   | Fall Afresh — Jeremy Riddle                                       | 139   |
|   | Father Of Lights — Kim Walker (Jesus Culture)                     | 140   |
|   | Favorite One — Misty Edwards                                      | 142   |
|   | Fill Me Up — Jesus Culture  | 143   |
|   | Fire Fall Down — Hillsong Music                                   | 144   |
|   | Fire Never Sleeps — Martin Smith and Nick Herbert (Jesus Culture) | 146   |
|   | Follow You — Leeland and Brandon Heath                            | 148   |
|   | For All You've Done — Hillsong Music                              | 150   |
|   | Forever — Chris Tomlin  | 151   |
|   | Forever — Kari Jobe   | 153   |
|   | Forever Reign — Hillsong Music                                    | 155   |
|   | For Your Name Is Holy — Paul Wilbur                               | 157   |
|   | For Who You Are — Hillsong Music                                  | 158   |
|   | Freedom — Jason Upton   | 159   |
|   | From The Inside Out — Joel Houston (Hillsong Music)               | 161   |
| G |   | 163   |
|   | Give Us Clean Hands — Chris Tomlin                                | 164   |
|   | Glorified — Jared Anderson  | 167   |
|   | Glorify Your Name — Hillsong Music                                | 169   |
|   | Glorious Day — Todd Agnew   | 171   |
|   | Glory — Hillsong Music  | 173   |
|   | Glory Come Down — Derek Johnson                                   | 175   |
|   | Glory To God Forever — Steve Fee                                  | . 177 |
|   | God He Reins/All I Need Is You — Hillsong Music                   | 178   |
|   | God Of All Glory — Jeremy Riddle                                  | 179   |
|   | God So Loved — Will Reagan (United Pursuit)                       | 181   |
|   | Good Good Father — Housefires II (Featuring Pat Barrett)          | 183   |
|   | Go Rest High On That Mountain — Vince Gill                        | 185   |
|   | Grace Like Rain — Todd Agnew                                      | 186   |
|   | Great And Mighty King — Chris Brown, Brett Younker, Zachary Kale  | 188   |
|   | Great Are You Lord — All Sons and Daughters                       | 190   |
|   | Greater Than All (All Of The Praise) — Hillsong Music             | . 191 |

|   | Great in Power — Russell Fragar (Hillsong Music)                | 193 |
|---|---|-----|
|   | Great Is Thy Faithfulness — Thomas Chilsholm and William Runyan | 194 |
| н |   | 196 |
|   | Hallelujah — Hillsong Music                                     | 197 |
|   | Hallelujah — Shawn McDonald                                     | 199 |
|   | Hallowed Father — Jeremy Riddle                                 | 201 |
|   | Hands To The Heavens — Kari Jobe                                | 203 |
|   | Harp In My Heart — Kevin Prosch                                 | 206 |
|   | Head To The Heart — United Pursuit                              | 208 |
|   | Healer — Mike Guglielmucci                                      | 211 |
|   | Healing Hand Of God — Jeremy Camp                               | 213 |
|   | Here As In Heaven — Elevation Worship                           | 215 |
|   | He Is Faithful — Bryan and Katie Torwalt                        | 217 |
|   | Here — Kari Jobe  | 221 |
|   | He Reigns — Jeff Nelson and the Oak Hills Choir                 | 223 |
|   | Here I Am — Shawn McDonald                                      | 224 |
|   | Here I Am To Worship — Hillsong Music                           | 225 |
|   | Here's My Heart Lord — David Crowder                            | 227 |
|   | Hidden — United Pursuit   | 229 |
|   | Hinei Ma Tov — Hebrew Traditional                               | 231 |
|   | Hinei Ma Tov (Behold How Good) — Paul Wilbur                    | 232 |
|   | Holy — Klaus Kuehn (Jesus Culture version)                      | 233 |
|   | Holy — Vineyard Music   | 235 |
|   | Holy And Anointed One — Vineyard Music                          | 236 |
|   | Holy Holy — Reginald Heber                                      | 237 |
|   | Holy Holy — Paul Wilbur   | 238 |
|   | Holy Is The Lord — Chris Tomlin and Louie Giglio                | 239 |
|   | Holy Spirit — Bryan and Katie Torwalt                           | 240 |
|   | Hosanna — Hillsong Music  | 241 |
|   | Hoshiana — Joshua Aaron   | 243 |
|   | How Great Is Our God — Chris Tomlin, Ed Cash and Jesse Reeves   | 245 |
|   | How Great Thou Art — Stuart K. Hine                             | 247 |
|   | How He Loves Us — David Crowder Band                            | 249 |

|   | Hungry — Kathryn Scott  | . 251 |
|---|---|-------|
| I |   | . 252 |
|   | I Belong To You — Martin Smith (Jesus Culture)                        | . 253 |
|   | I Can Only Imagine — Bart Millard                                     | . 257 |
|   | I Can't Believe — Elevation Worship                                   | . 258 |
|   | I Could Sing Of Your Love — MercyMe                                   | . 260 |
|   | I Exalt Thee — Pete Sanchez, Jr                                       | . 261 |
|   | I Love Your Presence — Lane, Darren Clarke and Jessie                 | . 262 |
|   | I'm A Lover Of Your Presence — Bryan and Katie Torwalt                | . 263 |
|   | Immanuel — Joshua Aaron   | . 265 |
|   | I Must Find You — Eric J. Marshal (Young Oceans)                      | . 267 |
|   | In Awe Of You — Kim Walker-Smith (Jesus Culture)                      | . 269 |
|   | In Christ Alone — Keith Getty and Stuart Townend                      | . 271 |
|   | Indescribable — Chris Tomlin  | . 273 |
|   | I Need Thee Every Hour — Fernando Ortega                              | . 277 |
|   | In The Secret — Chris Tomlin  | . 279 |
|   | In Your Freedom — Marty Sampson (Hillsong Music)                      | . 280 |
|   | Irresistible — Hillsong Music   | . 282 |
|   | I See The Lord — Vertical Church Band                                 | . 283 |
|   | I Surrender — Hillsong Music  | . 285 |
|   | It Is Well — Bethel Music   | . 289 |
|   | It Is You — Newsboys  | . 291 |
|   | It Was Finished — Bryan and Katie Torwalt                             | . 293 |
|   | I Want To Know You — Jesus Culture                                    | . 295 |
|   | I Was Born To Worship You — Jesus Culture                             | . 297 |
|   | I Will Rejoice — William Murphy III                                   | . 298 |
|   | I Will Trust You — Chris Lizotte                                      | . 299 |
|   | I Will Waste My Life — Misty Edwards                                  | . 300 |
| J |   | . 302 |
|   | Jesus, All For Jesus — Robin Mark                                     | . 303 |
|   | Jesus I Come — Chris Brown and Pastor Steven Furtick                  | . 304 |
|   | Jesus Paid It All — Alex Nifong, Elvina Mabel Hall, John Thomas Grape | . 306 |
|   | Joyful, Joyful — Ludwig Van Beethoven, Ar. Edward Hodges              | . 310 |
|   |   |       |

| K  |   | . 312 |
|----|---|-------|
|    | King Forever — Vineyard Music                                       | . 313 |
|    | King Of Glory — Charlie Hall  | . 314 |
|    | King Of Glory — Matt Redman   | . 315 |
|    | King Of Wonders — Bethel Music featuring Chris Quilala              | . 316 |
| L. |   | . 317 |
|    | Lamb Of God — Twila Paris   | . 318 |
|    | Last Word — Elevation Worship                                       | . 319 |
|    | Lead Me To The Cross — Hillsong Music                               | . 321 |
|    | Let It Rain — Michael W. Smith (Jesus Culture Version)              | . 325 |
|    | Let My Life Be Like A Love Song — Tom Slater and Brenton Brown      | . 326 |
|    | Let My Words Be Few — Matt and Beth Redman                          | . 327 |
|    | Let The Weight Of Your Glory Fall — Paul Wilbur                     | . 328 |
|    | Let Us Adore — Hillsong Music                                       | . 329 |
|    | Light Of The World — Jesus Culture                                  | . 331 |
|    | Light Of Your Face — Misty Edwards                                  | . 333 |
|    | Like The Angels — Brenton Brown                                     | . 334 |
|    | Longing Heart — Jeremy Camp   | . 336 |
|    | Look Upon The Lord — Kari Jobe                                      | . 339 |
|    | Lord I Need You — Matt Maher  | . 341 |
|    | Lord Of Lords — Hillsong Music                                      | . 343 |
|    | Lord Prepare Me To Be A Sanctuary — Randy Scruggs and John Thompson | . 345 |
|    | Lord Reign In Me — Brenton Brown                                    | . 346 |
|    | Lord You Have My Heart — Martin Smith                               | . 347 |
| Μ  | l   | . 350 |
|    | Majesty — Martin Smith  | . 351 |
|    | Make Your Home In Me — Michael and Helen Frye                       | . 353 |
|    | Marvelous Light — Charlie Hall                                      | . 354 |
|    | Ma Tovu — Hebrew Traditional (Paul Wilbur Version)                  | . 355 |
|    | Meet With Me — Ten Shekel Shirt                                     | . 356 |
|    | Met By Love — United Pursuit  | . 357 |
|    | Mighty Breath Of God — Jesus Culture                                | . 358 |
|    | Mighty To Save — Hillsong Music                                     | . 360 |

|   | More Love To Thee — Fernando Ortega                           | 362 |
|---|---|-----|
|   | More Love, More Power — Michael W. Smith                      | 364 |
|   | More Than A Friend — Jeremy Riddle                            | 365 |
|   | My Beloved — Kari Jobe  | 366 |
|   | My Reward — Kristian Stanfill                                 | 368 |
|   | My Savior My God — Aaron Shust                                | 372 |
|   | My Soul Longs For You — Misty Edwards                         | 373 |
| Ν |   | 374 |
|   | Never Once — Matt Redman, Jason Ingram, and Tim Wanstall      | 375 |
|   | No Longer Slaves — Jonathan David Helser and Melissa Helser   | 380 |
|   | No One Is Like You — Klaus Kuehn                              | 382 |
|   | No Other Name — Joel Houston and Jonas Myrin                  | 383 |
|   | None But Jesus — Hillsong Music                               | 385 |
|   | No Sacrifice — Jason Upton                                    | 389 |
|   | No Sweeter Name — Kari Jobe                                   | 390 |
| 0 | ·   | 391 |
|   | Oceans (Where My Feet May Fail) — Hillsong Music              | 392 |
|   | O God, You are My God (Psalm 63) — Fernando Ortega            | 394 |
|   | Oh How I Love You — Brian and Jenn Johnson                    | 397 |
|   | Oh Our Lord — All Sons and Daughters                          | 398 |
|   | Oh Praise Him (All This For A King) — David Crowder           | 406 |
|   | One Desire — Kari Jobe  | 408 |
|   | One Thing — Hillsong Music                                    | 412 |
|   | One Thing Remains — Jesus Culture                             | 415 |
|   | One Thirst — Jeremy Riddle                                    | 417 |
|   | Only You — David Crowder Band                                 | 419 |
|   | Open The Eyes Of My Heart — Paul Baloche                      | 420 |
|   | O The Blood — Thomas and Mary Beth Miller (Kari Jobe Version) | 421 |
|   | Our Great God — Fernando Ortega and Mac Powell                | 423 |
|   | Our God Reigns — Chris Tomlin                                 | 425 |
|   | Overwhelmed — Big Daddy Weave                                 | 426 |
| Ρ |   | 428 |
|   | Praise Adonai — Paul Baloche                                  | 429 |

|    | Praises (Be Lifted Up) — Josh Baldwin                              | 430 |
|----|--|-----|
|    | Pursuit — Daniel Bashta (Jesus Culture)                            | 431 |
|    | Prepare The Way — Charlie Hall                                     | 432 |
| R  |  | 433 |
|    | Raised To Life — Elevation Worship                                 | 434 |
|    | Rend The Heavens — Isa Couvertier                                  | 436 |
|    | Resurrecting — Elevation Worship                                   | 439 |
|    | Rescue — Jared Anderson  | 441 |
|    | Revelation Song — Jennie Lee Riddle                                | 442 |
|    | Rhythm Of Your Heart — Author Unknown (Michael Woodward Version)   | 444 |
|    | Ring The Bell — Joseph Vogels                                      | 445 |
|    | Roar From Zion — Kelanie Gloeckler                                 | 447 |
|    | Rock Of Ages — Augustus Montague Toplady (Fernando Ortega Version) | 450 |
| S. |  | 451 |
|    | Savior — Hillsong Music  | 452 |
|    | Savior King — Marty Sampson and Mia Fieldes (Hillsong Music)       | 454 |
|    | Savior To Me — Kerrie Roberts                                      | 456 |
|    | See His Love — Kim Walker (Jesus Culture)                          | 458 |
|    | Set A Fire — Will Reagan   | 460 |
|    | Shalom Aleichem — Hebrew Traditional                               | 461 |
|    | Shine — Eric Teitelman and Wayne Campbell                          | 467 |
|    | Shout To The North — Martin Smith                                  | 469 |
|    | Sing Hallelujah — Mark Stokes                                      | 471 |
|    | Sing To Jesus — Fernando Ortega and Rich Nibbe                     | 472 |
|    | Sing To The King — Billy Foote                                     | 474 |
|    | Sovereign Over Us — Michael W. Smith                               | 475 |
|    | So Good To Me — Cory Ashbury                                       | 477 |
|    | Son Of God — Hillsong Music  | 479 |
|    | Soul Cry — Misty Edwards   | 481 |
|    | Spirit Of The Living God — Audrey Assad                            | 483 |
|    | Stand In Awe — Jeremy Riddle                                       | 488 |
|    | Stronger — Hillsong Music  | 489 |
|    | Stir Up The Flame — Misty Edwards                                  | 493 |

|    | Surrender — Jeremy Camp   | . 495 |
|----|---|-------|
|    | Surrender — Marc James, Vineyard Music                                      | . 497 |
|    | Surrendered In Praise — Jeremy Riddle                                       | . 498 |
|    | Sweetly Broken — Jeremy Riddle  | . 500 |
| Τ. |   | . 501 |
|    | Take All Of Me — Marty Sampson (Hillsong Music)                             | . 502 |
|    | The Creed — Jeremy Riddle   | . 508 |
|    | The Greatness Of You — Don Moen   | . 510 |
|    | The Heart Of Worship — Matt Redman  | . 512 |
|    | The King Is Among Us — Elevation Worship                                    | . 514 |
|    | The Lord Is Gracious And Compassionate — Vineyard Music                     | . 516 |
|    | The More I Seek You (Alleluia to The Lamb) — Kari Jobe                      | . 517 |
|    | The Name Of Jesus Lifted High — Eddie James                                 | . 518 |
|    | The Solid Rock — Edward Mote  | . 519 |
|    | The Stand — Hillsong Music  | . 521 |
|    | The Way — Jeremy Camp   | . 523 |
|    | The Wonderful Cross — Chris Tomlin and Matt Redman                          | . 525 |
|    | To Be Like You — Hillsong Music   | . 529 |
|    | To Worship You I Live — Matt Gillman  | . 532 |
| U  |   | . 535 |
|    | Unchanging — Chris Tomlin   | . 536 |
|    | Understand — Jeremy Camp  | . 537 |
|    | Undivided Focus — Heather Clark   | . 539 |
|    | Undone — Brian Johnson  | . 541 |
| W  | 1   | . 542 |
|    | Waiting Here — Reuben Morgan  | . 543 |
|    | Walk In The Promise — Jeremy Riddle   | . 544 |
|    | Walk With Me — Jason Ingram, Paul Mabury, John Thatcher, and Stuart Garrard | . 545 |
|    | We Cry Out — Brian and Jenn Johnson   | . 547 |
|    | We Cry Out — Kari Jobe  | . 548 |
|    | We Fall Down — Chris Tomlin   | . 549 |
|    | We Glorify Your Name — Hillsong Music                                       | . 550 |
|    | Well With My Soul — Brenton Brown   | . 552 |

|   | We Shall Assemble — Twila Paris   | 554 |
|---|---|-----|
|   | What Can Wash Away My Sin — Robert Lowry                                    | 555 |
|   | What I have Vowed — Matt Redman   | 556 |
|   | What The Lord Has Done In Me — Hillsong Music                               | 557 |
|   | Where You Go I'll Go — Brian Johnson and Jon Mohr                           | 558 |
|   | Who Is This King — Michael Farren, Pocket Full of Rocks                     | 559 |
|   | Whom Shall I Fear (God of Angel Armies) — Chris Tomlin                      | 560 |
|   | Who You Are — Kristian Stanfill   | 562 |
|   | Wonderful God — Hillsong Music  | 564 |
|   | Worthy Is The Lamb — Darlene Zschech  | 567 |
|   | Worthy Of It All — David Brymer and Ryan Hall                               | 569 |
| Y |   | 570 |
|   | Yahweh — Steven Furtick, Matthews Ntlele, Jane Williams – Elevation Worship | 571 |
|   | Yahweh — Shawn McDonald   | 573 |
|   | Yeshua — Avion Blackman   | 574 |
|   | You Alone Are God — Hillsong Music  | 575 |
|   | You Are My God — Derek Johnson  | 577 |
|   | You Are My God — Macon Delavon  | 580 |
|   | You Are Everything — Matthew West   | 581 |
|   | You Are For Me — Kari Jobe  | 583 |
|   | You Are My Strength — Hillsong Music  | 585 |
|   | You Are So Good To Me — Don Chaffer and Ben Pasley                          | 587 |
|   | You Are Worthy — Darlene Zschech  | 588 |
|   | You Crown The Years (Psalm 65:11) — Hillsong Music                          | 589 |
|   | You'll Come — Hillsong Music  | 593 |
|   | You're Beautiful — Phil Whickham  | 595 |
|   | Your Great Name — Michael Neale and Krissy Nordhoff                         | 597 |
|   | Your Love — Third Day   | 599 |
|   | Your Love Never Fails — Jesus Culture                                       | 600 |
|   | Your Name — Paul Baloche and Glenn Pakiam                                   | 604 |
|   | Your Name Is Glorious — Anthony Skinner and Jess Cates (JC)                 | 605 |
|   | You Said — Hillsong Music   | 607 |
|   | You Won't Relent — Misty Edwards  | 612 |

| Christmas6   | 513 |
|--|-----|
| Away In A Manger — Traditional English Carol, Late 19th Century  | 514 |
| Hark The Herald Angels Sing — Charles Wesley, 17396  | 516 |
| I Heard The Bells On Christmas Day — Casting Crowns  | 517 |
| Light of the Stable — Emmylou Harris, 19796  | 519 |
| Mary Did You Know — Mark Lawry6  | 520 |
| O Come All Ye Faithful — John Francis Wade, 17516  | 522 |
| O Come, O Come, Emmanuel — John Mason Neale and Henry Sloane Coffin, Middle<br>19 <sup>th</sup> Century6 |     |
| O Holy Night — Adolphe Adam, 18476   | 625 |
| Silent Night — Franz Xaver Gruber and Joseph Mohr, 18186   | 527 |
| The First Noel — Traditional English Carol, 18th Centur  | 529 |
| What Child is This — William Chatterton Dix, 1865  | 530 |



#### Adonai - Paul Wilbur

*J* = 108

F

F

F

Verse 1: Am G Lord of eternity F С Mystery behind the veil С G Lord over Heaven and earth, God of Israel Verse 2: Am G Come with Your wisdom and power С Clothed in Your honor and strength С G Lord hear the cry of our hearts, come Oh conquering King Pre-Chorus: F G Am G And every eye will see, Your glory fill the sky Chorus: Am F Adonai, Adonai С G Every knee will bow to Your Lord Most High Am F Adonai, Adonai С Am G F G G You alone are God every tongue will cry, Adonai

Verse 3: Am G Here Jerusalem waits F C Praises lifted on high F C G Here the beautiful gates, long to see You arise

> Pre-Chorus: F G Am G When all of Zion sings, Baruch haba be'shem

> > Bridge: C F You are Lord over all the earth C G You are Lord over all the earth

#### Adonai Ma'Chasenu – David Loden *1* = 108 Intro: Em Am—G Em Dm—Em Em Am—G С Dm—Em (repeat 3x) Verse 1: Em Am G Em Dm—Em Adonai Machasenu, hu-goaleinu, Am—G C—Dm—Em Em (repeat) Yeshua Meshichenu, bitchu-bo Instrumental: Em Am—G Dm—Em Em Em Am—G С Dm—Em (repeat 3x) Verse 2: Em Am G Em Dm—Em Adonai Machasenu, hu-goaleinu, Am—G C—Dm—Em Em (repeat) Yeshua Meshichenu, bitchu-bo Chorus 1: C—Dm—Em C G Am Em Vekarata, vekarata, e-et-sh'mo C—Dm—Em С G Am Em Yeshua, ki-hu-yoshia, bitchu-bo Am Em C—Dm—Em С G Hu-yoshia, hu-yoshia, et-amo

C—Dm—Em (to verse 1x, to chorus 1x)

Et-amo me'avno-tehem, bitchu-bo

Em

Am

С

G

Verse 3:

EmAm-GEmDm-EmThe Lord is our shelter, He's our redeemerEmAm-GC-Dm-Em (repeat)Yeshua our Messiah,trust in Him

Chorus 2:

С Am C—Dm—Em G Em And you shall call on His Name On His name С G Am Em C—Dm—Em For He shall save, trust in Him **Trust in Him** Am C—Dm—Em С G Em He will save, He'll save His people He will save C—Dm—Em С G Am Em Save His people from their sins **Trust in Him** 

#### Agnus Dei – Michal W. Smith

**√** = 68

Verse: A D A (A) D Fm Alleluia, Alleluia E D A For the Lord God Almighty reigns (A) D A (A) D Fm Alleluia, Alleluia E D A For the Lord God Almighty reigns (A) D Fm Alleluia

> Chorus: ΕΑΕΑ D Α Ε (You are) H—oly, Holy, are You Lord God Almighty D Worthy is the Lamb, worthy is the Lamb ΕΑΕΑ D Α Ε You are Holy, Holy, are You Lord God almighty D Worthy is the Lamb, worthy is the Lamb ΕA (repeat verse) A-men

#### Alive — Kim Walker (Jesus Culture)

Capo 4 Intro: C Am Verse 1: С You breathe Your life into my lungs Am You bring to life these dry bones G I know that You're alive Verse 2: С You call me one of Your own Am In my heart You made Your home G I know that You're alive Interlude: C Am С I'm coming alive Verse 3: С You call me one of Your own Am In my heart You made Your home G I know that You're alive ( I'm coming alive G I'm coming alive Am I'm coming alive

Chorus: С We will make Him known Am Jesus is alive, He's alive С We will shout it out Am Jesus is alive, He's alive Verse 4: С To all the dry and weary souls Am Take joy, take heart, be filled with hope G I know that He's alive Verse 5: С To all the ones who have no home Am Get up and run, we're going home G I know that He's alive

> Bridge: C It may get loud G The grave is empty now Am It may get wild F (repeat 3x) His love is like no other

Interlude: F G Am C (repeat 2x)

#### All Creatures — Saint Francis of Assisi and William Henry Draper

Capo 5

Verse 1: G All creatures of our God and King Em Lift up your voice and with us sing С D Oh, Praise Him, alleluia Verse 2: G Thou burning sun with golden beam Em Thou silver moon with softer gleam C Oh, Praise Him, Oh Praise Him D G Alleluia, alleluia, alleluia Verse 3: G Thou rushing wind that art so strong Em Ye clouds that sail in heav'n along С D Oh, Praise Him, alleluia

Verse 4: G Thou rising moon in praise rejoice Em Ye lights of evening find a voice Oh, Praise Him, Oh Praise Him D G Alleluia, alleluia, alleluia Verse 5: G Let all things their Create bless Em And worship Him in humbleness С D Oh, Praise Him, alleluia

> Bridge: G Praise, praise the Father, praise the Son Em And praise the Spirit, three in One C Oh, Praise Him, Oh Praise Him D G (repeat) Alleluia, alleluia, alleluia

Outro: C D G Oh, alleluia, alleluia Alleluia – Martin Smith (Jesus Culture)

*♪* = 70 Capo 3 Intro: D

Verse 1: D G Bm A G Father we have come, to bow down in worship D G Bm A G Lifting up our hearts, we bow down in praise

G

Chorus: (G) D A G D Α A-llelu-ia, Lover of our souls DΑ D G G Α A-llelu-ia, With all of heaven we are singing (tag 2x second chorus) G D Α With all of heaven we are singing

Verse 2: D G Bm A G Bright and morning star, Your eyes blaze like fire D G Bm A G Shining like the sun, You're our one desire

> Bridge: G D A D All the angels cry out, Holy is the Lord God G D A D (repeat bridge 4x) All the earth replies, Holy are You

> > G A
> > Alleluia , Alleluia
> > G A
> > Alleluia, Holy are You Lord

All I Have — Tim Dobbelmann, Gabriel Brennan and Nate Brennan

*J* = 82 Intro: G Gmaj7 Em C Capo 2 Verse 1: GD С Em What have I, in this life G D Em С But the love, in Your eyes G D Em С This empty world, will one day fade G D Em С Only Your truth, will remain Chorus: G D Jesus all I have is You Em С You're the hope I'm holding to G D I might weep but still my faith С **Rests in You** D G As the heavens hold the skies Em ( It's Your hand that holds my life G D And Your love will lead me on С When all else is gone

Interlude: C D Em D C D/F# C D Em F Em Bridge: G D Jesus, all I have is You Em C Jesus, all I have is You G/D D Jesus, all I have is You G/D C Jesus, all I have is You C G D Em C Jesus, all I have is You

#### All My Tears – Emmylou Harris and Julie Miller

Саро 2

Verse 1: Am When I go don't cry for me С G Am In my Father's arms I'll be Am The wounds this world left on my soul С G Am Will all be healed and I'll be whole Verse 2: Am Sun and moon will be replaced С G Am With the light of Jesus' face Am And I will not be ashamed С G Am For my savior knows my name

> Chorus: Am G Am It don't matter where you bury me С G Am I'll be home and I'll be free G Am С It don't matter where I lay С G Am All my tears be washed away

Verse 3: Am Gold and silver blind the eye C G AmTemporary riches lie Am Come and eat from heaven's store C G AmCome and drink and thirst no more

Verse 4: Am So weep not for my friend  $C \qquad G \qquad Am$ When my time below does end Am For my life belongs to Him  $C \qquad G \qquad Am$ Who will raise the dead again

#### All The Poor And Powerless - Leslie Jordan, David Leonard

J = 74 Capo 2 Intro: Em C G Em C G

Verse 1: Em D G С (sustain) All the poor and powerless Am Em DC (sustain) And all the lost and lonely Em D/F# G С (sustain) All the thieves will come confess Em DC (sustain) Am And know that You are holy Am Em DG Will know that You are holy

Chorus: Em C G And all will sing out, Hallelujah Em C G FCG (repeat 2x after 2<sup>nd</sup> verse) And we will cry out, Hallelujah

Instrumental: Em C G Em C G

С

Verse 2: Em D

All the hearts who are content

G

Am Em D C And all who feel unworthy Em D G C

All who hurt will nothing left Am Em D G

Will know that You are holy

Bridge: G D5 Shout it, go on and scream it from the mountains EmGo on and tell it to the masses C5 G/C C5 G/C (repeat 4x) That He is God

> G We will sing out, Hallelujah Dsus And we will cry out, Hallelujah Em We will sing out, Hallelujah C5 G/C C5 G/C God

 $G \qquad \qquad Dsus$ Shout it, go on and scream it from the mountains EmGo on and tell it to the masses  $C5 \qquad G/C \quad C5 \quad G/C \quad (repeat 2x, go soft)$ That He is God

Outro: (go soft) G We will sing out, Hallelujah Dsus We will cry out, Hallelujah Em We will sing out, Hallelujah C5 G/C C5 G/C (repeat 2x) God

#### All Who Are Thirsty – Brenton Brown and Glen Robertson

Саро З

Chorus 1: D2 Dsus-D D2 D G Come, Lord Jesus, Come (4x) Verse 1: D2 D All who are thirsty Fm7 All who are weak G Come to the fountain D/F# G Em7 Dip your heart in the stream of life Verse 2: D Let the pain and the sorrow Fm7 Be washed away G In the waves of His mercy Em7 D/F# G Α As deep cries out to deep (we sing) Chorus 2:

D-D2 Dsus-D D2 G Holy, Spirit, Come (4x)

#### Amazed - Jared Anderson

Capo 2

Verse: G C D G С D You dance over me, while I am unaware С D G D G С You sing all around, but I never hear the sound Chorus: С D Lord I'm amazed by You G Em7 Lord I'm amazed by You С Dsus D Lord I'm amazed by You G How you love me Bridge: С D How wide (Lord how wide) Em7 G How deep (Lord how deep) Dsus С How great (Lord how great) G Is your love for me

#### Amazing Grace — Carrell and Clayton's Virginia Harmony, John Newton

Verse 1: Ε E7 Ε Α Amazing grace, how sweet the sound Fm7 В That saved a wretch like me E7 A E Ε I once was lost, but now am found C#m E D E Was blind, but now I see Verse 2: Ε E7 A E Twas grace that taught my heart to fear Fm7 В And grace my fears relieved E7 Ε A Ε How precious did that grace appear C#m E D E The hour I first believed Verse 3: E E7 A Ε Through many dangers, toils, and snares Fm7 В I have already come E E7 Α Ε Tis grace hath brought me safe thus far C#m Ε D Ε And grace will lead me home

Verse 4: E E7 A E When we've been there ten-thousand years Fm7 B Bright shining as the sun E E7 A E We've no less days to sing God's praise C#m E D E Than when we'd first begun

#### Am Yisrael Chai – Hebrew Traditional

*Verse 1: Em* Am Yisrael chai, Am Yisrael chai *C D Em* Am Yisrael, Am Yisrael, Am Yisrael chai

> Chorus 1: Em D Am Yisrael, Am Yisrael, Am Yisrael chai C Em Am Yisrael, Am Yisrael, Am Yisrael chai

Verse 2: Em Od Avinu chai, Od Avinu chai C D Em Od Avinu, Od Avinu, Od Avinu chai

> Chorus 2: Em D Od Avinu, Od Avinu, Od Avinu chai C Em Od Avinu, Od Avinu, Od Avinu chai

Translation: The Jewish people lives Our Father yet lives

#### Anchor – Hillsong Music

Intro: Am C G F **√** = 73 Capo 4 Verse 1: Am I have this hope С As an anchor for my soul G Through every storm F I will hold to You Am With endless love С All my fear swept away G In everything Am I will trust in You Chorus 1: F С There is hope in the promise of the cross (go soft) Dm Am G You gave everything to save the world You love F Am And this hope is an anchor for my soul G Our God will stand F Unshakeable

Verse 2: Am **Unchanging One** С You who was and is to come G Your promise sure Am You will not let go Chorus 2: F С There is hope in the promise of the cross Dm Am G You gave everything to save the world You love Am And this hope is an anchor for my soul G Our God will stand F Unshakeable Interlude: Am F C G Bridge: Am Your name is higher F Your name is greater С G All my hope is in You Am Your word unfailing F Your promise unchanging С G

## And Now My Lifesong Sings – Casting Crowns

Intro: C/G F C/G Capo 1 Am C Am FG Am G F F Am G Verse 1: C/G C/G F I once was lost, but now I'm found G Am F I once was lost, but now I'm found F G So far away, but I'm home now Am G F I once was lost, but now I'm found Pre-Chorus 1: С F G And now my lifesong sings Verse 2: C/G F C/G I once was blind, but now I see F G Am I once was blind, but now I see F G I don't know how, but when He touched me Am G F I once was blind, but now I see Pre-Chorus 2: С F G And now my lifesong sings F С F And now my lifesong sings F G Am

And now my lifesong sings

Chorus: C/G G I once was dead, but now I live Am G F I once was dead, but now I live F G Now my life to You I give F G Now my life to You I give F G Now my life to You I give

> Outro: F C/GHallelu – jah Am GHallelu – jah F G Am G (repeat outro 4x) Let my lifesong sing to You

End: F G Am G

# Ani Ma'amin – Hebrew Moshe ben Maimon (arrangement by Sam Glaser)

**√** = 78

Verse: Am E Dm Ε Am Am Ani ma'amin be'emuna shlemah Dm Em Am (repeat) Be'viyat ha'Mashiach, ani ma'amin Chorus: (Am)Ve'af al pee she'yit'maheme G Eem cal zeh achakeh lo Am F Acah keylo, bechol yom sheyavo G Em Am Be'chal yom she'yavoh Verse: Am E Am Dm Ε Am I ----- believe, believe with perfect faith Dm In the coming of Messiah Em Am I ----- believe Chorus: (Am)And though, and though, though He tarry G I -- will, I will wait daily Am F For His coming, I will wait G Em Am Daily I will wait

# A Resting Place – Paul Wilbur

**√** = 78

Verse 1: Am G C G My soul finds rest in God alone G Dm G My peace depends on Him Am G G С And in that place of quiet rest Dm G G He fills me from within С G He pours on me His holy oil С G D Spirit of the living God G Am G С Then He takes me by His hand G Dm G And comforts me with His love (2x)

Verse 2: G С G Am Those who wait upon the Lord G Dm G New strength He gives to them Am G C G He gives them wings like the eagle G Dm G So they might soar with Him С G He weaves His strength into their lives С G Л Spirit of the living God Am G С G Then He gives them all of this peace G Dm G To guard their hearts and their minds (2x)

Verse 3: Am G С G Come my soul and take your rest G Dm G And find your peace in Him G Am С G The holy presence of the Lord G Dm G That fills you from within С Oh, pour on me Your holy oil С G D Spirit of the living God G Am С G Fill my cup, Lord I lift it up G Dm G Until I over flow (2x)

### As It Is In Heaven – Tony Sanchez

Ĵ = 96 Capo 4 Intro: Am F G

Verse 1: Am F G Am Our Father who are in heaven F Am G Hallowed be Your name Am F G Am Bring Your kingdom, reveal Your will Am Am F G May it be done here today

*G* Yours is the kingdom, Lord *F* Yours is the power *G* Yours is the glory, Lord *F* Am F G Am Now and forever, Amen

Verse 2: Am F G Am Our Father, who art in heaven F Am G Give us our bread for today Am F Am G And forgive us as we forgive F Am G Am Deliver and lead us in Your name

> Bridge:  $Am \quad F \qquad G \qquad Am$ As it is in heaven may it be on earth (repeat 4x)

## $\label{eq:action} At The Cross - {\tt Darlene Zschech and Reuben Morgan}$

Capo 2 Intro: G D G A Verse 1: DG Α Вт Oh Lord You've searched me DG Α You know my way G A Bm D Even when I fail You G Asus4 A I know You love me Verse 2: D G A Bm Your holy presence DG Α Surrounding me DG A Bm In every season G Asus4 A I know You love me G Asus4 A I know You love me Chorus: D Вт At the cross I bow my knee D Where Your blood was shed for me Α There's no greater love than this D Вт You have overcome the grave D G Your glory fills the highest place Α What can separate me now

G

Verse 3: D G A Bm You go before me D G A You shield my way D G A Bm Your hand upholds me G Asus4 A I know You love me

Verse 4: DG Α Вт And when the earth fades D G Α Falls from my eyes D G Α Вт And You stand before me G Asus4 A I know You love me Asus4 A G I know You love me

> Bridge: G A Bm You tore the veil, You made a way G Bm A When You said that it is done

House of David Ministries

# Avinu Malkeinu – Hebrew Traditional

**√** = 46

Verse: Ε Dm E Dm E Avinu malkeinu chaneinu va'aneinu Am Ε Am Avinu malkeinu chaneinu va'aneinu Dm E Ε Ki'ein banu ma'asim Am Dm Ε Aseh imanu t'zedakah vachesed Am Dm Ε Dm E Aseh imanu t'zedakah vachesed vehoshie nu Dm Am Ε Aseh imanu t'zedakah vachesed Am Dm Ε Dm E Aseh imanu t'zedakah vachesed vehoshie nu

## Avinu Our Father -- Gad Elbaz

Intro: Am D Am D Am D **√** = 55 Em Verse 1: Am Em Avinu she-ba shamaim look down and see Am Em How Your people, Your chosen people, we yearn for Thee Am F D2 F Avinu, who we turn to, hear our plea (F) Em Am Avi---nuuuu Verse 2: (Am) Em Avinu she-ba shamaim hear our call Am Em With heavy and aching heart we bare our soul Am F D2 F See the world in turmoil, protect us all (F) Em Am Avi---nuuuu Chorus 1 & 2: D2 F D2 Avinu, we beseech You С G Lift the veils up above D2 F Avinu, we entreat You F С Give us Your love D2 G F Give us peace evermore

Verse 3: Am Em Avinu she-ba shamiam hear our cry (hear our cry) Am Em Stop the hatred and the chaos, hear our sigh (hear us sigh) Am F D2 F Avinu, who we long for, bring us joy (joy) (F) Em Am Avi---nuuuu

Instrumental: Am F C G Chorus 3: F D2 Avinu, we entreat You С Bring back the light F Give us wisdom G D2 F Give us peace evermore Outro: F D2 Avinu, bring back the light С Give us wisdom G D2 F Give us peace evermore

#### Awake My Soul - United Pursuit

**√** = 70 Capo 4 Intro: Em C G D Verse 1: Em G Father of the mountains С Shepherd of the sea G Em Author of the questions that are hidden in me G A voice out on the water С A whisper in the trees D A longing to believe

> Chorus: C G Awake my soul, awake my soul Em Like a river You will flow C (repeat) Like a river You will flow

Instrumental: Em C G D

Verse 2: Em G I see You in the sunlight C I feel You in the breeze G I hear You in the silence and the mystery G So open up my heart C I'm longing to believe D Teach me to receive

### Awake O Sleeper - Kelanie Gloeckler

Chorus 1:EmD2Awake, awake, O sleeperEmD2Arise, shine, for you light has comeEmD2Awake, awake, O sleeperEmD2The glory of the Lord is upon you

Verse 1: D2 Em Beautiful bride, city on a hill Am Em D2 Em See My army in the valley sleeping still D Sons and daughters slumber in the light Am Em D2 Em The night is gone, the day has come, it's time to prophesy Am Em Say to Zion, My anointed ones Am Em Rise to the glory, grow in the light of the Son

Chorus 2: G D C Arise, arise, shine, daughter of Zion G D C Arise, arise and shine (2x)

Verse 2: D2 Em Kings and priests, whose vision is gone Am Em Em D You shall rise to the brightness of the dawn Great is the darkness, greater is I AM Am D2 Em Em Shake off the dust, come with us, it's time to sing again Am Em Say to Zion, Let the Church arise Am Em R Come together, beautiful Body of Christ

Bridge: Em C Sound the alarm, tell everybody it's time to wake up



## Beautiful And Glorious - Carleigh Conant

**√**=67

Verse 1:DmAmCGFrom our hearts we pour out love on You, the worthy OneDmAmCGWe will sing with all we have to You, the risen Son

Chorus: Dm Am C Jesus, You're beautiful and glorious G (repeat chorus) There is no one like You

Verse 2:

DmAmCGNo one can compare, You stand alone in all You doDmAmCGWe send up praise, You come like rain we want more of You

Bridge: F Am We lift You high, we lift You high C G (repeat bridge) There's no other Name, there's no other Name

Outro (go soft): Dm Am C Jesus, You're beautiful and glorious G (repeat outro) There is no one like You

# Beautiful The Blood - Bryn Waddell

**√** = 85

Verse 1: Am С G F I never knew death could be so sweet Am F G С I never knew surrender could feel so free Am F С G Never seen such meekness and majesty Am G F С (repeat verse) That the blood of Jesus was bled for me

> Chorus: С F G Am And now I sing freedom for all of my days С F G Am It's only by the power of the cross I'm raised С F G The King of Glory rescued me (tag 2x on  $2^{nd}$  chorus) С F G The King of Glory rescued me

Verse 2: F С Am G Never knew His nails would love unfold Am G F С Never knew His wounds they could heal my soul Am G F С I've never seen such beauty and sorrow meet Am G F С That the blood of Jesus was bled for me

Bridge: C F How beautiful the blood flow Am F How merciful the love shown C F The King of glory poured out Am F (repeat verses 1 and 2) Victorious are we now

> Interlude:  $Am \ G \ F \ C \ (2x)$ Outro: C How beautiful You are F How merciful You are Am How glorious You are F (2x) Christ our Savior

### Beauty Beauty - David Brymer

*J* = 67 Саро З Intro: Em C G D/F# Verse 1: Em С In the beginning was the word G The One we have seen and we have heard D/F# The only begotten of the Father Em С You are my One and only Son G Not my will but Yours be done D/F# All we can do is stand in wonder, and sing Chorus: Em Beauty, beauty, beautiful С Glory, glory, glorious G You are

D/F# (repeat 1<sup>st</sup> chorus) You are

Verse 2: С Em Who has believed and who has seen G The suffering servant is our King D/F# Though we despised You, You have loved us Em С The Branch of the Lord has been revealed G And by Your wounds we have been healed D/F# All of the nations stand in wonder, and sing, yeah Bridge 1: С Em Take me into Your throne room D/F# G (repeat)

Let me see Your beauty, let me see Your face

Instrumental outro: Em C G D/F#

# Because He Lives (Amen) – Matt Maher

♪=84 Intro: Am F C

Verse 1:

AmFCI believe in the son<br/>AmFCI believe in the risen one<br/>AmFCI believe I overcome<br/>FAmGBy the power of His bloodFC

Chorus 1: F G Am Amen, Amen GCGCAm G I'm alive, I'm alive because He lives F G Am Amen, Amen C G G С Am G Let my song join the one that never ends Am7 FC **Because He lives** 

Interlude: Am F C Verse 2: F C Am I was dead in the grave F Am С I was covered in sin and shame F С Am I heard mercy call my name F Am G He rolled the stone away

> Bridge: C Am GBecause He lives I can face tomorrow C Am GBecause He lives every fear is gone C Am F G FI know He holds my life my future in His hands

> > Outro: Am F C Because He lives Am F C Because He lives

#### Because We Believe – Nancy Gordon and Jamie Harvill

Verse 1: С D2 D2 We believe in God the Father (echo) D2 С D2 We believe in Christ the Son (echo) D2 С D2 We believe in the Holy Spirit (echo) D2 С D2 We are the Church and we stand as one (echo) Verse 2: С D2 D2 We believe in the holy bible (echo) D2 С D2 We believe in the virgin birth (echo) D2 С D2 We believe in the resurrection (echo) D2 D2 С That Christ one day will return to earth (echo) Chorus: ΑG G A D2 Holy, Holy, Holy is our God G A G Α D2 Worthy, worthy, worthy is our King G D G Ε

All glory and honor are His to receive *D C G Asus D2* To Jesus we sing, because we believe

Verse 3: D2 С D2 We believe in the blood of Jesus (echo) D2 С D2 We believe in eternal life (echo) D2 С D2 We believe in His blood that frees us (echo) D2 С D2 To become the bride of Christ (echo)

### Before The Throne Of God Above - Charitie Lees

Bancroft and Vikki Cook and Jamie Harvill

**♪** = 69

Verse 1: C F CBefore the throne of God above EmI have a strong, a perfect plea F C G AmA great high priest whose name is Love F CWhoever lives and pleads for me

> Chorus 1: FC G My name is graven on His hands F C Am My name is written on His heart F G Am I know that while in heav'n He stands F Am No tongue can bid me thence depart F С No tongue can bid me thence depart

Verse 2:

CFCWhen Satan tempts me to despair<br/>EmAnd tells me of the guilt within<br/>FCGAmUpward I look and see Him there<br/>FCCWho made an end to all my sin

Chorus 2: FC G Because the sinless Savior died F Am С My sinful soul is counted free Am F G For God the just is satisfied F Am To look on Him and pardon me С To look on him and pardon me

> G Em F Halelujah, Halelujah F G C Praise the one, risen Son of God

Verse 3:

CFCBehold Him there, the risen Lamb<br/>EmMy perfect spotless righteousness<br/>FCGAmThe great unchangeable I Am<br/>FCThe King of glory and of grace

Chorus 3: С G F One with Himself I cannot die F С Am My soul is purchased by His blood Am F G My life is hid with Christ on high F Am With Christ, my Savior and my God С With Christ, my Savior and my God

# Behold (Then Sings My Soul) - Joel Houston

*I* = 98 Capo 4 Intro: G Verse 1: G С Behold the Father's heart, the mystery He lavishes on us Em G С As deep cries out to deep, oh how desperately He wants us Em С The things of earth stand next to Him like a candle to the sun Em С Unfailing Father, what compares to His great love Verse 2: G С Behold His holy Son, the lion and the lamb given to us Em G C The Word became a man that my soul should know its Savior Em G С Forsaken for the sake of all mankind, salvation is in His blod Em Л C Jesus Messiah, the righteous died for love Pre-chorus 1: Fm D С It wasn't over, for He is the risen One Chorus 1: Em7 G Then sings my soul, then sings my soul (repeat) How great Your love is, how great Your love is Interlude: (sustain) G Then sings my soul

Verse 2: G С Behold I have a friend, the Spirit breathing holy fire within Em My ever present help speaking truth when I can't find it Em G Light up this broken heart and light my way С Until my time on earth is done Em С D Oh Holy Spirit, breath in me like kingdom come Pre-chorus 2: Em D С Oh, Holy Spirit, let Your work in me be done

> Chorus 2: G Em7 Then sings my soul, then sings my soul D C How great Your love is, how great Your love is

Outro: G (slow) Then sings my soul D My God C G He who was and is to come Em G Dsus D Prepare the way until the work on earth is done Dsus ſ Watch as the clouds He rides swing low Em C (sustain) Lift up the sound as He makes our praise His throne G5 C Behold the Lord our God will lead us home

# Beneath The Waters (I Will Rise) - Hillsong Music

Capo 1

Verse 1: G Em This is my revelation, Christ Jesus crucified G Em Salvation through repentance, at the cross on which He died

Verse 2: G Em Now here my absolution, forgiveness for my sin G Em I sink beneath the waters that Christ was buried in

Chorus: C G D Em I will rise, I will rise, as Christ was raised to life C G D Now in Him, now in Him, I live

Verse 3: G Em I stand a new creation, baptized in blood and fire G Em No fear of condemnation, by faith I'm justified

Bridge: С G I rise as You are risen, declare Your rule and reign Em D My life confess Your lordship, and glorify Your name С Your word it stands eternal, Your kingdom knows no end D Em Your praise goes on forever, and on and on again С G No power can stand against You, no curse assault Your throne D Em No one can steal Your glory, for it is Yours alone С G I stand to sing Your praises, I stand to testify For I was dead in my sin

Outro: C G D Em Now I rise, I will rise, as Christ was raised to life C G D Now in Him, now in Him, I live

# Be Thou My Vision – Irish Hymn by Mary E. Byrne

Саро 5

Verse 1: Α Be Thou my vision, O Lord of my heart F Α Naught be all else to me, save that Thou art D D Thou my best thought, by day or by night Α Waking or sleeping, Thy presence my light Verse 2: Α Be Thou my Wisdom, and Thou my true Word Ε I ever with Thee, and Thou with me, Lord D D Thou my great Father, and I Thy true son Α Thou in me dwelling, and I with Thee one Verse 3: Α Riches I need not, nor man's empty praise Ε Thou mine inheritance, now and always D Л Thou and Thou only, first in my heart Α D Α High King of Heaven, my Treasure Thou art

Verse 4: A High King of Heaven, my victory is won E D A May I reach Heaven's joys, O bright Heaven's Sun D A D Heart of my own heart, whatever befall A D A Still be my Vision, O Ruler of all

# Better Is One Day - Matt Redman

Capo 2

Verse 1: D G A2 How lovely is Your dwelling place, O Lord Almighty D A2 My soul longs and even faints for You D G A2 For here my heart is satisfied, within Your presence D A2 I sing beneath the shadow of Your wing

Chorus: G2Better is one day in Your courts A2Better is one day in Your house G2Better is one day in Your courts A2 (D) Than thousands elsewhere (2x)

Verse 2: D G A2 One thing I ask and I would seek, to see Your beauty D A2 To find You in the place Your glory dwells Bridge: Вт Α My heart and flesh cry out G Α For You, the Living God Вm G Α Α Your spirit's water for my soul Вm Α I've tasted and I've seen G Come once again to me D I will draw near to You A2 Em I will draw near to You

### $\pmb{Blessed}-{\sf Hillsong\ Music}$

Verse: D A DBlessed are those who dwell in Your house A DThey are ever praising You A DBlessed are those whose strength is in You G A DWhose hearts are set on our God

> Pre-Chorus: G AWe will go from strength to strength G AUntil we see You face to face

> > Chorus: D A Bm7 G Hear our prayer, O Lord God Almighty D Asus A Come bless our land Bm7 G As we seek You, worship You

> > > Bridge: D A For You are Holy, for You are Holy Bm7 G For You are Holy Lord

# $Blessed \ Are \ You - {\sf Paul Wilbur} \ and \ {\sf Donna \ Milgaten}$

**√** = 98

Verse 1: D C Em Em Blessed are You O Lord our God С D Em Eternity's Holy King Em D С Em Blessed are You O Lord our God С D Em Whose Word brings on the evening Chorus: С Em C Em D D Em Bare-chu et Adonai ha-mevorach le-olam vaed (2x)Verse 2: Am Em Em D By wisdom O Lord, Heaven's gates open up С D Em With understanding You order the seasons Am Em D Em Creating day and night, turning darkness into light С Em Arranging the stars to Your pleasing Verse 3: Em Am D Em Oh, blessed be the King, to the Holy One we sing С D Em Lord of Hosts is Your name Am Em D Em O ever living God, rule over us D С Em Now and forever the same

### Blessed Be Your Name - Matt and Beth Redman

J = 116 Capo 2

Verse 1: D/F# Em7 C2 G Blessed be Your name in the land that is plentiful D/F# G С2 Where Your streams of abundance flow, Blessed be Your Name G D/F# Em7 C2 Blessed be Your name when I'm found in the desert place D/F# G  $C_2$ Though I walk through the wilderness, Blessed be Your Name

Pre-Chorus:GDEm7C2Every blessing You pour out I'll turn back to praiseGDEm7C2When the darkness closes in Lord, still I will say

C2GDBlessed be the Name of the Lord<br/>Em7CBlessed be Your NameCCGDBlessed be the Name of the Lord<br/>Em7CBlessed be Your Glorious Name

Verse 2: D/F# С2 G Em7 Blessed be Your name when the sun's shining down on me G D/F# С2 When the world's all as it should be, Blessed be Your Name D/F# Em7 G  $C_2$ Blessed be Your Name on the road marked with suffering D/F# С2 G Though there's pain in the offering, Blessed be Your Name

Bridge:GD/F#EmCOh, You give and take away, You give and take away<br/>GDEmCMy heart will choose to say, Lord Blessed be Your Name

# Bless The Lord – Jeff Deyo

Verse 1: Em С G D For Your beauty, for Your goodness Em С And Your wisdom, awesome God G D С Praise the Lord oh my soul Praise the Lord Em С G D For Your power, for Your honor Em С And Your splendor mighty God G D С Praise the Lord oh my soul, Praise the Lord (2x)

> Chorus: G Am I will worship You Em Dm7 I will bless Your name forever G Am I will worship You G D C Bless the Lord oh my soul, Bless the Lord (2x)

Verse 2: С G Em D For Your kindness, for Your favor Em С For Your mercy Gracious One G С D Thank the Lord oh my soul, Thank the Lord Em C G D For Your fire, for Your testing Em С And Your Spirit Holy One G С D Thank the Lord oh my soul, Thank the Lord (2x)Verse 3: Em С G D For Your suffering, for Your anguish Em С And Your sorrow, Humble King G D С Bless the Lord oh my soul, Bless the Lord Em С G D For Your victory, For Your triumph Em С Asus You will soon come and reign over us

# Bless The Lord (10,000 Reasons) – Jonas Myrin and

Matt Redman

**√** = 72

Chorus: С G Bless the Lord, O my soul D/F# Em O my soul С G Dsus4 D Worship His holy name С Em Sing like never before C D Em O my soul С D C/G G C/G G I'll worship Your holy name

> *c D G* Yes, I'll worship Your holy name

Verse 1: С G D Em The sun comes up, it's a new day dawning С G D Em It's time to sing Your song again C G D Em Whatever may pass, and whatever lies before me Dsus4 D G Gsus4 G (to chorus) С2 G Let me be singing when the evening comes

Verse 2: С G D Em You're rich in love, and You're slow to anger С G Em D Your name is great, and Your heart is kind С G Em D For all Your goodness, I will keep on singing Dsus4 D G Gsus4 G (to chorus) С2 G Ten thousand reasons for my heart to find

Verse 3: С G Em D And on that day when my strength is failing Em С G D The end draws near, and my time has come С G D Em Still my soul will sing Your praise unending Dsus4 D G Gsus4 G (to chorus) С2 G Ten thousand years and then forevermore

Break Every Chain – Will Reagan *J* = 68 Intro: Em C G D Em C G5 Chorus 1: Em С G (repeat 3x) Em C G D D There is power in the name of Jesus Je—sus Em To break every chain С To break every chain G D To break every chain Instrumental: Em C G D Em C G D Verse: Em C G D All sufficient sacrifice С Em G D So freely given, such a price Em С G D Bought our redemption, heaven's gates Em C G D Swing wide Chorus 2: Em C G D (repeat 3x) There's an army rising up Em To break every chain С To break every chain G D (to chorus, end, instrumental) To break every chain

# Breathe - Marie Barnett

Verse 1: C2 Fmj7 This is the air I breathe (2x) C G Am Fmj7 G Your Holy presence, living in me

Verse 2: C2 Fmj7 This is my daily bread (2x) C G Am Fmj7 G Your very word, spoken to me

> Chorus: C-G Am-G Fmj7 C G And I, I'm desperate for you C-G Am-G Fmj7 C G And I, I'm lost without you

# Build My Life – Brett Younker, Karl martin, Kirby Kaple, Matt Redman, Pat

Barrett

Capo 1 Intro: G C/G G/B C/G *I* = 69 Verse 1: C/G G Worthy of every song we could ever sing G/B C/G Worthy of all the praise we could ever bring C/G G Worthy of every breath we could ever breathe C/G G/B We live for You Verse 2: C/G G Jesus a name above every other name G/B C/G Jesus the only one that could ever save C/G G Worthy of every breath we could ever breathe G/B We live for you C/G We live for you

Chorus: Cmaj9 Am7 Holy there is no one like you G There is none beside you Em7 Open up my eyes in wonder Cmaj9 Am7 Show me who you are and fill me G With your heart and lead me Am7 (repeat on chorus 2) In Your love to those around me

Interlude: Cmaj9 Dsus Em7 G/B (repeat)

Bridge: Cmaj9 Dsus Em7 I will build my life, upon your love G/B It is a firm foundation Cmaj9 Dsus Em7 I will put my trust, in you alone G/B (repeat, build to chorus) And I will not be shaken

(to chorus 3, repeat 2x, to bridge, interlude, outro on bridge, go soft)

# Burning Ones – Jesus Culture

**√** = 76 Intro: F С Verse 1: F Here inside Your presence С Taken by the wonder of You F Here inside Your glory С We give our lives fully to You Chorus 1: Am G F We cry Holy, Holy are You Am G Am We Cry Holy, Holy are You Verse 2: F Your love it burns inside С Our hearts are satisfied by You F Your love is our reward С It's why we ask for more of You

Chorus 2: F Am G We cry Holy, Holy are You Am F G Our hearts are burning, burning for You Am G F We cry Holy, Holy are You Am G Am Our hearts are burning, burning for You

> Bridge: F G We are Your burning ones Am G We are consumed by You F G We set our lives apart Am G We are consumed by You

> > FGSo let this love be like a fire<br/>AmLet our life be like a flame<br/>GFill our souls with Your desire<br/>FLet our passion bring You fame

# By Your Blood — Seth Yates and Michael Ketterer (Azusa Now)

**√** = 70 Intro: FCGC Verse: F С G С You took the nails for me F С G Am A crown of thorns, to set me free F С G С Upon Your back You bore the scars F С G Am That I might be a child of God (tag on 2<sup>nd</sup> verse) F С G Am That I might be a child of God

> Chorus: (Am) С G С By Your blood we overcome (C) G Am By Your blood we overcome (Am) С G С By Your blood we overcome (C) G Am (to verse—repeat) By Your blood we overcome

Bridge: F GThe Lamb was slain C G AmWe lift up Your name F GAll glory and honor C G Am (to chorus—acapella) We give You all things

# С

# Call To Worship - Matt Redman

Verse 1:EmCWe come to Your mountainEmCDEmThe hill of the Lord we would ascendCDCDEmAnd journey into Your holy place

Verse 2: Em C To feast in Your presence Em C D Em And bring our devotions to You, God C D Em We come as a Kingdom of Your priests

> Chorus: Em C We're climbing up the mountain of the Lord D Towards Your holy place Em And every step is praise C Encountering the glory of Your name D Your throne of holiness Em The wonders of Your grace

Verse 3: Em C We enter Your sanctuary Em C D Em To minister at Your holy throne C D Em Where thousands of angels joyfully sing

> Bridge: Em С Oh come, come let us worship D Come let us recognize С D Em What a sacred thing we do С Come, come let us bow down D God, as we bring our hearts С D Em Let them please the heart of You

# Call Upon His Name – Darlene Zschech

Capo 1 Intro: CGCF CGCGC Verse 1: F Am G С Not to us O God, but to Your name all glory GC Am С F We give thanks and praise, to You alone forever Verse 2: F Am С G Praise Him all the earth, all creation bows to You Am С F G C Nations stand in awe, He is the king of glory Chorus 1: G Am F To you O Lord G Am F G You reign in Heaven and on earth Am F To You alone С Am G As the Earth is filled with knowledge of the Lord Verse 3: С F Am G Call upon His name, the orphans and the widows С F Am С G He'll lift you up again, and shower You with mercy Verse 4: С F Am G Bless You all my soul, robed with strength and majesty С F Am С G The Lion and the Lamb, together come and worship

Chorus 2: GAM F To You O Lord G Am F G You reign in heaven and on earth Am F To You alone Am G As the Earth is filled with Your wonder, yeah G Am F To you O Lord G Am F G You reign in Heaven and on earth Am F To You alone Am С G As the Earth is filled with knowledge of the Lord

Bridge: F G Am All to You F G C Both now and evermore

Verse 5: C F Am G Come and drink again, be filled with living water C F Am G C Call upon His name, He is the King of glory

# Call Upon The Lord – Elevation Worship

**√** = 81

Verse 1: С We need no other hiding place Am7 Our hope is safe within Your name F (F) This we know, this we know Verse 2: С You promised never to forsake Am7 What You began You will sustain (F) This we know, this we know Chorus: C G F I will call upon the Lord Am7 F С For He alone is strong enough to save С G F Rise, your shackles are no more Am7 F (repeat 4<sup>th</sup> verse) С For Jesus Christ has broken every chain

Verse 3: (C) All of the heavens and the earth Am7 Announce the fullness of Your worth F (F) This we know, this we know Verse 4: C And every enemy will flee Am7 As we declare Your victory F (F) This we know, this we know

> Am7 F C Instrumental: Bridge: (x2) Am7 F Jesus Name will break every stronghold C/E C/G F G Freedom is ours when we call His name Am7 F Jesus name above every other C/E F C/G G (repeat 2x) All hail the power of Jesus name

Bridge Tag: C/E F C/G G All hail the power of Jesus name

Instrumental: Am7 F C G (2x)

# Came To My Rescue - Hillsong Music

Intro: C F С G/B F G Am Am Verse 1: G С Falling on my knees in worship F Am С Giving all I am to seek Your face G/B Am F Lord all I am is Yours Verse 2: С G My whole life I place in Your hands Am F С God of mercy humbled I bow down Am F G In Your presence at Your throne Chorus: С G/B Am I called, You answered F С And You came to my rescue and I G/B Am F I wanna be where You are G/B C Interlude: Am G Am Bridge: G/B С Am In my life be lifted high G/B Am In our world be lifted high G

G F In our love be lifted high F9

# Champion – Bryan and Katie Torwalt

*J* = 84 Intro: G G/B G Em С Verse 1: G Oh, victory, You have won Em Victorious, You have come С G/B G (repeat) What was stolen, You brought back to us Chorus: G Our Champion, You fight for us Em7 С2 You made a way, where there was none G Our Champion, You're strong in us Em7  $C_2$ (G) The debt we owed, You paid in blood Verse 2: G The One in Whom we belong Em We'll lift our voice, join His song G/B С G We were orphaned, now forever Yours, forever Yours Instrumental: Em7 C2 G D Bridge: Em C2 We will shout it out, from the mountain tops G D/F# That our God is good, He has overcome Em C2 Let all the earth, every tribe and tongue G/B D (repeat) We will sing it out, He has overcome

# Come And Let Your Presence - Tim Reimherr

**√** = 81

Verse 1: D Come and let Your presence (D) Fill our praise, fill our praise (D) Come and let Your presence fill this place.

> Chorus: G AFor You are the One we want to meet G AJesus shine through all the praises that we sing

Verse 2: D We have come to give You (D) Highest praise, highest praise (D) We have come to love You in this place

> Bridge: G It's all for You A Here we are, here we are

#### Come Away – Jesus Culture

Capo 4 Intro: Em CGD С G Verse: С G Em Come away with me, Come away with me G C D It's never too late, it's not too late, it's not too late for You С G Em I have plan for you, I have a plan for you С G D It's gonna be wild, it's gonna be great, it's gonna be full of me Chorus: G D С Open up your heart and let me in

#### **Come Like The Dawn** – Ryan Williams *♪* = 47 Capo 2 Intro: D F#m7 – A F#m7 – D F#m7 – A Verse 1: F#m7 F#m7 D Α You are welcome here, You are welcome here F#m7 F#m7 A (repeat) D You are welcome here Holy One Chorus: Α D Α Spirit of God come like the dawn F#m7 Ε Open the heavens on us D *E* (repeat 2<sup>nd</sup> chorus) Α We want to know You, we want to know You Instrumental: *D F*#*m*7 – *A F*#*m*7 – *D F*#*m*7 – *A* Verse 2: F#m7 D F#m7 Α Make Your presence known, make Your presence known F#m7 D F#m7 A Make Your presence known Holy One Bridge Bm7 F#m7 D Ε Α How marvelous, how wonderful is Your love, is Your love Ε Bm7 F#m7 Α D How marvelous, how wonderful is Your love, is Your love

Interlude: D D/F# A AE A AE D D/F# A Verse 3: A D F#m7 A Let Your glory fall, let Your glory fall F#m7 D F#m7 A Let Your glory fall on us

Outro:F#m7DYou are welcome here, You are welcome hereF#m7DF#m7AYou are welcome here Holy One

# Come Thou Fount Of Every Blessing – American

Folk Song by Robert Robinson

Verse 1: D Come Thou Fount of every blessing G Α D Tune my heart to sing Thy grace D Α Streams of mercy, never ceasing G Α D Call for songs of loudest praise D Α G D Teach me some melodious sonnet DA G D Sung by flaming tongues above D Praise the mount, I'm fixed upon it G Α D Mount of God's unchanging love Verse 2: D Α Here I raise my Ebenezer G Α D Hither by Thy help I'm come D And I hope, by Thy good pleasure G Α D Safely to arrive at home D A G D Jesus sought me when a stranger D A G D Wandering from the fold of God D He, to rescue me from danger G Α Interposed His precious blood

Verse 3: D Α Oh, to grace how great a debtor G Α D Daily I'm constrained to be D Α Let that grace now like a fetter G Α D Bind my wandering heart to Thee D G Α D Prone to wander, Lord, I feel it D AG D Prone to leave the God I love D Α Here's my heart, oh take and seal it G Α D Seal it for Thy courts above

#### Come Now – Kara Winton Tupy

Chorus 1: D С Em Come now, come now, Holy Spirit come (3x)Verse 1: Em С D Em Only You can reveal Em С D Em Only You can restore Em С D Em С D Em Only You can touch the heart of Your bride Verse 2: С Em D Em Only You can reveal Em С D Em Only You can restore Em С D Em Only You can touch the heart of Your bride D Em Lift her up so she shines Chorus 2: С D Em Come now, come now, Holy Spirit come С D Em Come now, come now, Holy Spirit come С D Em We Your bride are waiting for G Am7 G/B С

Your breath of life, Your breath of life

# Come To The Table – Kari Jobe

Chorus: Α Come to the table D He's waiting and drawing you Α Come to the table D He's asking and calling Вт For you to come Ε You to come Α And dine with the King Verse: D The bread of life Ε And the wine of redemption D The table of peace Ε He is waiting here Ε He's prepared a place D Ε Just for you

So, won't you

D

Bridge: Α At the table prepared for you D The table prepared for you At the table prepared for you D The table prepared for you D Α In the midst of your enemies D Α In the midst of your enemies D Α He's calling you, He's is calling you Α D To come, to come, to come

# Creation Song – John Andrew Schreiner

Verse 1: G He wraps Himself in light, as with garment F He spreads out the heavens G And walks on the wings of the wind Verse 2: G He sends forth the springs from the valleys G They flow between mountains F The birds of the air F Dwell by the waters G Lifting their voices in song Chorus 1: G С Singing glory, glory Am G D G Glory to the Lamb G С G D

All praises, and honor, forever

Verse 3: G He made the moon for its seasons G The sun knows its setting He looks at the earth and it trembles G He touches the mountains G And they smoke Verse 4: G I will sing to the Lord all my life G I will sing praises to my God F As long as I live F G Praises to the Lord, Oh my soul Chorus 2: С G Singing glory, hallelujah Am G D G Glory to our God

G C D G All praises, and honor, forever

# D

#### Dance With Me - Chris Dupre

*J* = 47 Capo 4 Intro: G C Dadd4 Verse 1: Em С Behold You have come G Dsus D Over the hills, upon the mountains Em С To me You have run G Dsus (repeat verse) My beloved, You've captured my heart Chorus 1: G2sus C/G G G/C Dsus/C C G/C D С G Won't you dance with me O lover of my soul G Dsus To the song of all songs Verse 2: Em С With You I will go Dsus D You are my love, You are my fair One Em С Winter has past G Dsus D And the spring time has come Chorus 2: G2sus C/G G G/C Dsus/C C G/C D G С Won't you dance with me O lover of my soul G Dsus To the song of all songs G G2sus C/G G G/C Dsus/C C G/C D C Romance me O lover of my soul G C/G G (G Dsus to chorus, end G) To the song of all songs

# Days Of Elijah – Donnie McClurkin

Α

Α

Α

J = 101 Verse 1: D These are the days of Elijah Ε Declaring the word of the Lord D And these are the days of Your servant Moses Ε Α **Righteousness being restored** Pre-Chorus 1: C#m7 Fm7 And though these are days of great trials D F Of famine and darkness and sword Α D Still we are the voice in the desert crying Α F Prepare ye the way of the Lord Chorus:

Ε D Δ Behold He comes, riding on the clouds Ε Shining like the sun, at the trumpet call D Α Lift your voice, it's the year of jubilee F Α Out of Zion's hill salvation comes

Verse 2: A D These are the days of Ezekiel A E A The dry bones becoming as flesh D And these are the days of Your servant David A E A Rebuilding the temple of praise

Pre-Chorus 2:C#m7Fm7And these are the days of the harvestDEThe fields are as white in Your worldADAnd we are the laborers in Your vineyardAEADDeclaring the word of the Lord

Bridge: A There is no God like Jehovah D There is no God like Jehovah A There is no God like Jehovah E There is no God like Jehovah Death Was Arrested – Adam Kersh, Brandon Coker, Heath

Balltzglier, Paul Taylor Smith

*♪* = 150 Intro: C F2 C Verse 1: С F С Alone in my sorrow and dead in my sin Am Gsus С Lost without hope and no place to begin С C F Your love made a way to let mercy come in Am7 Gsus С When death was arrested and my life began Verse 2: С F С Ash was redeemed, only beauty remains Am Gsus С My orphan heart was given a name С F С My mourning grew quiet, my feet rose to dance Am7 Gsus С When death was arrested and my life began Chorus: F С Am7 G Oh Your grace so free washes over me Am7 F G You have made me new, now life begins with You Am7 G F С It's Your endless love pouring down on us Am7 F G (F) (to verse 4)

You have made us new, now life begins with You

Verse 3: С F С Released from my chain, I'm a prisoner no more Am7 Gsus F2 My shame was a ransom He faithfully bore С С He canceled my debt and He called me His friend Am7 Gsus С When death was arrested and my life began

Verse 4:

С Dm7 Our Savior displayed on a criminal's cross F2 Am7 G Darkness rejoiced as though Heaven had lost C F C But then Jesus arose with our freedom in hand Am7 С That's when death was arrested and my life began Am7 C That's when death was arrested and my life began

> Bridge: С F С Oh we're free, free, forever we're free Am7 G С Come join the song of all the redeemed С F С Yes we're free, free, forever amen Am7 G (repeat) С When death was arrested and my life began

> > Outro:GCAm7GCWhen death was arrested and my life began<br/>C/FGCWhen death was arrested and my life began

# Desire Of Our Souls - United Pursuit

**√** = 82 Capo 5 Intro: Em C G D Verse: Em С G D You're the desire of our souls Em G D С God You're all that we're looking for Em С G D We have beheld You, God give us more Em С G D Though we're weak we are willing to give all we have

> Chorus: Em C G D For all that You are Em C G D (2<sup>nd</sup> chorus repeat 4x) For all that You are

### **Do It Again** – Steven Furtick, Matt Redman, Chris Brown, Mack Brock

**√** = 86 Capo 4 Intro: С G/B Verse 1: С G/B Walking around these walls, I thought by now they'd fall С6 G But You have never failed me yet С G/B Waiting for change to come, knowing the battle's won C6 For You have never failed me yet

Chorus: C/E D/F# Your promise still stands С G Great is Your faithfulness, faithfulness C/E D/F# I'm still in Your hands G/B G С This is my confidence, You've never failed me yet C (to chorus) This is my confidence, You've never failed Turnaround: G/B C G/B C Verse 2: G/B С I know the night won't last, Your word will come to pass C6 G My heart will sing Your praise again G/B Jesus You're still enough, keep me within Your love C6 G

My heart will sing Your praise again

Instrumental: G/B C G/B C D/F G D/F G Bridge: G/B C G/B C D/F# G I've seen You move, You move the mountains D/F# G And I believe, I'll see You do it again G/B C G/B C D/F# G You made a way when there was no way D/F# G G/B C2 (repeat 3x) And I believe, I'll see You do it again Interlude: G/B C G/B C D/F# G D/F# G I'll see You do it again (It again) G/B C G/B C D/F# G D/F# G Outro: G/B С G/B С You've never failed me yet G/B G/B С С I never will forget G/B С G/B С I never will forget, You've never failed me yet

# Doxology — Thomas Ken

Doxology: F С С Praise God, from whom all blessings flow F G Praise Him, all creatures here below С F С Praise Him above, ye heav'nly host G C F Praise Father, Son, and Holy Ghost FC FC FC FC FG C Amen, Amen, Amen, Amen

# Draw Me Close To You - Donnie McClurkin

Capo 1

Verse 1: D Α Draw me close to You Ε Α Never let me go Ε D2 I lay it all down again Fm To hear You say that D I'm Your friend Verse 2: Α D You are my desire Ε Α No one else will do Ε Cause nothing else D2 Could take Your place Fm D To feel the warmth of Your embrace Pre-Chorus: A D2 Help me find the way E A D E Bring me back to You

> Chorus: A = D2You're all I want A = D2 = E7You're all I've ever needed A = D2You're all I want E7 = E = A = D = EHelp me know you are near

## **Dwell** – Casey Corum

Capo 5

Verse 1: Am G2 D D Dwell in the midst of us Am D G2 D Come and dwell in this place D Am G2 D Dwell in the midst of us D Am G2 D Come and have Your way

Verse 2: G2 D Am D Dwell in the midst of us Am G2 D D Wipe all the tears from our faces Am G2 D D Dwell in the midst of us D Am G2 D You can have Your way (2x)

> Chorus: G2 D Am D Not our will but Yours be done Am G2 Come an change us Am G2 D D Not our will but Yours be done Am G2 Come sustain us



Enter The Gates - Bryan & Katie Torwalt, Jonathan Smith, Mia Fieldes

*J* = 92 Intro: C Dm7 Am7 F Verse 1: С My eyes on Your faithfulness Am O God let me not forget F С To sing in the valley to look toward Your goodness С My heart set on who You are Am You're the light that consumes the dark F С The joy and the strength to lift up my hands and sing Chorus 1: С Dm7 I enter the gates with nothing but thanks Am7 I want to magnify Your worth Am7 I want to bring You more than words С Dm7 I enter the gates, come reckless with praise Am7 I'll bring a heart that wants You first Am7 F C All for Your glory

Instrumental: C Dm7 Am7 F

Verse 2: C My feet on the battle ground Am My weapon will be my sound F C I will not be silent, my song is my triumph

> Bridge: Am7 F (Fmaj7) Sing, My soul will sing C/EMy soul will make this place an altar G (G4) (repeat 5x) Make this place an altar

Chorus 2: С Dm7 I enter the gates with nothing but thanks Am7 I want to magnify Your worth Am7 I want to bring You more than words С Dm7 I enter the gates, come reckless with praise Am7 I'll bring a heart that wants You first Am7 FC (to chorus 1) All for Your glory Am7 F C (to outro) All for Your glory

Outro: C Dm7 Am7 F C

# Erev Shel Shoshanim – Moshe Dor, Yosef Hadar

**√** = 55

Verse 1: Em Am Erev shel shoshanim Em Netzeh na el ha-bustan (Em) D Mor besamim u'levona Bm Em Le'ragelech miftan

> Chorus: Em Am Laila yored le'at Em Ve'ruach shoshan noshvah D Hava elchash lach shir balat Bm Em (repeat) Zemer shel ahava

Verse 2: Em Am Shachar homa yona Em Roshech maleh t'lalim (Em) D Pich el ha-boker shoshana Bm Em Ek-tefenu li

#### Even So Come – Chris Tomlin, Jess Cates, Jason Ingram

*J* = 162 Intro: Am Em G Dsus D Verse 1: Am All of creation, all of the earth Em G Make straight a highway, a path for the Lord Gsus—G D Jesus is coming soon Verse 2: Am Call back the sinner, wake up the saint Em G Let ev'ry nation shout of Your fame Gsus—G D Jesus is coming soon Chorus: Em С G Like a bride waiting for her groom Bm (Bm7) Em We'll be a church ready for you (Em) С G Every heart longing for our king Bm (Bm7) С G D (D/F#) We sing, even so come, Lord Jesus come (to instrumental) С G D Even so come, Lord Jesus come С (Chorus 2, repeat to ending) G D Even so come, Lord Jesus come

Verse 3: Am There will be justice, all will be new Em G Your Name forever, faithful and true Gsus-G Jesus is coming soon

> Instrumental: C G D4 Bridge: C Em D4 So we wait, we wait for You C Em D4 (repeat) God (yes) we wait, You're coming soon

> > Ending: C G D C Even so come, Lord Jesus come

 $\label{eq:constraint} Ever Be- {\tt Kalley Heiligenthal, Gabriel Wilson, Chris Greely, Bobby Stand}$ 

**√** = 139

Verse 1: Em7 G D Your love is devoted, like a ring of solid gold F#m7 (G) Α Like a vow that is tested, like a covenant of old (D) Em7 Your love is enduring through the winter rain F#m7 (G) Α G And beyond the horizon with mercy for today

> Pre-Chorus 1: G D A Faithful You have been and faithful You will be (A) Em7 You pledge Yourself to me, and it's why I sing

> > Chorus: G DYour praise will ever be on my lips, ever be on my lips Bm7 AYour praise will ever be on my lips, ever be on my lips G DYour praise will ever be on my lips, ever be on my lips Bm7 AYour praise will ever be on my lips, ever be on my lips Bm7 A

Verse 2: D Em7 G You father the orphan, Your kindness makes us whole F#m7 (G) D Α You shoulder our weakness and Your strength becomes our own (D) Em7 You're make me like You, clothing me in white (G) F#m7 Α G Bringing beauty from ashes, for You will have Your bride

Pre-Chorus 2:GDAFree of all her guilt and rid of all her shame(A)Em7(to chorus)And known by her true name, and it's why I sing

Bridge (repeat 2x):DAsusYou will be praised, You will be praisedBm7GOWith angels and saints we sing, worthy are You Lord(D)AsusYou will be praised, Your will be praisedBm7GDWith angels and saints we sing, worthy are You Lord

(sustain) And it's why I sing

Ending: G D Bm7 A

## Everlasting God – Brenton Brown and Ken Riley

Verse: A Asus A Strength will rise as we wait upon the Lord Asus A We will wait upon the Lord Asus A We will wait upon the Lord (repeat)

> Pre-Chorus: D F#m E Our God, You reign forever D F#m E Our hope, our Strong Deliverer

> > Chorus: A D You are the everlasting God F#m The everlasting God D You do not faint You won't grow weary

A D You're the defender of the weak *F#m* You comfort those in need D You lift us up on wings like eagles

# Everything And Nothing Less – Jason Ingram, Chris

McClarney, Aaron Ivey

**√** = 71 Capo 3 Verse 1: Em7 G2 D Am7 Humbly I stand, and offering Em7 G2 D With open hands, Lord I bring Channel: С **Everything and nothing less** Em7 D My best, my all С You deserve my every breath Em7 D My life, my song Chorus: Em7 Dadd4 D G I surrender, I surrender all Dadd4 D (repeat 2<sup>nd</sup> chorus) G Em7 Oh, I surrender, I surrender all (Jesus) Verse 2: Em7 G2 D Am7 Lord, take control, I trust You Em7 G2 D

I'm letting go, to give You

Bridge: С D **Everything and nothing less** (D) I give You G/B Em **Everything and nothing less** (G/B) Forever D С Everything and nothing less (D) Em Oh, my life is Yours G/B (repeat bridge) Completely Yours, Oh

Chorus (go soft—build crescendo): G Em7 Dadd4 D (repeat 9x) I surrender, I surrender all

> Outro (go soft): D CEverything and nothing less Em7 DMy best, my all CYou deserve my every breath Em7 DMy life, my song

# **Everything Glorious** – David Crowder Band

Capo 4

Verse 1: G D C The day is brighter here with You G D С The night is lighter than its hue G D С Would lead me to believe G D С Which leads me to believe Chorus: G D С You make everything glorious (3x) G D С And I am Yours G С D С What does that make me Verse 2: G D С My eyes are small but they have seen G D C The beauty of enormous things G D С Which leads me to believe G D С There's light enough to see that

Bridge: Em С From glory to glory G D You are glorious, You are glorious Em C From glory to glory G D You are glorious, You are glorious С Which leads me to believe D Why I can believe

## Exalted Over All – Vertical Church Band

*J* = 105 Capo 4 Intro: G D С G Verse 1: G From heaven's throne, You came to us D/F# And set Your heart upon the cross С G We'll never know the sacrifice You've made G For all our sin and all our shame D/F# You took the nails, You took our place С G No one else could do what You have done

> Chorus 1: G One name is higher G/B C One name is stronger G D Than any grave, than any throne Em C Christ exalted over all

Verse 2: G From the grave where death would die D/F# You rose again and brought us life C You're reigning now, the Savior of the world C You're reigning now, the Savior of the world

Chorus 2: G One name is higher G/B C One name is stronger G D Than any grave, than any throne Em С Christ exalted over all G/B C G The only Savior, Jesus Messiah G D To You alone our praise belongs Em С Christ exalted over all Bridge (2<sup>nd</sup> bridge—go soft, build): D We'll sing Your praise Em We'll sing Your praise С G We'll sing Your praise forever D We lift Your name Em We lift Your name С G (repeat—to chorus 2) Jesus over all

F

#### Face Down - Matt Redman

Verse 1: Em B Welcomed in to the courts of the King D2 Em I've been ushered in to Your presence B Lord, I stand on Your merciful ground D2 C Yet with every step tread with reverence

> Chorus: G C And I'll fall face down Em D2 C As Your glory shines around G C Yes, I'll fall face down Em D2 C As Your glory shines around

Verse 2: Em B Who is there in the heavens like You D2 Em And upon the earth, who's your equal Em You are far above B You're the highest of heights D2 C We are bowing down to exalt You Bridge: Em D2 So let Your glory shine around C Let Your glory shine around D2 King of glory, here be found D2 King of glory

## Fall Afresh - Jeremy Riddle

Capo 2 Intro: D Α D Α Verse: D D Α Α Awaken my soul, come awake Α D Fm To hunger, to seek, to thirst Α D Α D Awaken first love, come awake Α D Fm D And do as you did, at first

> Chorus: D Ε Fm Α Α Spirit of the living God come fall afresh on me Ε D Α Come wake me from my sleep Α D Α Blow through the caverns of my soul Ε Fm D A E A Pour in me to overflow

> > Bridge: Fm A Spirit come and fill this place Fm A (E) Let Your glory now invade

### Father Of Lights – Kim Walker (Jesus Culture)

*J* = 124 Capo 2

Verse 1:

EmCD2Like a flame, love burned in Your eyesEmCD2Driving You to pay the greatest priceEmCD2You bought my life, so I could be a lightEmCD2Reflecting You, reflecting love

Pre-Chorus:EmGDEverything good comes from You, Father of lightsEmGDYour love will always pierce through the darkest night

Em Em Love has a voice G Love has a name D Jesus, Jesus Em Your love is a light G Filling my eyes D Jesus, Jesus

Verse 2: С D2 Em You bore the weight, of death upon Your heart Em D2 С And Your last breath tore the veil apart Em С D2 You made a way, for me to walk in grace Em D2 С So I could love You, face to face

> Bridge: Em C G I will never be the same D Em Love has called my name (Em) С G D From the ashes, I rise to proclaim Em С G Your love is undefeated D Em Forever You will reign С G D Justice has won again

### Favorite One - Misty Edwards

J = 78 Capo 2

Verse: Am F Jesus, here I am your favorite one Em What are You thinking, what are You feeling Am I have to know

> Chorus: Am F For I am after Your heart Em I'm after Your heart Am I'm after you

> > Bridge: Am F And I'll crown You with my love Em Am And I'll crown You with my love

#### Fill Me Up – Jesus Culture

**√** = 70

Verse:

Em G You provide the Fire Em G I'll provide the sacrifice Em G You provide the Spirit C And I will open up the inside

> Chorus: Em Fill me up God G Fill me up God C Fill me up God D2 (repeat 1<sup>st</sup> chorus 4x and 2<sup>nd</sup> chorus 6x) Fill me up



### Fire Fall Down - Hillsong Music

Capo 2 Intro: E A Chorus: Ε Α Cause I know that You're alive Ε Α You came to fix my broken life Ε And I'll sing to glorify Ε Α Ε Α Your Holy name, Jesus Christ Verse 1: Ε You bought my life Α With the blood that You shed on the cross When You died for the sins of men В And You let out a cry Ε Crucified now alive in me Verse 2: Ε These-hands are Yours Α Teach them to serve as You please And I'll reach out desperate to see В All the greatness of God Ε May my soul rest assured in You

Pre-Chorus: В Α I'll never be the same Α В No I'll never be the same Chorus: Ε Α Cause I know that You're alive F Α You came to fix my broken life Ε And I'll sing to glorify Ε Α Ε Α Your Holy name, Jesus Christ Verse 3: Ε You've changed it all You broke down the wall Α When I spoke and confessed In You I am blessed В Now I walk in the light F In victorious sight of You Bridge: Ε Α Ε Your fire fall down, Your fire fall down Α On us we pray Ε Ε Α Show me Your heart, show me Your way Α Show me Your glory

#### Fire Never Sleeps – Martin Smith and Nick Herbert (Jesus Culture)

Capo 2

Verse 1: Em C G G/A I feel the heat is rising Em C G/A G The flames on the horizon are at my door Em C G G/A I'm staring at the ruins Em С G G/A The embers of our brokenness scattered on the floor Em G/A С G This fire never sleeps, His fire never sleeps Verse 2: Em C G/A G I see that hope is coming G/A Em С G To pull me from the ashes, ignite my soul Em C G G/A Please, burn away the darkness Em С G 'Cos love is like a furnace where Your fire never sleeps Chorus 1: Em С G G/A Burn oh my soul, set me on fire Em С G G/A

Burn oh my soul, light up the fire Em C G G/ABurn oh my soul

Verse 3: Em (NC) G G/A Stop, I never want to miss You G/A Em C G Something new is being born, and we were born for this Em C G/A G Lord, we know a day is coming Em С G When we look into Your eyes, and see a fire that never sleeps Em D С Your fire never sleeps, Your fire never sleeps Chorus 2: Em С G/A G Burn oh my soul, set me on fire Em С G/A G Burn oh my soul, light up the fire Em С G G/A Burn oh my soul Em С G G/A Your (This) fire never sleeps, Your (this) fire never sleeps G (to ending) Bridge: Em C G Purify my heart Em C G Purify my heart F#m D Α Spirit fall on us (NC) Spirit fall on us Interlude: Em C G G/A Em C G G/A Outro: G/A Em С G Your fire never sleeps, Your fire never sleeps

#### $Follow \ You - {\tt Leeland \ and \ Brandon \ Heath}$

Verse 1: Α You lived among the least of these Ε The weary and the weak Fm And it would be a tragedy D For me to turn away Verse 2: Α All my needs you have supplied Ε When I was dead You gave me life Fm D How could I not give it away so freely Chorus: Α And I'll follow You into the homes of the broken F I'll follow You into the world Вт D

I'll meet the needs for the poor and the needy, God

I'll follow You into the world

Verse 3: Α Use my hands, use my feet Ε To make Your kingdom come Fm Through the corners of the earth D Until Your work is done, yeah Verse 4: Α Cause faith without works is dead Ε And on the cross Your blood was shed Fm D So, how could I not give it away so freely, yeah

> Bridge: D Α I give all myself D Α I give all myself D Α Ε I give all myself to You D Α Oh, and I give all myself D Α Yes, I give all myself D Α Ε And I give all myself to You, yeah

### For All You've Done - Hillsong Music

Verse: E Esus My Savior, Redeemer E Esus Lifted me from the miry clay E Esus Almighty, forever E Esus I will never be the same

> Pre-Chorus: C#m Cause You came near A From the everlasting E To the world we live B The Father's only Son

> > Chorus: Ε B/D# You lived and You died A/C# В You rose again on high Ε B/D# You've opened the way A/C# В For the world to live again В Ε Α Esus Hallelujah, for all You've done

> > > Interlude: C#m7 A E B

Bridge:

*C#m B A2 B* Hallelujah, for all You've Done

#### Forever - Chris Tomlin

**√** = 59 Capo 1 Verse 1: G Give thanks to the Lord our God and King G His love endures forever С For He is good, He is above all things С G His love endures forever Pre-Chorus 1: C2/E D Sing praise, sing praise Verse 2: G With a mighty hand and outstretched arm G His love endures forever С For the life that's been reborn С G His love endures forever Pre-Chorus 2: D С D С Sing praise, sing praise, sing praise, sing praise Chorus: Em7 G

Forever God is faithful, forever God is strong D
C
G
Forever God is with us, forever, forever Verse 2: G From the rising, to the setting sun G His love endures forever C By the grace of God we will carry on C His love endures forever

> Bridge: G Em His love endures forever, His love endures forever G C (3x) His love endures forever, forever

#### Forever – Kari Jobe

**J** = 72 Саро З Intro: G D Am C Verse 1: G D The moon and stars they wept Em The morning sun was dead С The Savior of the world was fallen G D His body on the cross Em His blood poured out for us С The weight of every curse upon Him Interlude: G D Am C Verse 2: G D One final breath He gave Em As Heaven looked away С The Son of God was laid in darkness G D A battle in the grave Em The war on death was waged С The power of hell forever broken

Chorus: D G The ground began to shake Em The stone was rolled away С G His perfect love could not be overcome (G) D Now death where is your sting Em Our resurrected King C Has rendered you defeated

G D Forever, He is glorified Em C Forever, He is lifted high G D Forever, He is risen Em C He is alive, He is alive

#### Forever Reign - Hillsong Music

Verse 1: С You are good, You are good When there's nothing good in me G/B You are love, You are love On display for all to see You are light, You are light When the darkness closes in G/B You are hope, You are hope С You have covered all my sin Verse 2: С You are peace, You are peace When my fear is crippling G/B You are true, You are true Even in my wandering С You are joy, You are joy You're the reason that I sing G/B You are life, You are life, С In You death has lost its sting Chorus:

С G/C Oh, I'm running to Your arms, Am I'm running to Your arms G/A The riches of Your love G F Will always be enough Am G F Nothing compares to Your embrace Am G F (C) Light of the world, forever reign Verse 3: С You are more, You are more Than my words will ever say G/B You are Lord, You are Lord All creation will proclaim С You are here, You are here In your presence I'm made whole G/B You are God, You are God С Of all else I'm letting go Bridge: Am My heart will sing F No other name

C G (F) Jesus, Jesus

## For Your Name Is Holy - Paul Wilbur

J<sup>•</sup> = 67 Capo 2

Verse: Dm C I enter the Holy of Holies Gm C Dm I enter by the blood of the Lamb Dm C I enter to worship You only Gm C Dm I enter to honor I Am

> Chorus: С Gm F Dm Lord I worship You, I worship You F С Gm Dm Lord I worship You, I worship You Bb С Dm For your name is Holy, Holy Lord Bb С Dm (repeat) For your name is Holy, Holy Lord

> > Вb С Dm Let the weight of Your glory cover us Bb С Dm Let the life Your river flow С Bb Dm Let the truth of Your kingdom reign in us Bb С Let the weight of your glory Вb С Dm Let the weight of Your glory fall Bb С Dm Let the weight of Your glory fall

# For Who You Are – Hillsong Music

Capo 1

Α

Α

Verse: Standing here in Your presence D2 Thinking of the good things You have done Waiting here patiently D2 Fm Just to hear Your still small voice again Pre-Chorus: D2 Ε Α Holy, righteous, faithful till the end Fm D2 Ε Α Savior, healer, redeemer and friend Chorus: Α I will worship You for who You are D2 I will worship You for who You are Fm Ε I will worship You for who You are, Jesus Bridge: Α My soul secure D Your promise sure Ε D Your love endures, always (3x)

### Freedom - Jason Upton

Verse 1: A E Where the spirit of the Lord is, there is freedom D A Where the spirit of the Lord is, there is freedom A E If you're tired and you are thirsty, there is freedom D A If you're tired and you are thirsty, there is freedom

> Chorus: A Freedom reigns in this place E Showers of mercy and grace D Falling on every face A There is freedom

> A Jesus reigns in this place E Showers of mercy and grace D Falling on every face A There is freedom

Verse 2: A E Where the spirit of the Lord is, there is freedom D A Where the spirit of the Lord is, there is freedom A E So we lift our eyes to Jesus, there is freedom D A So we lift our eyes to Jesus, there is freedom

## From The Inside Out – Joel Houston

J = 69 Intro: F C G (3x) Verse 1: F G A thousand times I've failed С G Still Your mercy remains F And should I stumble again С G I'm caught in Your grace Instrumental 1: G F C G F C Verse 2: G F Your will above all else С G My purpose remains F The art of losing myself С G In bringing You praise Chorus 1: F С In my heart and my soul Am Lord I give You control G Consume me from the inside out F Am Lord let justice and praise G Become my embrace Dm To love You from the inside out

Chorus 2: Am Everlasting F С G Your light will shine when all else fades Am Never ending F C G Your glory goes beyond all fame С F And the cry of my heart G Am Is to bring You praise F G From the inside out F G Lord my soul cries out F G From the inside out F G F (tag) Lord my soul cries out Instrumental 2: F C Am G F C Am G Dm



#### Give Me Jesus – Traditional (arrangement by Jeremy Camp)

**√** = 78

Verse 1: G Em7 С2 G In the morning, when I rise, In the morning, when I rise Em7 С2 G In the morning, when I rise, Give me Jesus Chorus: Bm7 Em7 Give me Jesus C2 G Give me Jesus Em7 С2 (tag last chorus)

You can have all this world G

Just give me Jesus

Verse 2: G Em7 C2 G When I am alone, when I am alone Em7 C2 G Oh, when I am alone, give me Jesus

Interlude: G Em7 C2 G Em7 C2 G (Ending: G Em7 C2 G) Jesus, give me Jesus

Verse 3: G Em7 C2 G When I come to die, when I come to die Em7 C2 G Oh, when I come to die, give me Jesus

### Give Us Clean Hands – Chris Tomlin (arrangement by Charlie Hall)

**√** = 72

Refrain:GDWe cannot make it on our own, Oh GodEmCWe need the Cross and our Savior's bloodGDWe cannot make it on our own, Oh GodEmCWe need the Cross and our Savior's blood

Verse:

G D/F# We bow our hearts, we bend our knees C G Oh Spirit come make us humble G D/F# We turn our eyes from evil things C Oh Lord we cast down our idols

> Chorus: G So give us clean hands D And give us pure hearts Em D С Let us not lift our souls to another G Oh give us clean hands D And give us pure hearts Em D С Let us not lift our souls to another

Bridge: G Oh God let this be D A generation that seeks Em D C G Who seeks Your face, Oh God of Jacob G

Oh God let us be D A generation that seeks Em D C G Who seeks Your face, Oh God of Jacob

> Outro: G D We cannot make it on our own, Oh God Em C We need the Cross and our Savior's blood G D We cannot make it on our own, Oh God Em C We need the Cross and our Savior's blood

# **Glorified** – Jared Anderson

Intro: D A F# E

Verse 1: Α D Praise belongs to You F# Ε Let every kingdom bow D Α Let every ocean roar F# Ε D A F# E Let every heart adore You now Verse 2: D Α Praise belongs to You F# Ε What can I do but sing D Α The greatest joy I've found F# Ε DΑ Is to lay a crown before my King F# E DAE Before my King

> Chorus: D A I've come to worship F# E I've come to lift up Your name D AFor You deserve this F# ELife laid down like the one that You gave

Chorus Continued: D Α I have but one voice F# Ε One heart and one sacrifice D Α So won't you take this F# DAE Ε Life laid down and be glorified DAE Be glorified

Verse 3: D A Praise belongs to You F# E Let songs and children rise D A You silence all Your foes F# E D A F# E You set Your glory in the skies

Verse 4: D Α Praise belongs to you F# Ε Creation calling out D Α For the King to be revealed F# Ε DΑ Oh King of Heaven come down DAF#E F# Ε King of Heaven come down

## Glorify Your Name - Hillsong Music

Intro: C Dm G C G

Verse 1: C Dm G C G Jesus, Jesus Am Dm G Holy one, God's precious Son, You gave

Verse 2: C Dm G C G Jesus, Jesus Am Dm On the cross You took my shame F G Forever from my heart I'll sing

> Chorus: Am Em G I live to worship You Lord D My King of glory Am Em You brought me to life F G Gave me wings to fly, You are Holy Am Em G Heaven and earth declare Your praise D Am Both now and evermore F С G Am Em F G Am Em G I glorify Your name (You are Holy)

Verse 3: C Dm G C G Jesus, Jesus Am Dm On the cross You took my sin F G Forever from my heart I'll sing

## Glorious Day - Todd Agnew

Verse 1: G Dsus2/F# One day when Heaven was filled with His praises G Dsus2 One day when sin was as black as could be G Dsus2 Jesus came forth to be born of a virgin G Dsus2/F# Dwelt among men, my Example is He

> Chorus 1: G Dsus2 Living, He loved me; dying, He saved me G Em Buried, He carried my sins far away D/F# GRising, He justified freely forever A2 D G D GOne day He's coming, O glorious day

Verse 2:

G Dsus2/F# One day they led Him to Calvary's mountain G Dsus2 One day they nailed Him to die on the tree G Dsus2 Suffering anguish, despised and rejected G Dsus2/F# Bearing our sins, my Redeemer is He Verse 3: G Dsus2/F#One day the grave could conceal Him no longer G Dsus2One day the stone rolled away from the door G Dsus2Then He arose, over death He had conquered G Dsus2/F#Now is ascended, my Lord for evermore

> Chorus 2: Dsus2 G Living, He loved me; dying, He saved me Em G Buried, He carried my sins far away D/F# Rising, He justified freely forever D G A2 One day He's coming, O glorious day D G D G O glorious day

Verse 4: G Dsus2/F# One day the trumpet will sound for His coming G Dsus2 One day the skies with His glories will shine G Dsus2 Wonderful day, my beloved one's bringing G Dsus2/F# Glorious Savior, this Jesus is mine

#### **Glory** - Hillsong Music

Capo 1

Verse 1:A2EA2Great is the Lord God AlmightyEA2Great is the Lord on highEA2The train of His robe fills the templeBsusC#m7A2And we cry out highest praise

Pre-Chorus: A2 E/G# C#m7 B Glory to the risen King A2 E/G# Fm Glory to the Son A2 Glorious Son

> Chorus: ELift up your heads EOpen the doors C#m7Let the King of glory come in A2 C#m7 Bsus B And forever be our God

Verse 2: E A2 Holy is the Lord God Almighty E A2 Holy is the Lord on high E A2 Let all the earth bow before You Bsus C#m7 A2 And crown You Lord of all

# Glory Come Down - Derek Johnson

```
J = 128 ¾
         Intro: C
                     F
Verse 1:
                            F
С
My heart is in Your hands, keep me closer
С
In my life I make a stand to follow You only
G
                F
                           С
Every word You speak will stand forever
         F
G
                          С
                                           G
So speak now to me, I'm waiting here for You
     Chorus:
     Dm
               F
                            С
                                              G
     Open the heavens, let Your glory come down
     Dm
                              F
                                              С
     My heart burns for You Jesus, for Your presence
                         (repeat on 2<sup>nd</sup> chorus)
              G
     For Your Holy fire
Verse 2:
С
                               F
My dreams, my perfect plans lie here surrendered
С
One touch and I all am is filled with wonder
G
                F
                           С
Every word You speak will stand forever
G
         F
                                           G
                          С
So speak now to me, I'm waiting here for You
```

Bridge: Dm F Am G And consume me with Your fire Dm F C G Let all my desire burn for You, burn for You

> Bridge Chorus & Outro: Dm F C G Open the heavens, let Your glory come down Dm F C My heart burns for You Jesus, for Your presence G For Your Holy fire

### Glory To God Forever – Steve Fee

Capo 4 Intro: C G D Em C G D

Verse 1: G С G D G Before the world was made, before You spoke it to be С G D G You were the King of kings, yes You were, yes You were G And now You're reigning still, enthroned above all things С G D Angels and saints cry out, we join them as we sing

Chorus: C G D Em Glory to God, Glory to God C G D Glory to God, forever (2x)

Verse 2: С G G D G Creator God You gave me breath so I could praise С G D Your great and matchless name, all my days, all my days G D G С So let my whole life be a blazing offering G С A life that shouts and sings the greatness of the King

> Bridge: C G Take my life and let it be D Em All for You and for Your glory C G D Take my life and let it be Yours

We sing

## God He Reins/All I Need Is You - Hillsong Music

Verse: G D C G Holy One, Holy One Em A Dsus4 D All creation bows to worship G D C G Hallelujah, Hallelujah Em A/C# Dsus4 D Glory in the highest

> Pre-Chorus: G/B C And I will sing, and I will sing His Esus4 E C Dsus4 Praises forever of

> > Chorus: D G DGod He Reigns, God He Reigns C G Dsus4 DHoly is the Lord of heaven Em Asus4God He Reigns, God He Reigns A C DForever more (tag repeat)

Interlude: C D C D

Chorus Medley: Am7 C All I need is You G D All I need is You, Lord, Is You Lord Am7 C All I need is You (repeat)

## God Of All Glory - Jeremy Riddle

♪= 84 Capo 4 Intro: G C2 G C2

Verse 1:

G Gmaj7 God of the heavens Cmaj7 King of matchless worth G Gmaj7 Lord of all nations Cmaj7 Judge of the earth

> Pre-Chorus 1: Am By mercy we come C2 Out of love we cry

> > Chorus: G God of all glory  $C_2$ Savior of the world Am Holy one, eternal С G Gmaj7 C2 Cmaj7 G Gmaj7 Cmaj7 Let Your praise fill the earth 2 Oh fill the earth ? Oh let it fill the earth ? Fill the earth

Verse 2: GWe raise holy hands CWe extol the King of kings GWe rend our whole heart CAs a fragrant offering

> Pre-Chorus 2: Am Lifting up one voice C Resounding out one cry ? Oh, let it ring, let it rise

#### God So Loved – Will Reagan (United Pursuit)

J = 37 Capo 2 Intro: F#m D A EVerse 1: F#m D A E
Whoever is wise incline your ear F#m D A E
And consider the love of the Lord F#m D A
Consider the love of the Lord

F#mDAEHow He bore all our sins and covered our shame<br/>F#mDAEWith the blood that he shed on the cross<br/>F#mDAEWith the blood that he shed on the cross<br/>F#mDAEWith the blood that he shed on the crossAE

Pre-Chorus:F#mEADFor God so loved the worldF#mEADFor God so loved the world

Chorus: Α Ε All of heaven rejoices F#m D And the earth resounds F#m Α Ε You are the God who saves Α Ε So we lift up our voices F#m D Your people cry out F#m Ε D (last chorus E D E) Α You are the God who saves – us

Verse 2: F#m D Α Ε So come all you weary, broken, and lame F#m D Ε Α And drink from the fountain that never runs dry F#m D Α Come and drink from the fountain of life F#m D Ε Α For there's no greater gift, there's no greater love F#m D Α Ε Than the love the Father has lavished on us F#m D Α He's given us life in His son Verse 3: F#m D Ε Α Death could not hold Him, the grave could not tame Him F#m D Α Ε He rose, and we are risen in Him F#m D Α He rose, and we are free DED Ε He is worthy

Outro (go soft): A E F#m D A E A

#### **Good Good Father** — Housefires II (Featuring Pat Barrett)

♪ = 49 Capo 2

Verse 1: G2 G2 G G I've heard a thousand stories of what they think Your like G2 G G G2 But I've heard the tender whisper of love in the dead of night С G/Bm (sustain) Am7 D And You tell me that Your pleased and that I'm never alone

Chorus: C You're a good, good Father G Am7 D It's who You are, it's who You are, it's who You are CAnd I'm loved by You G Am7 D (repeat 2<sup>nd</sup> chorus) It's who I am, it's who I am

Verse 2: G2 G G G2 I've seen many searching for answers far and wide G G2 G2 G But I know we're all searching for answers only You provide С G/Bm Am7 D Cause You know just what we need before we say a word

Bridge:CEmBecause You are perfect in all of your waysAm7GYou are perfect in all of your waysCEmD (repeat bridge)You are perfect in all of your ways to usYou are perfect in all of your ways to usC

Interlude: G G2 G G2 Verse 3: G G2 G G2 Its love so undeniable I can hardly speak G G2 G2 G Peace so unexplainable I can hardly think G/F# С As You call me deeper still Am7 G/F# As You call me deeper still G/F# С As You call me deeper still Am7 D Into love love love

# Go Rest High On That Mountain - Vince Gill

Verse 1: D Α I know your life D On earth was troubled D G Only you could know the pain G D You weren't afraid to face the devil Α D You were no stranger to the pain Chorus: G D D Go rest high on that mountain G D Son you're work on earth is done G D Go the heaven a shoutin D Α Love for the Father and the Son Verse 2: D Α Oh, how we cried D The day you left us G D Gather round your grave to grieve G D

House of David Ministries

A D When they hear your sweet voice sing

Wish I could see the angle's faces

### Grace Like Rain - Todd Agnew, Chris Collins, Edwin Othello Excell, John

Newton

√ = 101 Capo 4

Verse 1: Am F С G Amazing grace, how sweet the sound Am F С G That saved a wretch like me Am F С G I once was lost but now I'm found Am F С G Was blind but now I see so clearly

> Chorus: Am F C G Hallelujah, grace like rain falls down on me Am F C G Hallelujah, all my stains are washed away Am They're washed away

Instrumental: Am F C G

Verse 2:

F С G Am T'was grace that taught my heart to fear Am F С G And grace my fears relieved F Am С G How precious did that grace appear Am F С G The hour I first believed

Verse 3: Am F C G When we've been there ten-thousand years Am F C G Bright shining as the sun Am F C G We've no less days to sing Your praise Am F C G Than when we first begun

> Ending:  $Am \ F \ C \ G$ Hallelujah, yeah  $Am \ F \ C \ G$ Hallelujah, yeah  $Am \ F \ C \ G$ Hallelujah, yeah, oh yeah  $Am \ F \ C \ G$ Hallelujah, all my stains are washed away N.C.

# Great And Mighty King - Chris Brown, Brett Younker, Zachary

Kale

*I* = 73 Intro: G Bm D Verse 1: D Your love has rescued us (D) G D The cross delivered all our hearts from fear Вm Α Our hope is here D You came to make a way D (D) G Jesus you came to raise the dead to life Вm Α Our song will rise Chorus: G D Oh great and mighty King You reign in majesty G D Before Your throne we sing Α Holy holy G D Oh great and mighty King Α For all eternity D G We bow with heaven and sing Α Holy holy Instrumental: G Bm D

Verse 2: D What do we have to bring G D (D) This is our offering, Our hearts before Вm Α The risen Lord D All power in your Name (D) D G Jesus the One who saves, be lifted high Вm Α Our song will rise

> Instrumental: G Bm D BRIDGE: D Your glory fills this place G We shout unending praise D Forever hallelujah A (repeat) Forever hallelujah Bm Your glory fills this place G We shout unending praise

> We shout unending praise D Forever hallelujah A (repeat)

Forever hallelujah

### Great Are You Lord — Jason Ingram, Leslie Jordan, David Leonard

J = 48 Intro: D F#m Esus D F#m Esus

Verse:

D F#m7 You give life, You are love Esus You bring light to the darkness D F#m7 You give hope, You restore Esus D Every heart that is broken F#m E Great are You, Lord

> Chorus: D F#m7 It's Your breath in our lungs Esus So we pour out our praise, we pour out our praise D F#m7 It's Your breath in our lungs Esus So we pour out our praise to You only Instrumental 1: D F#m7 Esus Instrumental 2: A Asus D2 A Bridge: Α All the earth will shout Your praise Asus Our hearts will cry, these bones will sing D2 (repeat 3x) Ending: D F#m7 Esus Α Great are You, Lord

# Greater Than All (All Of The Praise) – Hillsong

Music

Intro: Em7 G D C Em7 G D C Verse 1: Em7 G We call out Your Name in the darkness D And watch as Your glory unfolds Em7 For there is no measure G С Or end to the power You hold Verse 2: Em7 G Justice and truth are Your virtues D With many too vast for our words Em7 No mind contains G С The splendor of all that You are Chorus: D Our God С G Our God has done great things

D C Our God is greater than all Verse 3: Em7 G Miracles are Your memorial D The promise of wonders to come Em7 You are the Author G C God You complete it all

> Interlude: C Em7 C G D (2x) Bridge: C All of the praise unto Your Name Em7 D/F# Be lifted higher C All of the praise unto Your Name Em7 D/F# Forever

### Great in Power – Russell Fragar (Hillsong Music)

Verse 1: D A D Praise Him you Heavens, and all that's above D A D Praise Him you angels, and heavenly hosts G D Let the whole earth praise Him

Verse 2: D A D Praise Him the sun, moon, and bright shining stars D A D Praise Him you heavens, and waters and skies G D Let the whole earth praise Him

> Chorus: D Great in power A Great in glory G A Great in mercy, King of heaven

D Great in battle A Great in wonder G A G A D Great in Zion, King over all the earth

## Great Is Thy Faithfulness – Thomas Chilsholm and William

Runyan

Capo 1

Verse 1: G G D D Great is Thy faithfulness, O God my Father Fm7 There is no shadow of turning with Thee G G D D Thou changes not, Thy compassions they fail not Em G As Thou has been Thou forever wilt be

Chorus: D Fm7 Great is Thy faithfulness G D Great is Thy faithfulness Fm7 G Morning by morning new mercies I see G All I have needed Thy hand hath provided Em D G Great is Thy faithfulness, Lord unto me

Verse 2: D G D G Summer and winter, and springtime and harvest Fm7 G Sun, moon, and stars in their courses above D G G D Join with all nature in manifold witness Em D G To Thy great faithfulness, mercy and Love

Verse 3: G D G D Pardon for sin and peace that endureth Fm7 G Thy own dear presence to cheer and to guide G D G D Strength for today and bright hope for tomorrow Em G D Blessing all mine, with ten thousand beside



### Hallelujah - Hillsong Music

Capo 1 Intro: Csus C C2 F/A Am Am4 Am F C Gsus G Verse 1: С Csus С2 С Saved by Your mercy, found in Your grace Am4 F/A Am Am Totally surrendered to Your embrace F С Gsus G And there's nothing more than You Verse 2: С С2 С Csus See Your perfection, I'm lost in Your peace Am Am4 F/A Am Your faithfulness sings over me С Gsus G F And Your love is the light of my soul Pre-Chorus: С Gm7 F And I lift my eyes to You C Gm7 F Creator of the world Chorus 1: G F C GFC And I stand in awe of You, of Your glory G F Am And I live to worship You

F Gsus G (repeat verse 1-2) Son of God, King of heaven Chorus 2: G F C G F CAnd I stand in awe of You, of Your glory G F AmAnd I live to worship You F Gsus G (repeat verse 1-2) Son of God, King of heaven

G F C G F C/E And the angels round Your throne, cry out Holy G/D F Am To the one Who is to come F Gsus G C F/A F C Gsus G Hear us sing hallelujah

> Bridge: C F/A F C Gsus G Hallelujah, hallelujah, hallelujah

### Hallelujah - Shawn McDonald

Verse 1: Em D Blessed are the poor Am С For theirs is the kingdom Em D Blessed are those who mourn Am С For they will be comforted Em D Blessed are the meek Am С For they will inherit the earth Em D And blessed are those who hunger and thirst Am С For they will be filled

> Chorus: G D Em C Hallelujah, hallelujah, hallelujah

Verse 2: Em D Blessed are the merciful Am С For they will be shown mercy Em D Blessed are the pure in heart Am С For they will see God almighty Em D And blessed are the peacemakers Am С For they will be called His children Em D And blessed are the persecuted Am С For they will inherit the kingdom of heaven

#### Hallowed Father - Jeremy Riddle

Asus

*♪* = 80 Intro: A DMaj9 Вт D(add2) A Verse 1: Α And Your praise, and Your fame DMaj9 And my goal, my only aim Вт I've consecrated D Asus Α Myself as fully Yours My body, my heart DMaj9 Are devoted, set apart Вт For Your purpose D Α Asus For Your glory evermore Chorus: Α Fm Father, hallowed be Your name D(add2) May Your rule and reign Bm A D(add2) Take over me Α Fm For I, long just to please You D(add2) To live my life for You Вm Α Asus To do as You will

Verse 2: Α As each day, goes past DMaj9 I seek to hold, to fully grasp Вт Why heaven D Α Asus Has taken hold of me Α And this end, in sight DMaj9 My Jesus, Your face, heaven's light Вт And this prayer D Asus Α Resounds in every part of me

> Bridge: Bm D(add2) A EWith every breath You give, 'till my death I will live Bm D(add2) A D(add2)For the one who has shown me truth by love, oh Your love

## $Ha-Ruach \ V'Hakala - {\tt David \ Loden}$

J = 108 Intro: Em Am G D Em (repeat 2x)

Verse 1: Em Am G D Em (repeat 2x) Ha-ruach v'hakala omrim bo

Instrumental: Em Am G D Em (repeat 2x)

*Em Am G D Em (repeat 2x)* Ha-ruach v'hakala omrim bo

> Chorus: G D Em C G D С Ha-shomea yomar-na, yomar na-bo G D Em Am G С D Em Ha-tzameh yavo-na, He-chafetz yikach-na Am Em Am (Am) D Em (repeat 3x 2<sup>nd</sup> chorus) Maim chaim chi'nam, maim chaim chi'nam

Instrumental: Em Am G D Em (repeat 2x, to chorus)

Verse 2:

*Em Am G D Em (repeat 4x, to chorus)* Ha'ruach v'hakala omrim bo

> Chorus Tag: G D Em Am G D С Em Ha-tzameh yavo-na, He-chafetz yikach-na Em Am (Am) Am D Ет Maim chaim chi'nam, maim chaim chi'nam (Am) Am Em Am D Em Maim chaim chi'nam, maim chaim chi'nam

### Hands To The Heavens – Kari Jobe

Am F C *♪* = 105 Intro: Am F C (2x) Am F G Verse 1: Am F С We are your church Am F С G We are your sons and daughters Am F С G Am F G We've gathered here to meet with you

Verse 2: Am F С We lift our eyes Am F С G We lay our hearts before you Am F С G Am F G Expectant here for you to move

> Chorus: F Am With our hands to the heaven alive CIn your presence oh God GWhen you come FSo pour out your spirit Am CWe love to be near you oh God GWhen you come

Verse 3: Am F CYou are the way Am F C GThe truth and the life we live for Am F C GOh how we long to know you more

> Bridge: Dm Am Come like a rushing wind C G Come light the fire again Dm Am Come like a burning flame G Have your way (G) Have your way

## Harp In My Heart - Kevin Prosch

Capo 2 Verse 1: D There's a harp in my heart D G And only You can play it D There's a song in my broken soul G D And only You can sing it Verse 2: G D You're so unpredictable God G D Just like the rhythm, the rhythm of weeping G D And my life is still so upside down But you keep on coming, coming around Α You keep on loving Chorus:

G D You're my one thing G D You're my one thing G D You're my one thing D G D G D Α D Α One thing, one thing, one thing, one thing Bridge: D G A D And I, really love You D G A D And I, really love You D G A D And I, really love You D G A D And I, really love You

### Hava Nagila - Hebrew Traditional

**√** = 155

Verse: E E7 Hava nagilah hava Am Nagilah hava E7 Dm E (repeat) Nagilah venismecha

> Chorus: E Hava neranenah Dm Hava neranenah Dm Hava Neranenah E (repeat) Venismecha

> > Bridge: Am U'ru u'ru achim (Am) U'ru achim belev sameach (Am) U'ru achim belev sameach Ε U'ru achim belev sameach (E) U'ru achim belev sameach (E) U'ru achim u'ru achim FΕ Am **Belev** sameach

## Head To The Heart - United Pursuit

J = 69 Intro: D D G (light 2x) D D G (fill drums 4x)

Verse 1: G D Α I open up to You Α D G This love that makes me new Α G D Oh may my heart receive G D Α This love that carries me

> Chorus 1: D G From the head to the heart D G You take me on a journey D G Of letting go Bm G (repeat chorus) And getting lost in You

Instrumental: D D G (4x)

Verse 2: G D Α My heart is open wide Α G D I will receive your light G D Α You give me faith like a child Α G D In you my heart runs wild

Chorus 2: G D There's no shame D G In looking like a fool G When I give you what I can't keep G (repeat chorus) Вт And take a hold of you Instrumental: Bm G D (2x) Bridge: G D Вт More than words more than good ideas Вт G D (repeat 4x) I found your love in the open fields (Chorus 1—acapella 2x, and build Chorus 2—2x) Instrumental: D/A Bm D/F# G D/A Bm D/F# G D/A G/B D/F# G D

#### Healer – Mike Guglielmucci

Capo 2 Intro: G C Em C Verse 1: G You hold my every moment С D G You calm my raging seas D/F# G Em You walk with me through fire С D And heal all my disease

> Pre-Chorus: Am C I trust in You Am D I trust in You

> > Chorus: G I believe You're my Healer Em C I believe You are all I need G I believe You're my Portion Em C I believe You're more than enough for me C G C Em C Jesus You're all I need

Bridge:EmD/F#GEmNothing is impossible for YouEmDGNothing is impossible for YouEmDGCCNothing is impossible for YouEmDGCNothing is impossible for YouCD

## Healing Hand Of God – Jeremy Camp

Capo 4 Intro: Am G F Verse 1: Am G F I have seen the many faces of fear and of pain Am G I have watched the tears fall plenty, from heart ache and strain Am С So if life's journey has you weary and afraid Dm C There's rest in the shadow of his wings Verse 2: F Am G I have walked through the valleys, the mountains and plains Am G I have held the hand of freedom that washes all my stains Am F G If you feel the weight of many trials and burdens from this world Dm C F There's freedom in the shelter of the Lord Chorus: Am F С G I have seen the healing hand of God Am F С G Reaching out and mending broken hearts Am F С G Taste and see the fullness of His peace Dm C And hold on to what's being held out Am FCG G

The healing hand of God

Verse 3: Am I have touched the scars upon His hands G F To see if they were real Am He has walked the road before me G F He knows just how I feel Am С When you feel that there's not anyone G F Who understands your pain Dm С F Just remember all of Jesus' suffering

> Bridge: Gsus4 G Cast all your cares on Him F For He cares for you Gsus4 G F He's near to the broken and confused Gsus4 G Am By His stripes our spirit is renewed F G So enter in the joy prepared for you Outro: Am FCG G The healing hand of God (2x)

Dm C F And hold on to what's being held out (2x) G Am F C G The healing hand of God Am F Oh, Oh C G Oh, Oh

## Here As In Heaven – Elevation Worship

F

F

F

Intro: *J* = 69 Capo 1 F С F С Verse 1: F С The atmosphere is changing now С For the Spirit of the Lord is here С The evidence is all around С (repeat verse) That the Spirit of the Lord is here Chorus: F Am Overflow in this place, fill our hearts with your love G Your love, surrounds us F Am You're the reason we came, to encounter your love (to verse 1) G Your love, surrounds us FC FGAMG FGAMG Instrumental: Bridge: F Am Spirit of God fall fresh on us G We need your presence F Am Your kingdom come, your will be done (repeat 3x) G Here as in heaven

Instrumental: F Dm Am G F Dm Am G (build)

Verse 2 (go soft):FCA miracle can happen nowFCFor the Spirit of the Lord is hereFCThe evidence is all aroundFC(repeat 2x)That the Spirit of the Lord is here

### Here In The Presence – Elevation Worship

**√** = 70 Intro: GDC GGDC G Em D Verse 1: G D Em Here I lay my burdens down CG D Em Lose my worries in Your love CG D Em Casting every care on You CG D Em Coz I have carried them enough Chorus: С G D We're not alone Em Л Here within His Love DC G Emmanuel Em D He is still with us Verse 2: G D Em When the world becomes too much CG D Em Near the cross I will remain CG D Em Until every fear is stilled CG D Em At the Mention of Your name

Bridge 1: G D Em D C D G D Em Mercy is falling, falling С Lift up your hands receive it now (2x) D G Here in the presence of the Lord Em D I know your past is broken С D You can move on it's over now (2x) D G Here in the presence of the Lord D Em Tired of running, running С Be still and know He's in control G Here in the presence of the Lord D Em Pour out your heart before Him С D Open your arms He'll hold you now D G (2x) Here in the presence of the Lord Instrumental: G D Em D C D G Bridge 2: G D Em Mercy is falling, falling D С Lift up your hands receive it now (2x) G You're in the presence of the Lord

### He Is Faithful – Bryan and Katie Torwalt

*J* = 125 Intro: G С Verse 1: С G I have heard a sound, coming on the wind G С Changing hearts and minds, healing brokenness Em С I feel a generation, breaking through despair Em С I hear a generation, full of faith declare

> Pre-Chorus: D Em C And our song it will be D Em C Out of the darkness we will rise and sing

> > Chorus:GCHe is faithful, He is gloriousEmCHe is Jesus, and all my hope is in HimGCHe is freedom, He is healing right nowEmCGGHe is hope and joy, love and peace and life, yeah

Verse 2:GCI have seen a light, like the break of dawnGCGiving blind men sight, and letting lame men walkEmCI see a generation, with resurrection lifeEmCWe are a generation, filled with the power of Christ

Instrumental: G С Bridge: D/F# Em С G He has paid the highest price Em D/F# С G He has proven His great love for us Em D/F# С G We will praise Him with our lives D/F# (repeat) Em G С And proclaim our love for Him

Outro: Em C G D/F# (repeat) And proclaim our love for Him

#### Here — Kari Jobe

Capo 2

Verse: Am Come and rest here G C F Come and lay your burdens down Am Come and rest here G C F There is refuge for you now

> Pre-Chorus: FYou'll find His peace C Am And know you're not alone anymore GHe is near FYou'll find His healing C Am You're heart isn't shattered anymore GHe is here

Chorus: F C G Breathe in F C G Breathe out F You will C G F You will find Him here

> Bridge: G C F Am G I will rest in You (repeat)

> > *Outro: F* You will find Him *C* You will find Him *Am G* You will find Him here

#### $He \ Reigns - {\sf Jeff Nelson and the Oak Hills Choir}$

Verse 1: Am E Am He reigns, He reigns G Ε In power and glory He reigns Verse 2: Am E Am He reigns, He reigns G Ε In power and glory He reigns Am G E O mighty redeemer Am G Ε His kingdom forever He reigns

> Outro: Am G E O mighty redeemer Am G E Am His kingdom forever He reigns

#### Here I Am - Shawn McDonald

Verse: E5 Emaj7 C#m7 Lay myself at Your feet Bsus4 Asus2 E Askin' You, won't You meet, won't You meet me Asus2 Bsus4 Cannot do it on my own Asus2 Bsus4 I cannot do it all alone

> Chorus: E5 Emaj7 C#m7 Here I am, oh tonight Bsus4 Asus2 With my arms open wide E Won't You come inside

> E5 Emaj7 C#m7 Here I am, oh tonight Bsus4 Asus2 With my arms open wide E Won't You come inside

## Here I Am To Worship – Hillsong Music

Verse 1: В Fm7 Ε Light of the world You stepped down into darkness A2 Ε В Opened my eyes let me see Fm7 Ε Beauty that made this heart adore You Ε В A2 Hope of a life spent with You

> Chorus: E B/D#Here I am to worship, here I am to bow down E/G# AHere I am to say that You're my God E B/D#You're altogether lovely, altogether worthy E/G# A2Altogether wonderful to me

Verse 2: Ε В Fm7 King of all days, Oh so highly exalted Ε В A2 Glorious in heaven above Ε В Fm7 Humbly You came to the earth You created Ε R A2 All for love's sake became poor

Bridge: B E/G# A I'll never know how much it cost B E/G# A To see my sin upon that cross

Outro Medley:EBC#mACall upon the name of the Lord and be savedEBsus BC#mACall upon the name of the Lord and be saved

#### Here's My Heart Lord – Chris Tomlin, Jason Ingram, Louie Giglio

*♪* = 81 Capo 4

Chorus 1: Em С G Here's my heart Lord Em С G Here's my heart Lord Em С G Here's my heart Lord Em С G Speak what is true (repeat)

Verse 1:

C2 Cause I am found, I am Yours Em7 Dsus D I am loved, I'm made pure C2 I have life, I can breathe Em7 Dsus (to beginning) I am healed, I am free

Verse 2:

C2 Cause You are strong, You are sure Em7 Dsus You are life, You endure C2 You are good, always true Em7 Dsus D (to beginning, 2<sup>nd</sup> time to bridge) You are light breaking through

Chorus 2: Em С G Here's my life Lord Em С G Here's my life Lord Em C G Here's my life Lord Em С G Speak what is true

Bridge: C2 Am7You are more than enough G Dsus DYou are here, You are love C2 Am7You are hope, You are grace G Dsus D (to beginning) You're all I have, You're everything

### Hidden - United Pursuit

Intro: CGCGCGD (repeat) *J* = 66 Capo 1 Verse 1: G С There was One when I was young G D С Who knew my heart He knew my sorrow С G He held my hand С G D And He leads me to trust Him Instrumental: CGCGCGD Chorus 1: С G С G Now I am hidden in the safety of Your love Em С G D I trust Your heart and Your intentions С G С G Trust you completely, I'm listening intently С Em G D You'll guide me through these many shadows Instrumental: C G CG CGD (repeat) Verse 2: С G As I grow and as I change С G D May I love You more deeply С G I will lean upon Your grace С G D I will lean because Your goodness is unending

Chorus 2: С G С G You are my vision, my reason for living Em D С G Your kindness leads me to repentance С G С G I can't explain it, this sweet assurance С G Em D But I'll never known this kind of friend С С G G I can't explain it, this sweet assurance С Em G D But I'll never known this kind of friend

Instrumental: CGCGCGD

Verse 3: C G The sun, moon and stars C G D Shout Your name, they give You reverence C G And I will do the same C G D (repeat verse) With all my heart, I give You glory

> Chorus 3: С С G G I wanna seek You first, I wanna love You more С G Em D I wanna give You the honor You deserve С G С G So, I'll bow before You, I am overcome С G Em D (repeat chorus) By the beauty of this perfect love

Instrumental: C G C G C G D (go soft, repeat chorus 1)

### Hinei Ma Tov – Hebrew Traditional

Verse: Em Am Hinei ma tov umana'im D Em Shevet achim gam yachad (repeat)

> Chorus: Em Am D Em Am D Em Hinei ma tov, shevet achim gam yachad (repeat)

Translation: Behold, how good and how pleasant it is When brethren dwell together in unity

# Hinei Ma Tov (Behold How Good) – Paul Wilbur

**√** = 64

Verse 1: Am Em Hine ma tov umanayim С D Em shevet achim gam yachad Am Em Hine ma tov umanayim С D Em shevet achim gam yachad (Em) D Em Hinei ma tov, Hinei ma tov С D Em Lai Lai Lai Lai Lai Lai Lai Lai Lai lai

Verse 2: Am Em Behold how good and how pleasant it is С D Em For brothers to dwell together Em Am Behold how good and how pleasant it is С D Em For brothers to dwell together (Em) D Em In unity, in unity С D Em Lai Lai Lai Lai Lai Lai Lai Lai Lai lai

## Holy - Klaus Kuehn (Jesus Culture version)

Intro: Am Dm С Em Intro: Dm Am Just one look on Your face C Em Just one glance of Your eyes Dm Am My whole world is changed С Em My whole world is changed Dm Am Oh, I seek only to see Your face С I don't want to go anywhere without you God Em Without your presence Am Oh, let me see your face Dm С The Beauty of Your holiness, God Fm Take me into Your holy place Verse 1: Dm Am

And only one word comes to mind C Em There's only one word to describe Am Dm Only one word comes to mind C Em There's only one word to describe Chorus: Am Dm C Em Holy, Holy, Lord, God, almighty Am Dm C Em Holy, Holy, Lord, God, almighty

> Instrumental: Еm Am Dm С Bridge: Am Dm С Еm There is no one like You, You are holy, holy Am Dm С Еm There is no one like You, You are holy, holy

# ${ { Holy}-{\tt Vineyard\ Music}}$

Verse: D Holy, holy, God almighty D Who was and is to come D God of glory, you're so worthy D All the saints bow down

> Chorus: Α G D Holy is Your name in all the earth G D Α Righteous are Your ways and merciful G D Α Everything you've done is just and true G Α D Holy holy God are You (2x)

> > Bridge: Bm A G D All blessing, all honor, belongs to You Bm A D All power, all wisdom is Yours

## Holy And Anointed One – Vineyard Music

```
J = 68
        Capo 1
Verse 1:
GDC GDC
Je – sus, Je – sus
G
    D
        С
                 Am7
Holy and Anointed One
GDG
Je – sus
Verse 2:
GDC GDC
Je – sus, Je – sus
G
   D
         С
                Am7
Risen and Exalted One
GDG
Je – sus
     Chorus:
                     С
```

Your name is like honey on my lips C GYou Spirit like water to my soul C Em7Your word is a lamp unto my feet C DJesus I love You, I love You

G

# Holy Holy Holy – Reginald Heber

Doxology:GEmDGGHoly, Holy, Holy, Lord God almightyDEmDADEmDAEarly in the morning our song shall rise to TheeGEmDGGEmDGGEmDGGEmDGGG

# Holy Holy Holy – Paul Wilbur

Capo 2

Em Cmaj7 Holy, Holy, Holy is the God of Israel D Am7 Elders bow in worship as the angel voices swell

EmCmaj7Fragrant clouds of incense swirl around Your throne of graceDAm7Lord we bow in worship at the brilliance of Your face, we cry

EmDCmaj7Am7Bm7Holy, Holy, Holy is the LordEmDCmaj7Am7Bm7Holy, Holy, Holy is the Lord

*Em Cmaj7* Holy, Holy, Holy is the song that heaven sings *D Am7* All creation praise Him, Hallelujah Elohim

EmCmaj7Come to reign forever, King of kings and Lord of lordsDAm7Lift your head O Zion, open wide you ancient doors, and cry

## $Holy \ Is \ The \ Lord \ - \ Chris \ Tomlin \ and \ Louie \ Giglio$

Capo 4

D G2 Asus We stand and lift up our hands D G2 Asus For the joy of the Lord is our strength D G2 Asus We bow down and worship Him now D G2 Asus How great, how awesome is He

> E G2 E G2 And together we sing, everyone sing

> > D G Asus Holy is the Lord God Almighty Вm G2 Asus The earth is filled with His glory D G Asus Holy is the Lord God Almighty Вт G2 Asus The earth is filled with His glory Вm G2 Asus The earth is filled with His glory

> > > D A It's rising up all around C G It's the anthem of the Lord's renown (3x)

E G2 E G2 And together we sing, everyone sing

### Holy Spirit – Bryan and Katie Torwalt

**J** = 72 Capo 1 Intro: G5 Cmaj7 Verse 1: G5 Cmaj7 There's nothing worth more, that will ever come close G5 No thing can compare, You're our living hope Cmaj7 Your Presence Verse 2: G5 Cmaj7 I've tasted and seen, of the sweetest of Loves G5 Where my heart becomes free, and my shame is undone Cmaj7 Your Presence Lord Chorus: G Holy Spirit You are welcome here Cmaj9 Am7 Come flood this place and fill the atmosphere G Your Glory God is what our hearts long for Cmaj9 Am7 G To be overcome by Your Presence Lord Cmaj7 Am7 G Cmaj7 Am7 Your presence Lord Bridge: Cmaj7 G/B G/B Am7 Let us become more aware of Your Presence D G/B Am7 G/B (repeat) Let us experience the Glory of Your Goodness

#### Hosanna – Hillsong Music

Capo 4 Intro: Am C F Em С Am I see the King of glory, coming on the clouds with fire Dm Em Am The whole earth shakes, the whole earth shakes, yeah С Am I see His love and mercy, washing over all our sin Dm G The people sing, the people sing

EmFGAmGHosanna, hosanna, hosanna in the highestEmFGAmHosanna, hosanna, hosanna in the highest

C Am I see a generation, rising up to take their place Dm Em With selfless faith, with selfless faith C Am I see a near revival, stirring as we pray and seek Dm G We're on our knees, we're on or knees Bridge: Am C F Em

F G Heal my heart and make it clean С Am Open up my eyes to the things unseen F G Am Show me how to love like you have loved me F G Break my heart for what breaks Yours С Am Everything I am for Your kingdom's cause F G Am As I walk from earth into eternity

#### Hoshiana — Joshua Aaron

J = 80 Capo 2

Verse 1: Am G The Lord is my light and my salvation Dm Am Whom shall I fear Am G The Lord is my light and my salvation Dm Am (repeat) Whom shall I be afraid

> Pre-Chorus: (Am) G Dm Am G Lo-----rd, of whom shall I be afraid

> > Chorus: Am G Dm Hoshiana, Hoshiana F G We sing of Your salvation Am G Dm Hoshiana, Hoshiana, Hoshiana F G Lord we cry out for Your salvation

Instrumental: Am G Dm F G

Verse 2: Am No other name G By which we are saved Dm Am G But the name of the Lord, Oh Am That the world will know Your name G Oh, That the nations will call on the name Dm F G Of the Lord, the name of Ye----shua Bridge: Am G Dm G Ahhhhhhh Am G Dm

Oh Lord, Your bride sings for the nations *G* (to chorus) For her salvation How Great Is Our God – Chris Tomlin, Jesse Reeves, Ed Cash

**√** = 78 Capo 3 Verse 1: G Em7 The splendor of a King, clothed in majesty C2 Let all the earth rejoice, all the earth rejoice G Em7 He wraps Himself in light, and darkness tries to hide C2 And trembles at His voice, trembles at His voice Chorus: G How great is our God, sing with me Em7 How great is our God, all will see Cmaj7 D G Gsus G How great, how great is our God Verse 2: G Em7 Age to age He stands, and time is in His hands C2Beginning and the end, beginning and the end G Em7 The Godhead, three in one, Father, Spirit and Son C2The Lion and the Lamb, the Lion and the Lamb Bridge: G Em7

Name above all names, worthy of all praise *Cmaj7 D G Gsus G* My heart will sing, how great is our God Outro: G How great is our God EmHow great is our God C D G (repeat) How great, how great is our God

Interlude: G (slow)

Outro:

G C G Then sings my soul, my Savior God to Thee D G How great Thou art, how great Thou art

### How Great Thou Art – Stuart K. Hine

ADO Lord my God, when I in awesome wonder<br/>AEAEAEConsider all the works Thy hands have made<br/>ADI see the stars, I hear the mighty thunder<br/>AAEAEAEAAThy power throughout the universe displayed

ADAThen sings my soul, my Savior God to TheeEAHow great Thou art, How great Thou artADAThen sings my soul, my Savior God to TheeBm EAHow great Thou art, How great Thou art

ADWhen through the woods, the forest glades I wander<br/>AEAAnd hear the birds sing sweetly in the trees<br/>ADWhen I look down from lofty mountain grandeur<br/>AEAAnd hear the brook and feel the gentle breeze

A D And when I think that God, His Son not sparing A E ASent Him to die, I scarce can take it in A DThat on the cross, my burden gladly bearing A E AHe bled and died to take away my sin

ADWhen Christ shall come with shout of acclamation<br/>AEAEAAnd take me home, what joy shall fill my heart<br/>ADThen I shall bow in humble adoration<br/>AEAnd there proclaim, my God how great Thou art

### How He Loves Us - David Crowder Band

A And He is jealous for me Fm Loves like a hurricane, I am a tree E D Bending beneath the weight of his wind and mercy A When all of a sudden Fm I am unaware of these afflictions eclipsed by glory E And I realize just how beautiful You are D And how great Your affections are for me D (Oh, how He loves, yeah)

A Fm And oh, how He loves us, oh E Oh, how He loves us D A Fm How He loves us all

> A He loves us Fm Oh, how He loves us E Oh, how He loves us D Oh, how He loves

Α And we are His portion and He is our prize Fm Drawn to redemption by the grace in His eyes Ε If grace is an ocean, we're all sinking And Heaven meets earth like an unforeseen kiss Fm And my heart turns violently inside of my chest Ε I don't have time to maintain these regrets D When I think about the way Fm Α And oh, how He loves us, oh Ε Oh, how He loves us D How He loves us all, How He Loves Α Yeah, He loves us Fm Oh, how He loves us F Oh, how He loves us D Oh, how He loves Yeah, He loves us Fm Oh, how He loves us Ε Oh, how He loves us D Α Oh, how He loves us, oh

#### Hungry – Kathryn Scott

Capo 2

DBm7AGHungry, I come to You for I know You satisfyDBm7AGI am empty, but I know Your love does not run dryAGAGA Horizon Sol Wait for You, so I wait for You

DGmaj7I'm falling on my kneesDGmaj7Offering all of meBm7GJesus, You're all this heart is living for

DBm7AGBroken, I run to You for Your arms are open wideDBm7AGI am weary, but I know Your touch restores my lifeAGAGA GAGAnd so I wait for You, so I wait for You

## I Am Held – Pat Barrett

*♪* = 67 Capo 4

Chorus: С Am7 I am held, I am held С F I am held by the One who won't let go С Am7 I am held, I am held F С I am held by the Lover of my soul Verse 1:

C Gsus/C F2 Made in Your image Gsus F2 F2 Filled with Your breath inside my lungs (F2) Gsus Crowned with Your blessing F2 Gsus (to chorus) You're proud of the work You've done

Verse 2: F2

C Gsus/C Made for communion F2 F2 Gsus I am the branch and You're the vine Gsus (F2) My heart is a table F2 Gsus (to chorus) And You are the bread and wine

Bridge 1:Am7F2Caught in a love and it won't let goCGG(repeat, to chorus)Caught in a love and it frees my soul

Bridge 2:Am7F2Caught in a love and it won't let goCGCaught in a love and it frees my soul

С

G

Instrumental: Am7 F2 C G

Am7

F2

Instrumental:

## I Belong To You - Martin Smith (Jesus Culture)

*J* = 120 Intro: C F Verse 1: С You can be the One that steals my heart Am With just a simple thought of who You are С Let Your light shine in the darkest parts Am F Let Your love fill the world Verse 2: С You can be the fire down in my soul Am F That I can't contain, that I can't control С Would You fill me up to overflow F Am Let Your love fill the world

> Chorus: Am And I belong to You F C (repeat chorus 4x) Forever, I belong to You

Verse 3: С Let Your Words be like a burning flame Am F Come in close to touch my heart again С The whole earth trembles at the sound of Your name Am F Let Your love fill the world Verse 4: С All I want is more of You Am Your breath is life, Your word is truth С Your glory here is bursting through Am F Let Your love fill the world

> Bridge: С F G And You have set my heart on fire Am My love and my desire F С Only for You F С G And as Your glory fills this place Am Your love we will embrace F С G

Only for You, for You

# I Can Only Imagine – Bart Millard

Саро 4

Α I can only imagine what it will be like D When I walk by Your side I can only imagine what my eyes will see When Your face is before me D Α I can only imagine, yeah D2 D Ε Surrounded by Your glory, what will my heart feel Α Will I dance for You Jesus, or in awe of You be still D2 Will I stand in Your presence, or to my knees will I fall Α Will I sing Hallelujah, will I be able to speak at all D Ε Α I can only imagine, I can only imagine Α I can only imagine when that day comes D And I find myself standing in the Son I can only imagine when all I will do Is forever, forever worship You Α D I can only imagine, yeah

## I Can't Believe - Elevation Worship

*J* = 67 Capo 1 Am G C Am G C Intro: Verse 1: Am G С In the fall you were there F G Grace began before I was aware Am G С The shame to great for me to hide F G Covered now because of Jesus Christ Chorus: C Am G I can't believe Am The price you paid for me С F What you did not owe so that I could know you Am G How can it be Am You chose someone like me F Am G C Am G C To declare your praise for the glory of your name Verse 2: G Am С To the one who gave it all F G I belong with all my heart and soul Am G С And every gain I count as loss G When I survey the wonder of the cross

Bridge: G С F Am-G You gave your life upon a cross, woooh F C-G (G) С To make your home within my heart (G) С F Am-G Oh what a faithful God you are, woooh (G) C F C-G (repeat 2x) Your praise forever in my heart

# I Could Sing Of Your Love – MercyMe

G Over the mountains and the sea Am Your river runs with love for me С D And I will open up my heart D And let the healer set me free G I'm happy to be in the truth Am And I will daily lift my hands С Л For I will always sing of when Your love came down

GAmI could sing of Your love foreverCI could sing of Your love forever

AmGOh, I feel like singing<br/>CDIt's foolishness I knowAmGBut when the world has seen the light<br/>CDThey will sing with joy like we're singing now

### I Exalt Thee – Pete Sanchez, Jr.

С G D G Em For Thou, O Lord art high above all the earth C D G Thou art exalted for above all gods G С D G Em For Thou, O Lord art high above all the earth Dsus D С D G Thou art exalted for above all gods

GDCDsus DGI exalt Thee, I exalt Thee, O LordGDCDsus DGI exalt Thee, I exalt Thee, I exalt Thee, O Lord

### I Love Your Presence – Lane, Darren Clarke and Jessie

Em D CEm D CIn the glory, of Your presence<br/>Em D CEm D CI find rest, for my soul<br/>Em D CEm D CI find rest, for my soul<br/>Em D CEm D CIn the depths, of Your love<br/>Em D CEm D CI find peace, makes me whole

G С D Am I love, I love, I love Your presence G D Am С I love, I love, I love Your presence G D Am С I love, I love, I love You Jesus D Am С G I love, I love, I love Your presence

## I'm A Lover Of Your Presence – Bryan and Katie Torwalt

Capo 2

Verse 1: С Em And let this be a sacrifice, let me dedicate my life D/F# G To worship You С Em And won't You let this be a sacrifice, let me dedicate my life G D/F# To worship You (Repeat) Chorus 1: Em I'm a lover of Your presence С I'm a lover of Your presence G D/F# I'm a lover of Your presence, and that's all I want to be Verse 2: Em Our passion stirring deep inside C You're all that really satisfies G D/F# We worship You (Repeat) Chorus 2: Em We are lover's of Your presence С We are lover's of Your presence D/F# G We are lover's of Your presence, and that's all we want to be Bridge: C And I was made for Love Em I was made for Love G D/F# I was made for Loving You, I know that (repeat)

#### Immanuel – Joshua Aaron

J = 72 Intro: F C Am G

Verse 1: F С G Glory to God, peace on earth Am F Goodwill to all men (F) С G Here with the angels we sing F С G And as He reigns from above Am F May He reign in our hearts (F) Am G Our sovereign Lord and King

> Chorus: Am G Oh, Immanuel Em Am Oh, Immanuel (Am) G Oh, Immanuel Em Am (repeat) God with us

Instrumental: F C Am G

Verse 2: F C G Hallelujah to the One F Am Who made His home among us С (F) G And took our sin away F С G Oh, hallelujah He has torn the veil Am F That separated (F) Am G To bring us face to face

Bridge: F C G Am (repeat 4x) Glory, glory, glory to God in the highest Instrumental: F C Am G F C G Am (repeat 2x) We sing, Glory, glory, glory to God in the highest C G Am F (repeat 2x) Worthy, worthy, worthy is our Messiah Outro (go soft): Am G

AmGOh, ImmanuelEmAmOh, Immanuel(Am)GOh, ImmanuelEmAmGod with us

## I Must Find You – Eric J. Marshal (Young Oceans)

**√** = 171

Verse 1: D G Is it sorrow or devotion D G That drives me to my knees D G С Waiting for an answer G D Desperate in the dark Verse 2: D G And is it paradox or play D G When You hide Yourself from me D G С Longing for affections G D And jealous for my heart

> Chorus: Am G D O, I must find You Am G D O, I must find You

Verse 3: D G I've been gasping for a breath D G In a torrent of ambition D G C I'm drowning but I'm thirsty G D And this river is deep but it's dry

> Interlude: Am Em C F Am E Am Bridge: G Dm C Arise O Lord, and deliver my soul Dm C G Arise O Lord, can You hear me call Dm C G Arise O Lord, and deliver my soul F С G D G For this heart cannot bear anymore

Verse 4: D G I've been clothing all my shadows D G With the fabric of desire D G C No more dressing for daydream G D No more fastening the lies

## In Awe Of You - Kim Walker-Smith (Jesus Culture)

**√** = 72

Verse 1: Em What do you say when you're lost for words C G It all falls short and so I stand in awe D Stand in awe of You Em C G Melodies come and go, You remain, so I stand in awe D Stand in awe of You

Chorus: С Em You reign forever, and hold me together G D And come whatever, You love me С Em You reign forever, and hold me together G So come whatever, I love You Verse 2: Em What do you do when God forgives G And gives His life so You can live in awe D We live in awe of You Em G ( Melodies come and go, You remain, so we stand in awe

D Stand in awe of You Bridge: C G D Em Holy, holy, we lift up holy hands C G D All for Your praise, Your honor and glory

Outro: C Em I'll sing forever, I'll sing forever G D I'll sing forever, I love You

## In Christ Alone – Keith Getty and Stuart Townend

**√** = 73

Саро З Verse 1: G D G Α In Christ alone my hope is found G D D Α He is my light my strength my song G D G Α This cornerstone, this solid ground D G Α D Firm through the fiercest drought and storm G D Α What heights of love, what depths of peace D G D When fears are stilled, when strivings cease G D G Α My Comforter my all in all G Α D D Here in the love of Christ I stand Verse 2: G D G Α In Christ alone, who took on flesh D G Α D Fullness of God in helpless babe G D G Α This gift of love and righteousness D G D Α Scorned by the ones He came to save G D Α Till on that cross where Jesus died D G D Α The wrath of God was satisfied G D G Α For every sin on Him was laid D G D Α Here in the death of Christ I live

Verse 3: G D G Α There in the ground His body lay D G Α D Light of the world in darkness slain G D G Α Then bursting forth in glorious day D Α G D Up from the grave He rose again G D Α And as He stands in victory D G D Α Sins curse has lost its grip on me G D G Α For I am His and He is mine, D G Α D Bought with the precious blood of Christ Verse 4: G D G Α No guilt in life, no fear in death D G Α D This is the pow'r of Christ in me G D G Α From life's first cry to final breath D G Α D Jesus commands my destiny G D Α No pow'r of hell, no scheme of man D G D Α Can ever pluck me from His hand

House of David Ministries

G

D

D

G

G

Here in the pow'r of Christ I'll stand

Α

Till He returns or calls me home

Α

D

## Indescribable - Chris Tomlin

Саро З

Gsus/B С2 Am С From the highest of heights to the depths of the sea Dm Bb C Creations' revealing Your majesty Gsus/B С2 Am С From the colors of fall to the fragrance of spring Dm С Bb Am G Every creature unique in the song that it sings, all exclaiming

С Gsus Indescribable, uncontainable F Am G You placed the stars in the sky and You know them by name Am G You are amazing God С Gsus All powerful, untameable G F Am Awestruck we fall to our knees as we humbly proclaim G F You are amazing God

C2 Am Gsus/B С Who has told every lightning bolt where it should go Dm С Bb Or seen heavenly storehouses laden with snow Gsus/B С С2 Am Who imagined the sun and gives source to its light Dm Bb Am G Yet conceals it to bring us the coolness of night, none can fathom CGsusIncomparable, unchangeableFGFGYou see the depths of my heart and You love me the sameGFGFYou are amazing God, You are amazing God

### In The River – Kim-Walker Smith (Jesus Culture)

*J* = 120 Capo 4 Intro: F Dm Am C Verse 1: Dm F There is a river where goodness flows Am C There is a fountain that drowns sorrows F Dm There is an ocean deeper than fear Am С The tide is rising, rising Verse 2: F Dm There is a current stirring deep inside Am С It's overflowing from the heart of God Dm The flood of heaven crashing over us Am С The tide is rising, rising

Pre-chorus:FDmAmC(repeat)Bursting, bursting, up from the ground, we feel it now

Chorus: F Dm We come alive in the river Am C/E We come alive in the river F Dm We come alive in the river Am C/E Dm Verse 2:FDmThere is a current stirring deep inside<br/>AmCIt's overflowing from the heart of God<br/>FDmThe flood of heaven crashing over us<br/>AmCThe tide is rising, risingC

Bridge: Dm F Break open prison doors C/E Am Set all the captives free F Dm Spring up a well, spring up a well Am Spring up a well in me Dm Nothing can stop this joy С Am We're dancing in the streets F Dm Spring up a well, spring up a well Am С Spring up a well in me Tag: Dm F Spring up a well С Am Spring up a well Dm Spring up a well, spring up a well Am С Spring up a well

## I Need Thee Every Hour - Fernando Ortega

D

*\$* = 67 Capo 1 Intro: G C G Verse 1: G I need Thee every hour С G Most gracious Lord D Em No tender voice like Thine D ΑD Can peace afford G CG D I need Thee, O I need Thee (D) G Every hour I need Thee С G O bless me now, my Savior (G) DG CG D I come to Thee Verse 2: G I need Thee every hour С G Stay Thou near by D Em Temptations lose their power D A D When Thou art nigh G CG D I need Thee, O I need Thee (D) G Every hour I need Thee С G O bless me now, my Savior (G) DG CG D I come to Thee

House of David Ministries

Verse 3: G I need Thee every hour C G In joy or pain D Em Come quickly and abide D A D Or life is vain G CG D I need Thee, O I need Thee (D) G Every hour I need Thee С G O bless me now, my Savior (G) D G (slow go soft) I come to Thee С G O bless me now, my Savior (G) DG CG D I come to Thee

#### In The Secret - Chris Tomlin

Capo 1

G2 С2 In the secret, in the quiet place G2 D C2 In the stillness You are there G2 С2 In the secret, in the quite hour I wait С2 Only for You G2 С2 D Cause I want to know You more

> G2 D I want to know You, G2 С2 I want to hear Your voice G2 D С2 I want to know You more G2 D I want to touch You G2 С2 I want to see Your face G2 D С2 I want to know You more

G2 С2 I am reaching for the highest goal G2 С2 D That I might receive the prize G2 C2Pressing onward, pushing every hindrance aside С2 Out of my way G2 С2 D Cause I want to know You more

## In Your Freedom – Marty Sampson (Hillsong Music)

Capo 1 Intro: FGAmCFGAm F G Am С I search for You, God of strength F G Am I bow to You, in my brokenness С F Am G And no other King could have so humbly come F Am G G To save my soul and heal my heart Am С I have nothing more Am G Than all You offer me Am G There is nothing else F G С That's of worth to me С Am F G С And I love You Lord, You rescued me G Am F C You are all that I want, You're all I need F G Am С I pray to You, God of peace F G Am G I rest in You, my cares released

Bridge: C G Am F F C In Your freedom I will live AmIn Your freedom I will live C F I offer devotion C F I offer devotion

#### Irresistible - Hillsong Music

Capo 3 Intro: A G A G A G I behold Your pow'r and glory A G Bring an offering, come before You Em7 D/F# G Worship You, Lord Em7 D/F# A In the beauty of Your holiness

 $\begin{array}{ccc} D & G2 \\ Whenever I call You're there \\ Bm7 & A/C# \\ Redeemer and friend \\ D & G2 \\ Cherished beyond all words \\ Bm7 & A/C# \\ This love never ends \\ \end{array}$ 

F2 Morning by morning BbMaj7 C D Your mercy awakens my soul

 $D \qquad G2$ I lift up my eyes to see  $Bm7 \qquad A/C#$ The wonders of heaven  $D \qquad G2$ Opening over me  $Bm7 \qquad A/C#$ Your goodness abounds

> F2 You've taken my breath away BbMaj7 C A With Your irresistible love

House of David Ministries

#### I See The Lord – Vertical Church Band

J = 120 Intro: F-C F-C-G Verse 1: F С This is where worship starts F С G Here in the temple of my heart F С G Remembering who You are, and all You've done Verse 2: F С This is Your majesty С F G All I have tasted and I've seen F С G Remembering who You are and once again Chorus 1: F I see the Lord С G Forever glorified Am C/E F Exalted and lifted high С G And all of the Kingdom, it cries Am F C G You are, You are the Lord Verse 3: F С This is eternity С G Deep calling deep inside of me F С G I'm right where I'm meant to be, here with You House of David Ministries

Verse 4: F C And this is your family F C G Stretching as far as I can see F C G I'm right where I'm meant to be, once again

> Chorus 2: F I see the Lord С G Forever glorified Am C/E F Exalted and lifted high С G And all of the Kingdom, it cries Am You are, You are the Lord С G Seated upon the throne C/E F Am The God who is three in One С G The Father, the Spirit, the Son F С G Am You are, You are the Lord

> > Bridge:

C G Am F You are, You are the Lord, holy Am F С G You are, You are the Lord, worthy Am F CG You are, You are the Lord, holy Am F С G You are, You are the Lord, worthy

#### Is He Worthy – Shane & Shane

**√** = 72 Capo 2 Intro: С Csus4 Verse 1: С Do you feel the world is broken (we do) Am Do you feel the shadows deepen (we do) But do you know that all the dark won't C stop the light from getting through (we do) Em С Do you wish that you could see it all made new (we do) Verse 2: С Is all creation groaning (it is) Am Is a new creation coming (it is) F С Is the glory of the Lord to be the light within our midst (it is) Em С Is it good that we remind ourselves of this (it is) Pre-chorus 1 & 2: F G Is anyone worthy, Is anyone whole Am F G Is anyone able to break the seal and open the scroll F G The Lion of Judah, who conquered the grave Am He is David's Root and the Lamb who died F to ransom the slave

Pre-chorus 2: F/A G/B From every people and tribe, every nation and tongue С Em He has made us a kingdom and priests to God F to reign with his Son Chorus 1: Am G Em F Is he worthy, Is he worthy Am G C/E F Of all blessing and honor and glory Am G F C Am F Is he worthy of this (He is) Chorus 2: Am G Em F Is he worthy, Is he worthy Am G F F(#4) F5 F6 Is he worthy of this Verse 3: С Does the Father truly love us (He does) Am Does the Spirit move among us (He does) F C And does Jesus our Messiah hold forever those he loves (He does) Em С Does our God intend to dwell again with us (He does) End: С G Am F He is! He is! He is! He is! C G Em F He is worthy, He is worthy Am G C/E F Of all blessing and honor and glory F F(#4) F F(#4) C Am G He is worthy of this (He is) House of David Ministries

#### I Surrender – Matt Crocker

**√** = 52 Intro: Am Cmaj7 Dm F Саро З Verse 1: Am Here I am Cmaj7 Down on my knees again G Surrendering all F Surrendering all Verse 2: Am Find me here Cmaj7 Lord as You draw me near G **Desperate for You** F **Desperate for You** Chorus 1: Am Cmaj7 G F I surrender Verse 3: Am Drench my soul Cmaj7 As mercy and grace unfold G I hunger and thirst F I hunger and thirst

Verse 4: Am With arms stretched wide Cmaj7 I know You hear my cry G Speak to me now F Speak to me now Chorus 2: Am I surrender Cmaj7 I surrender Dm7 I want to know You more F (Am last time) I want to know You more Instrumental: F C G Dm7 Am Gsus G F С Like a rushing wind G Jesus breathe within Dm7 Lord have Your way Am G Lord have Your way in me F С Like a mighty storm G Stir within my soul Dm7 Lord have Your way G (repeat  $2x 2^{nd}$  chorus,  $4x 3^{rd}$  chorus) Am Lord have Your way in me

It Is Well – Kristene DiMarco, Philip Paul Bliss, Horatio Gates Spafford

**√** = 65 Intro: G D Em (2x)Verse 1: G D Em Grander earth has quaked before G D Em Moved by the sound of His voice G Em D Seas that are shaken and stirred G D Em Can be calmed and broken for my regard Chorus: С2 D4 Through it all, through it all Em7 My eyes are on You D4 С2 Through it all, through it all Em It is well С D And, through it all, through it all Em7 My eyes are on You (2<sup>nd</sup> Chorus, to bridge) Dsus4 D G D Em It is well, it is well It is well with me Verse 2: (Instrumental: G D Em) G D Em Far be it for me to not believe G D Em Even when my eyes can't see G D Em And this mountain that's in front of me G D Em Will be thrown into the midst of sea

Bridge: G D Em С So let go my soul and trust in Him С2 G D Em The waves and wind still know His name G D С Em So let go my soul and trust in Him С2 G D Em The waves and wind still know His name G D Em С So let go my soul and trust in Him G D Em С2 The waves and wind still know His name G D Em The waves and wind still know His name

> Outro: С2 D Em It is well with my soul G/B C D Em It is well with my soul G/B C D Em It is well with my soul С2 Dsus D (repeat outro) Em It is well, it is well with my soul

> > Tag:C2DEmIt is well, it is well with my soulG/BC2DsusDGIt is well, it is well with my soul

## It Is You - Newsboys

J = 78 Capo 3

Verse:  $Am \quad F \quad G \qquad Am$ As we lift up our hands, will You meet us here  $F \qquad G \qquad Am$ As we call on Your name, will You meet us here  $F \qquad G \qquad Am$ We have come to this place to worship You  $F \qquad G$ God of mercy and grace

> Pre-Chorus: C F C F It is You we adore, it is You praises are for C F C F Only You the heavens declare, it is You it is You

Chorus:GFCAnd Holy Holy is our God AlmightyGFCAnd Holy Holy is His name alone

Pre-Chorus:

C F C F It is You we adore, it is You it is You

> Bridge: G F C As we lift up our hands as we call on Your name G F C (repeat) Will you visit this place by Your mercy and grace

Pre-Chorus: C F C F It is You we adore, it is You it is You

> Chorus: G F C And Holy Holy is our God Almighty G F C (repeat chorus) And Holy Holy is His name alone

Outro:

C F C F It is You we adore, it is You only You

# It Was Finished – Bryan and Katie Torwalt

**√** = 65 Capo 1 Verse 1: С It was finished, on that day (C) Am G Death was beaten all darkness was slain F С All His passion poured out like the rain upon the earth Verse 2: С Three days buried, they came to mourn (C) G Am The stone was rolled away, the veil was torn F С But He had risen, He is the King of all the earth Chorus 1: Am F С G Hallelujah, He has conquered death Am F С G We cry holy, He reigns in all the earth Am F С G Hallelujah, He has conquered death Am FG And He reigns

Verse 3: C The room was shaken, the wind of God (C) G Am Fire from heaven descended upon F C The Holy Spirit, the power of God for all the earth

> Chorus 2:  $Am \ F \ C \ G$ Hallelujah, He has conquered death  $Am \ F \ C \ G$ We cry holy, He reigns in all the earth  $Am \ F \ C \ G$ Hallelujah, He has conquered death  $Am \ F \ C$ And He reigns, He reigns

> > Bridge:AmFCGAmFCGLet the angels sing,Holy is our KingAmFCGAmFC(repeat)Let the angels sing,Holy is our King As

### I Want To Know You - Jesus Culture

A Fm
 I stand before You, awed by Your majesty
 A Fm
 Covered by Your mercy, Your blood has made me free
 D Fm
 Draw me to You and set my heart on fire

A D I want to know You, You're my one desire

> *E D* I give You my worship, all of my passion *A D* I give You my whole heart, all my devotion

A Fm
 Grace never ending, Your hands they carry me
 A Fm
 Your body it is broken, for all the world to see
 D Fm
 My heart is held, by love so unconditional

A D You captivate me, You're the lover of my soul

EDI give You my worship, all of my passion<br/>ADI give You my whole heart, all my devotion<br/>EDHere I will bow down, say that I need You<br/>ADHere I will worship, say that I love You

EDOh how I love You, Oh how I love YouDEDOh how I love You, Oh how I love You

A I want to know You Let Your spirit overwhelm me Fm D Let Your presence overtake my heart A I want to know You Let Your spirit overwhelm me Fm D

Let Your presence overtake my heart

## I Was Born To Worship You – Jesus Culture

Am There's something in Your eyes F Something in Your touch Dm Something in the way Em Am Am That You draw me back to You

> Am I was born to worship You F I was made to worship You, oh Lord Am I was born to worship You F I was made to worship You, my King Am I was born to worship You F I was made to worship You, my God Am I was born to worship You F I was made to worship You, oh Lord

## I Will Rejoice – William Murphy III

Capo 1

Α

Α

Ε There is a river whose streams D Α Make glad the city of our God Fm D Α I will rejoice, I will rejoice, and be glad Fm D Α I will rejoice, I will rejoice, and be glad Ε There is a fountain full of grace D And it flows from Emmanuel's veins Α He came and healed me F He came and refreshed me D Α He came and washed my sins away Fm D Open for me the gates of righteousness And I will enter in, I will enter in Fm D Open for me the gates of righteousness And I will enter in, I will enter in

# I Will Trust You - Chris Lizotte

Capo 1

CAm7I will love You, and adore YouGFI will trust You, GodCCAm7I will sing in times of troubleGFI will trust You, God

CAm7In my weakness, would You comeGFHelp me stand up, help me runCAm7To the shadow of Your wingsGFAnd the comfort that it brings

AmEm7Am7Em7So I'll wait, and be stillFEm7D/F#FAnd I'll know You are God, You are God

# I Will Waste My Life - Misty Edwards

♪ = 70 Capo 3

Verse: Em D G Em D G I will waste my life, and I'll be tested and tried Em D G Em D G With no regrets inside of me, just to find I'm at Your feet Em D G Just let me find I'm at Your feet

Interlude: Em D G Em D G Em

Pre-Chorus:

DGEmDGEmI'll leave my father's house and I'll leave my motherDGEmDGEmI'll leave all I have known and I'll have no other

Chorus: D G Em Oh how I love You, there is no cost D Em G Oh how I love You, there is no loss D G Em Oh how I love You, I want to take your name D G Em D G Oh how I love You, I want to cling to you, Jesus Em D G Just let me cling to you, Jesus

Interlude: Em D G Em D G Bridge: Em D G I'll say goodbye to my father, my mother Em I'll turn my back on every other lover and I'll D G Em D G (repeat) Press on, yes I'll press on J

## Jesus, All For Jesus – Robin Mark

D Jesus G D All for Jesus A Bm A All I am and have, and ever hope to be

> D All of my ambitions G D Hopes and plans A Bm A I surrender these, into Your hands

> > G For it's only in D A Your will that I am free

#### Jesus I Come — Chris Brown and Pastor Steven Furtick

J = 47 Intro: F Am C G Verse 1: F С Oh how I need your grace F С More than my words can say Am Jesus I come F Jesus I come Verse 2: (F) С In all my weaknesses F С You are my confidence Am Jesus I come F Jesus I come Chorus: (F) Am I will rise and stand redeemed С G Heaven open over me F Am To your name eternally С G Endless glory I will bring Interlude: F Am C G

Verse 3: F С Oh what amazing love F С Beneath your cleansing flood Am Jesus I come F Jesus I come Verse 4: (F) C In every broken place F С You are my righteousness Am Jesus I come F Jesus I come Instrumental: C-G Dm-Am F G C Bridge: (C) G Dm-Am Thank you Jesus F G C Just as I am I come C G Dm-Am Halle - lujah G F (repeat 4x) С Oh what amazing love

Outro: F Am C G C

*J* = 77 Intro: G G/B C G/B D G/B C G/B D G/B Capo 4 Verse 1: G I hear the Savior say D/F# G Thy strength indeed is small Em7 C2 Child of weakness, watch and pray D/F# G G Find in Me Thine all in all Chorus: С2 G Jesus paid it all D/F# G All to Him I owe С2 G Sin had left a crimson stain D/F# G G He washed it white as snow Verse 2: G Lord, now indeed I find D/F# G Thy pow'r and Thine alone Em7 С2 Can change the leper's spots D/F# G G And melt the heart of stone

Verse 3: G And when before the throne D/F# G I stand in Him complete Em7 С2 I'll lay my trophies down D/F# G G All down at Jesus' feet Bridge: С2 G Oh praise the One who paid my debt G (slow, go soft) D G And raised this life up from the dead Medley: (You Are Here/The Same Power—Hillsong Music) G D The same power that conquered the grave С D Lives in me, lives in me G Л Your love that rescued the earth С D Lives in me, lives in me (Repeat, Build)

#### Jesus We Love You – Paul & Hannah McClure, Kalley Heiligenthal

(Bethel Music)

**√** = 116

Verse 1: F2 Old things have passed away C2 Your love has stayed the same F2 C2 Your constant grace remains the cornerstone F2 Things that we thought were dead C2Are breathing in life again F2 C2 You cause your Son to shine on darkest nights Pre-chorus: G Am For all that You've done we will pour out our love F2 G This will be our anthem song Chorus 1: C/E F7 G/C С Jesus we love you, oh how we love You G/C F7 C

You are the One our hearts adore

Chorus 2:F7CCmaj9/EJesus we love You, oh how we love YouF7Am $(1^{st} ending)$ You are the One our hearts adoreF7(C)F7You are the One our Hearts adoreYou are the One our Hearts adore

Interlude: Am G/B F7 (repeat 3x) Our hearts adore (sustain) Am G С Verse 2: C/G F2 The hopeless have found their hope C2 The orphans now have a home F2 С2 All that was lost has found its place in you F2 You lift our weary head С2 You make us strong instead F2 С2 You took these rags and made us beautiful Bridge 1: C/F Our affection, our devotion С G6 (repeat 2x) Poured out on the feet of Jesus Bridge 2: Dm7 Our affection, our devotion C2/E Poured out on the feet of Jesus F7 Our affection, our devotion C/G G Poured out on the feet of Jesus

# **Joyful, Joyful** – Ludwig Van Beethoven, Ar. Edward Hodges

Ε Α Joyful, joyful, we adore Thee Ε R God of glory, Lord of love Ε Α Hearts unfold like flowers before Thee Ε В Ε Opening to the sun above В Ε В Ε Melt the clouds of sin and sadness Ε В В Drive the dark of doubt away Ε Α Giver of immortal gladness Ε В Ε Fill us with the light of day

Ε Α Thou art giving and forgiving Ε В Ever blessing, ever blessed Ε Α Wellspring of the joy of living В Ε Ε Ocean depth of happy rest Ε В Ε В Thou our Father, Christ our Brother В Ε В All who live in love are Thine Ε Α Teach us how to love each other Ε В Ε Lift us to the joy divine

Ε Α Mortals, join the happy chorus Ε Which the morning stars began Ε Α Father love is reigning o'er us Ε В Ε Brother love binds man to man В Ε В Ε Ever singing, march we onward В Ε В Victors in the midst of strife Ε Α Joyful music leads us Sunward Ε В Ε In the triumph song of life



#### King Forever – Vineyard Music

C#m7Asus2You let the sea resoundEBLet the heavens tell, of the glory of YouC#m7Asus2We're looking to Your throneEBWe're lost in awe, of You

C#m7 Asus2 You are faithful God E B Your amazing love, is sung throughout the earth C#m7 Asus2 E We come before You now, praising Your name B Lord You will always reign

> C#m7 Asus2 E B Hallelujah, King forever C#m7 Asus2 E B Hallelujah, Friend and Savior

## King Of Glory - Charlie Hall

Intro: G - D - Em G - D - Em

Ε D Α Ε I see the watchmen climbing up the wall Ε D Ε Α I see the intercessors groaning D Α Ε F I see the martyrs dying for the truth Ε D Α F I see the Glory of the Lord upon the earth Ε D Α Ε I see the higher places crumble to the ground Ε D Ε Α I see the King of kings exalted over all Ε D I see a generation falling on their face Ε D Α G - D - EmI see the kingdom of the Lord upon the earth G - D - EmOh, we wait for You G – D – Em Oh, King of Glory Ε D Ε Α Yeah, we wait for You King of Glory (4x)Ε D Ε Δ I see a dancing people standing unto God Ε F D Α I see the lame and broken ones becoming whole ΑΕ Ε D I see the dead man rising D G - D - EmΕ I see the miracles and wonders of our God

## King Of Glory - Matt Redman

AmFmaj7Your face outshines the brightest sun<br/>CEmJesus, You're glorious, You are so glorious<br/>AmFmaj7With eyes that blaze like burning fire<br/>CEmJesus, You're glorious, You are so glorious

AmFmaj7King of Glory, have Your gloryD/F#AmD/F#King of Glory, have Your glory

AmFmaj7You're voice like rushing water sounds<br/>CEmJesus, You're powerful, You are so powerful<br/>AmFmaj7And in Your hands You hold the stars<br/>CEmJesus, You're powerful, You are so powerful, yeah

AmFmaj7In Your hands You hold the starsCJesus, You're powerful, You are so powerfulAmFmaj7In You hands You hold the starsCEmJesus, You're powerful, You are so powerful, yeah

King Of Wonders – Bethel Music featuring Chris Quilala

Intro: C C/B C/E F

С C/B We could try to count the stars C/E F С C/B C/E F You already know them each by name Am C/B Every single galaxy C/E Am C/B C/E F F Is Your design in majesty displayed

Dm7 C/EYour glory shines before our eyes F Am GThe more we see, the more we love You

*c*King of wonders, we stand amazed *F*There's no other, other than You *Am F*King of wonders, You know the way to our hearts

And the more we see, the more we love You

С C/B You reveal and we respond C/E F С C/B C/E F You have shown there's no one like You God Am C/B Your love and mercy welcome us C/E F C/B C/E F Am Into the beauty of this holiness

L

#### Lamb Of God - Twila Paris

Саро 2

Α Ε Α Your only Son, no sin to hide D But You have sent Him from Your side Fm To walk upon this guilty sod Α Ε Α And to become the Lamb of God Ε Α Your gift of love they crucified D Α They laughed and scorned Hi as He died Fm D The humble King, they named a fraud Α F Α And sacrificed the Lamb of God Л Α O Lamb of God, sweet Lamb of God D Ε I love the Holy Lamb of God D Fm O wash me in His precious blood My Jesus Christ, the Lamb of God Ε Α Α I was so lost I should have died Α But You have brought me to Your side Fm To be led by Your staff and rod

And to be called a lamb of God

#### Last Word - Elevation Worship

**√** = 59 Intro: F/A G/B C/G Verse 1: F/A G/B C/G The storm rises from the deep F/A And rages around me G/B C But I will remember F/A G/B C/G When doubt wars within my heart F/A The battle almost lost G С I will remember

> Chorus: (C) You have the last word F It is finished C You have the last word F It is finished Am F My fear is silenced in your love C F My hope is endless

Verse 2: G/B C/G F/A Your voice that calmed the violent sea F/A Speaks courage over me G/B C So I will remember F/A G/B C/G The words that wake the sun to rise F/A Are breaking through my night G С I will remember

> Instrumental: Am - F C - G Bridge: Am F Your word stands through the ages С G Your voice shatters the darkness Am F G С In You we are more than conquerors Am F You speak and strongholds surrender С G Your name overcomes the enemy Am F С G (repeat bridge) In You we are more than conquerors

### Lead Me To The Cross – Hillsong Music

Capo 3 Intro: Bm A G D A Вт Α G Savior I come, quiet my soul D Α Remember Вm Α G Redemption's hill where Your blood was spilled D A For my ransom Bm7 Em Α Α G Everything I once held dear I count it all as loss G D Α Lead me to the cross where Your love poured out G D Α Lead to my knees, Lord I lay me down G D Α Rid me of myself, I belong to You Em O lead me Α Вт Lead me to the cross

Bm G Α You were as I, tempted and tried DA Human Вm Α G The Word became flesh bore my sin in death DA Now You're risen Em Α Bm7 Α G Everything I once held dear I count it all as loss D Α To Your heart D Α To Your heart D Α Lead me to Your heart D Α Lead me to Your heart

## Leave This House - United Pursuit

*♪* = 108 Capo 2 Intro: C Am C Am Verse 1: С Am Tell all my friends С Am My enemies too С Am The wrong and the right ones С Am The many, the few Verse 2: С Am Break down the walls С Am Between me and you С Am Love is a feeling Am С I'm falling into Pre-chorus: С D And you could join in Em С If you felt it too Am С D D Em But that all depends on the love that you choose

Chorus: G Em I wanna leave this house singing G Em I wanna leave this house singing GI wanna go from here C Em D Believing in Your love

Verse 3: C Am Break down the walls C Am Between me and You C Am They say love's a choice C Am But that's their point of view

#### Let It Rain – Michael W. Smith (Jesus Culture Version)

√ = 71 Capo 2

Chorus: Am F Let it rain, let it rain C G Open the floodgates of heaven

Verse:

F We feel the rains of Your love Am We feel the winds of Your Spirit C Now the heartbeat of heaven, let us hear

> Interlude: F G Am GBridge: F G GWe want to see You, show us Your glory Am GWe want to know You more F GWe want to see You, show us Your glory Am GWe want to know You more We want to know You more

# Let My Life Be Like A Love Song – Tom Slater and

Brenton Brown

G Let my life be like a love song D/F# Let my life be like a love song Am7 C Let my life be like a love song D To Your heart

Em7 C Lord the love You give, You give so generously D Am7 You were my sacrifice, You gave your life for me G D Now I want to give, just as I received Am7 C To live a life that shines D Your love for those in need

Em7 C So let justice roll like an endless stream D Am7 Flowing through my life, to the poor and weak G D Let the things I do and the words I speak Am7 C Reveal the awesome love D That You have shown to me

#### Let My Words Be Few – Matt and Beth Redman

*♪* = 86 Capo 1

G Gaug You are God in heaven Em/G C And here am I on earth G Gaug Em/G C So I'll let my words be few

Am7Em/G CDGJesus I am so in love with You

G Gaug The simplest of all love songs Em/G C I want to bring to You G Gaug Em/G So I'll let my words be few

Am7Em/G CDGJesus I am so in love with You

GF/GEm7Am7And I'll stand in awe of YouAm7/GGF/GEm7Am7Yes, I'll stand in awe of YouAm7Em7CAnd I'll let my words be few

Am7Em/G CDGJesus I am so in love with You

# Let The Weight Of Your Glory Fall – Paul Wilbur

J<sup>•</sup> = 67 Capo 3

Verse: Am Spirit of the sovereign Lord Am Come and make Your presence known F G Am Reveal, the glory of the living God

> Chorus: F G Am Let the weight of Your glory cover us F G Am Let the life of Your river flow F G Am Let the truth of Your kingdom reign in us F G Let the weight of Your glory F G Am Let the weight of Your glory fall

> > Bridge: G D F Dsus D And we do not seek Your hand F G С We only seek Your face С We want to know You С G F We want to see You reveal Ε D Your glory in this place

#### Let Us Adore – Hillsong Music

Capo 1 Intro: G2 C2 G2 C2 G2 C2The heavens declare G2 C2The glory of God Em D/F# GAnd all of the world will join the praise Am7 DHis wonders proclaim

 $\begin{array}{ccc} G2 & C2 \\ The oceans and skies \\ G2 & C2 \\ \\ Lift up their voice \\ Em & D/F\# & G \\ \\ And all He has made will rise to bless \\ Am7 & D \\ \\ The King of all kings \\ \end{array}$ 

GDLet us adore Him<br/>EmCLet us adore Him<br/>GEmCJesus Christ is the Lord

 $\begin{array}{cccc} G2 & C2 \\ \mbox{Eternity's King} \\ G2 & C2 \\ \mbox{Is coming again} \\ Em & D/F\# & G \\ \mbox{Though all of the earth will fade away} \\ Am7 & D \\ \mbox{His truth will remain} \end{array}$ 

G D Let us adore Him Em C Let us adore Him G D Em C Jesus Christ is the Lord

G D Come and behold Him Em C Bow down before Him G D Em C Jesus Christ is the Lord

G D/F# Em D Hallelujah, Hallelujah C Em D You are worthy of all praise (2x)

House of David Ministries

## Light Of The World – Jesus Culture

J = 120 Capo 1

Verse 1:

Em-DEm-DLove came down, in flesh He walked among usEm-DEm-DBore our sins, through death He rose victoriousAmGDBursting from the grave He rose glorious, we sing

Chorus 1: G D C (C) G D Light of the world even death could not contain G D C (C) G D Darkness fell, it was defeated on that day

Verse 2:

Em-D Perfect light shining down upon us Em-D We are free, in Him we are victorious

> Chorus 2: D G D С (C) G Light of the world even death could not contain D С G (C) G D Darkness fell, it was defeated on that day DC G (C) G D He is alive He has risen from the grave С G D All our sins are washed away D C (C) G DG Light of the world GDC(C)GD He is alive

Bridge: C He pulled us from the depths of darkness D Brought us into glorious light C He broke the power of sin and freed us D (repeat bridge) Gave us life

## Light Of Your Face - Misty Edwards

**√** = 67

Verse:  $F_2$  C Oh Lord bless me and keep me Gsus4 G Am Cause Your face to shine on me  $F_2$  C Lord be gracious; lift the light of Your countenance Gsus4 G Give me peace

Chorus: Dm Am Gsus4 G Gsus4 G For I live only to see Your face, so shine on me Dm Am Gsus4 G Gsus4 G For I live only to see Your face, so shine on me

> Bridge: Dm Am Let the light of Your face shine down on my heart Gsus4 G Gsus4 G And let me feel it

## Like The Angels – Brenton Brown

Capo 1

С When I am sinking down С When I am lost at sea F No solace to be found С No ground beneath my feat F G С I turn to You as I go down F С G I reach for You through roaring waves F Am G My only hope is in Your arms G С My only prayer is that You'ld save me F С Cause You make me soar like the angels Am You let me walk on the water F You let me run with white horses C (Am) G Jesus, my strength when all is gone F G (You are my strength when all is gone)

C When I am all alone C No land is in my sight FAll others lost from view C And comes the darkening light F G C I turn to You as I go down

F = G = CI reach for You through roaring waves F = G = AmMy only hope is in Your arms F = G = CMy only prayer is that You'ld save me

#### Living Hope - Phil Whickham

**√** = 71 Capo 1 Intro: D G2 D G2 Verse 1: D Asus How great the chasm that lay between us Bm7 G2 Asus How high the mountain I could not climb Asus In desperation, I turned to heaven G2 Asus D And spoke Your name into the night Bm7 Then through the darkness Your loving-kindness Asus Tore through the shadows of my soul Asus The work is finished, the end is written G Asus G2 D Jesus Christ, my living hope Verse 2: Asus Who could imagine so great a mercy G2 Bm7 Asus What heart could fathom such boundless grace D Asus The God of ages stepped down from glory G2 Asus D to wear my sin and bear my shame G Bm7 The cross has spoken, I am forgiven Asus D The King of Kings calls me His own Asus Beautiful Savior, I'm Yours forever G Asus D Jesus Christ, my living hope

Chorus: G2 D Bm7 Α Hallelujah, praise the One who set me free G2 D Bm7 Α Hallelujah, death has lost its grip on me G2 Л You have broken every chain Bm7 Α There's salvation in Your name Asus A D G2 (repeat) Jesus Christ my living hope

Verse 3: D Asus Then came the morning that sealed the promise G2 Bm Asus Your buried body began to breathe D Asus Out of the silence the Roaring Lion Asus G2 (repeat) D Declared the grave has no claim on me G2 D/A A D (D)(taq) Jesus Yours is the vic—to—ry, whoa

> Outro Tag: G2 Asus A D Jesus Christ, my living hope G2 Asus A D Jesus Christ, You're my living hope

## Longing Heart – Jeremy Camp

D What can separate us D G From the love of Jesus Christ Α G Nothing this world can even change The thought I once was lost G D But now been given grace G Α It's a mystery that I will not chase (2x)D G DAG You, You, You are all this heart is longing for D G D A G Jesus, You are all my soul is pleading for Α I don't understand it G A G D How You love the way You do Α Even when I've fallen

G D A G You always lift me up to You

# Look Upon The Lord – Kari Jobe

J = 70 Capo 2 Intro: Em Dsus4 D Dsus4 D

Verse 1: Em Dsus4 D Dsus4 D Look upon the Lord, stand in awe of his beauty Em Dsus4 D Dsus4 D Look upon the Lord, seated high, He is holy

Pre-Chorus:AmEmGDLet the glory of our God from heaven come downAmEmGDsus4DLet the house of the Lord be filled with the cloud

Chorus: G D You are good and Your mercy will endure Dsus4 Em D You are good and, forever we are Yours (repeat on 2<sup>nd</sup> chorus) Am Em D Hallelujah, hallelujah Am Em Dsus4 D (repeat on 2<sup>nd</sup> chorus) Hallelujah, hallelujah

Verse 2:Dsus4 DDsus4 DEmDsus4 DDsus4 DListen for the Lord, hear the voice of His SpiritEmDsus4 DCall upon His name, He is near, He is with us

Pre-Chorus:AmEmGDLet the glory of our God from heaven come downAmEmGDsus4DLet the house of the Lord be filled with the cloud

Interlude: Em C G D (4x)Bridge: Em C G D Holy, holy Em C G With one voice D Heaven and earth are singing Em C G D Holy, holy Em C G D (repeat bridge 4x) Lord God, Almighty

Interlude: Am Em G D (soft 14x)

Outro:

AmEmGDLet the glory of our God from heaven come downAmEmGDsus4 //// DLet the house of the Lord be filled with the cloud

### Lord I Need You - Matt Maher

Capo 3 Intro: G Csus2 Verse 1: Csus2 G G Lord I come, I confess Em7 D/F# Cadd9 Bowing here, I find my rest Csus2 G G Without You, I fall apart G D/F# Cadd9 You're the one that guides my heart

> Chorus 1: Csus2 G G D/F# Lord, I need You, oh I need You Em7 Csus2 G D/F# Every hour I need You G5/B Csus2 G Csus2 My one defense, my righteousness G D/F# G Csus2 Oh God, how I need You

Verse 2:

GCsus2GWhere sin runs deep, Your grace is more<br/>Em7D4/F#Cadd9Where grace is found is where You are<br/>GCsus2GAnd where You are Lord I am free<br/>G(raise octave, build)GD/F#Csus2Holiness is Christ in meCadd

Chorus 2: G Csus2 G D/F# Lord, I need You, oh I need You Em7 Csus2 G D/F# Every hour I need You G5/B Csus2 G Csus2 My one defense, my righteousness G D/F# G Csus2 Oh God, how I need You

> Bridge: C G5/B D5/F# Em7 So teach my song to rise to You (go soft) D/F# Cadd9 When temptation comes my way C G5/B D5/F# Em7 When I cannot stand I'll fall on You D/F# G Csus2 Jesus You're my hope and stay (repeat 2<sup>nd</sup> chorus, build)

> > Outro:

G5/BCsus2GCsus2You are my one defense, my righteousnessGD/F#GOh God, how I need YouG5/BCsus2GCsus2My one defense, my righteousnessGD/F#GOh God, how I need You

## Lord Of Lords - Hillsong Music

Capo 4 Intro: Am C G F Am C F

С G F Am Beholding Your beauty is all that I long for Am С G To worship You, Jesus is my sole desire F C Am For this very heart, You have shaped for Your pleasure Gsus F С Purposed to lift Your name higher

Am С G F Here in surrender, in pure adoration Am С G I enter Your courts with an offering of praise F С G Am I am Your servant come to bring You glory F G As is fit for the works of Your hands

 F

 Now unto the Lamb

 C

 Who sits on the throne

 G
 Am

 F

 Be glory and honor and praise

 F
 C

 All of creation resounds with the song

 G
 F

 Worship and praise Him, the Lord of lords

Am С G F The Spirit now living and dwelling within me Am С G Keep my eyes fixed ever on Jesus' face F С G Am Let not the things of this world ever sway me G F С I'll run till I finish the race

> F Now unto the Lamb С Who sits on the throne F G Am Be glory and honor and praise F С All of eternity echoes the song G Worship and praise Him, the Lord of lords Am G F Holy Lord С G You are Holy Am G F G С Jesus Christ is the Lord F Now unto the lamb С Who sits on the throne G Am F Be glory and honor and praise С Call all the sinners to join in the song G Worship and praise Him, the Lord of lords

# Lord Prepare Me To Be A Sanctuary – Randy

Scruggs and John Thompson

*♪* = 68 Verse 1: G D May the words of my mouth Am7 С G/D D And the meditations of my heart G D Be acceptable, unto you Lord D G С Am7 My rock and my redeemer Verse 2: D G Lord, prepare me to be a sanctuary C Am7 G/D D Pure and holy, tried and true G D With thanksgiving, I'll be a living C Am7 D G Sanctuary for You Verse 3: G D V'asoo li, mikdash Am7 G/D D С V'shahanti, b'tokham G D V'anachnu, n'varekh Yah C Am7 D G Me'ata v'ad olam

## Lord Reign In Me - Brenton Brown

**√** = 94

Gsus С С F2 Gsus Over all the earth, You reign on high F2 Gsus Gsus Am7 Every mountain stream, every sunset sky Gsus Dm7 Gsus F2 But my one request, Lord, my only aim F2 Gsus C Is that You'd reign in me again

> С G F G С Lord, reign in me, reign in your pow'r G F G Am Over all my dreams, in my darkest hour G G Dm7 F You are the Lord of all I am G С So won't You reign in me again (3x)

С Gsus F2 Gsus С Over every thought, over every word Gsus F2 Gsus Am7 May my life reflect, the beauty of my Lord Gsus Gsus F2 Dm7 Cause You mean more to me than any earthly thing Gsus C F2 So won't You reign in me again

## Lord You Have My Heart - Martin Smith

Capo 4

Am F G Lord, You have my heart, and I will search for Yours F Am G С Jesus take my life and lead me on Am F G Lord, You have my heart, and I will search for Yours G С Am F Let me be to You a sacrifice

> C Csus F G And I will praise You Lord (I will praise You Lord) C Csus F G And I will sing of love come down (I will sing of love come down) C Csus F G And as You show Your face (show Your face) F G Am We'll see Your glory here F G С We'll see Your glory here

## Love Like This – Lauren Daigle

J = 49 Capo 2 Intro: A E F#m D

Verse 1: Ε Α When I am a wasteland F#m D You are the water Α Ε When I am the winter F#m D Α F#m D Ε You are the fire that burns Verse 2: Ε Α When I am a long night

F#m D You are the sunrise A E When I am a desert F#m D A E You are the river that turns F#m D To find me

Chorus 1:AEF#mDWhat have I done to deserve love like thisAEF#mDWhat have I done to deserve love like this

Verse 3: Α Ε Your voice like a whisper F#m D Breaking the silence Α Ε You say there's a treasure F#m D You look 'til You find it Ε F#m D Α to find me You search

> Chorus 2: F#m Ε D Α What have I done to deserve love like this F#m Α Ε D What have I done to deserve love like this Α Ε F#m D I cannot earn what You so freely give Α Ε F#m D What have I done to deserve love like this

Interlude: D Α Esus Ε (repeat) Bridge: D Α Esus E Hallelu—jah Esus E Α D Hallelu—jah A/C# Esus E D Hallelu—jah A/C# Esus E D

Hallelu—jah



#### Majesty - Martin Smith

Intro: Am G F

Am GF C/E F Here I am, humbled by Your majesty C/E G/B E/G# Covered by Your grace so free Am GF C/E F Here I am, knowing that I'm sinful man C/E E/G# G/B Covered by the Blood of the Lamb

> Am G/B C Now I've found Am G/B CThe greatest love of all is mine D/F#Since You laid down Your life F G7 F G7The greatest sacrifice

> > C G Am F Majesty, Majesty C G Your grace has found me just as I am Am F Empty handed but alive in Your hands

C G Am F Majesty, Majesty C G Forever I am changed by Your love Am F In the presence of Your majesty AmGFFHere I am, humbled by the love that You give<br/>C/EG/BE/G#Forgiven so that I can forgive<br/>AmGFHere I stand, knowing that I'm Your desire<br/>C/EG/BE/G#Sanctified by glory and fireF

#### Make Your Home In Me – Michael and Helen Frye

D2 Em I have sung my songs of praise, thanksgiving on my lips G D Em Bowed low and worshiped You D2 Em Now I'm coming close, closer than before G D Asus A For the veil is torn in two

Вm Α G Asus Now that I am here with You Вm Α G There's no place I'd rather be Вт A G Asus Now that I have felt Your touch Bm Α G Come and make Your home in me

D2EmI feel so safe with You, acceptance in Your voice<br/>GGDEmYou whisper tenderly<br/>D2D2EmYou are my beloved, chosen one my friend<br/>GGD2AsusAYou're so precious to me

## Marvelous Light - Charlie Hall

Capo 2

Into marvelous light I'm running Out of darkness, out of shame Fm By the cross You are the truth Л You are the life, You are the way Α D I once was fatherless, a stranger with no hope Α Your kindness wakened me, wakened me from my sleep Your love it beckons deeply, a call to come and die Α By grace now I will come and take this life, take Your life Fm Ε Sin has lost its power, death has lost its sting Fm Ε And from the grave You've risen victoriously Α D My dead heart now is beating, my deepest stains now clean Your breath fills up my lungs, now I'm free, now I'm free Α Lift my hands and spin around Л See the light that I have found Fm Oh the marvelous light, marvelous light

Ma Tovu – Hebrew Traditional (Paul Wilbur Version)

Verse 1: Em D Em D C Em Ma tovu, ohalecha Yaakov (Em) D C D Em Mishkenotecha Yisrael

Verse 2: Em D Em D C Em Ahavohu, of thy tents Oh Jacob (Em) D C D Em Thy tabernacle is Yisrael

> Chorus 1: Am Em Va'ani b'rove chasde'cha Am Em Avo veitecha (Em) D C D Em Eschtachaveh, El hechal (Em) D Em Kodshi'cha b'yiratecha

Chorus 2: Am Em And in thy great compassion Am Em I will come into your house D C D (Em) Em There I will bow, there I will feel (Em) D Em Thy holiness, Oh Lord D Em Thy holiness, Oh Lord D Em Baruch Haba Beshem Adonai D Em Who comes in the name of the Lord

### Meet With Me - Ten Shekel Shirt

Capo 1

G2C2DG2I'm here to meet with You(G2)C2DG2Come and meet with me(G2)C2DG2I'm here to find You(G2)C2DG2Reveal Yourself to me

(G2) C2 D G2 As I wait, You make me strong (G2) C2 D G2 As I run, draw me to Your arms (G2) С2 D G2 As I stand and sing Your praise (G2) С2 D G2 You come, You come and fill this place (2x)

#### Met By Love - United Pursuit

```
J = 75
         Intro: FCFC FCAmG
Verse 1:
         F
                          С
There is none, none like You
                    Am
                                   G
Who can know my heart like You do
          F
                            С
For all creation sings Your song
              Am
I will join with them
                       (verse 1-2x, instrumental, verse 1-2x)
               G
Declaring Your glory
Instrumental: F C Am G
     Chorus:
     F
                               С
                                                       G
     We can run straight into Your arms, unafraid
      (G)
                           Dm
                                                             F
     Cause every time we need You, we're met by love
      (F)
                                                      G
     We can lift our hands to heaven, full of faith
                                                        F (repeat chorus)
      (G)
                           Dm
     Cause every time we worship we see Your face
      Tag (after 2<sup>nd</sup> chorus):
                   С
                                             (repeat 2x)
      F
                        G
                                      Dm
     We see Your face, we see Your face
           Outro (go soft):
                                                     (repeat 8x)
                             F
                                     С
                                               G
           There is no one like You Lord, You Lord
```

# Mighty Breath Of God – Jesus Culture

**√** = 47

Chorus 1: D2 С Blow mighty breath of God A2 G D2 Move upon this place D2 С Blow mighty breath of God A2 G D2 Won't you move in power and grace Verse 1: С D2 G Streams of mercy flowing down С G D2 Light of heaven all around Em С A2 G And it's falling to the ground Chorus 2: D2 С Blow mighty breath of God G A2 D2 Move upon this place D2 С Blow mighty breath of God G A2 D2

Won't you move in power and grace

Verse 2: C G D2 Spirit fire fan the flame C G D2 Passion for Your Holy Name Em C G A2 Burning everything

> Bridge: D2 Let Your wind blow C Let Your fire fall D2 Let Your wind blow, wind blow C Let Your fire fall, fire fall (repeat 3x)

> > Outro: D2 Let Your wind blow C Let Your fire fall

## Mighty To Save – Hillsong Music

Intro: D2 A Fm Ε D2 Α Everyone needs compassion, love that's never failing Ε D Let mercy fall on me Everyone needs forgiveness, the kindness of a Savior Ε D Ε D F

Fm

Fm

The hope of nations

Ε Α Savior, He can move the mountains D Α My God is mighty to save Fm Ε He is mighty to save Ε Α Forever, Author of salvation D Α He rose and conquered the grave Fm D2 A Fm Ε Ε Jesus conquered the grave

D Fm Α So take me as You find me, all my fears and failures Ε D Fill my life again Fm I give my life to follow, everything I believe in Ε Ε Ε D D Now I surrender

Bridge: D A E Fm D A E Fm

D Ε Α Shine Your light, and let the whole world see D Ε Α We're singing, for the glory of the risen King D Ε Α Jesus, shine Your light, and let the whole world see Ε D Α We're singing, for the glory of the risen King

# More Love To Thee – Fernando Ortega

Capo 5

D More love to Thee O Christ Α More love to Thee D Hear Thou the prayer I make Α D On bended knee G D This is my earnest plea Α D More love O Christ to Thee G D Α D More love to Thee, more love to Thee (2x)D One surfley joy I crave Α Sought peace and rest D Now Thee alone I seek D Α Give what is best G D This song my prayer shall be Α More love O Christ to Thee G D Α D More love to Thee, more love to Thee (2x)

D When shall my latest breath Α Whisper Thy praise D This be the parting cry Α D My heart shall raise G D Still all my prayers shall be Α D More love O Christ to Thee G D Α D More love to Thee, more love to Thee (2x)

#### More Love, More Power – Michael W. Smith

Em More love Am More power Bm Em More of You in my life

Em Am Em And I worship You, with all of my heart Em Am Em And I worship You, with all of my mind Em Em Am And I worship You, with all of my strength Em Am Вт For You are my Lord

Em Am Em And I seek Your face, with all of my heart Em Am Em And I seek Your face, with all of my mind Em Em Am And I seek Your face, with all of my strength Em Am Bm For You are my Lord

Em Am Em And I sing Your praise, with all of my heart Am Em Em And I sing Your praise, with all of my mind Em Am Em And I sing Your praise, with all of my strength Am Вт Em For You are my Lord

# More Than A Friend – Jeremy Riddle

J = 48 Capo 3

Gsus С2 G In the quiet of my soul С2 G D/F# C2 In the stillness I hear Your voice call Am7 G/B And I am overwhelmed Am7 G/B And I am lost for words D G To describe You

> D/F# G Em Jesus You're more than a friend (Em) С2 Dsus D G2 Jesus You're more than my heart could ever express D/F# G Em7 Your love and Your grace never fail me (Em7) С2 Your merciful touch always heals me Dsus D C2 G You bring joy to my soul

С2 G My heart longs to worship You my King С2 G D/F# C2 And I long to bring You a pleasing offering Am7 G/B And I am overwhelmed Am7 G/B And I am lost for words D G2 To describe You

## My Beloved – Kari Jobe

С G You're my beloved, You're my bride G С To sing over you is My delight Am D G Come away with Me my love С G Under My mercy come and wait G С Till we are standing face to face Am D G I see no stain on you My child D С G You're beautiful to Me D С D So beautiful to Me С G I sing over you my song of peace G С Cast all your cares down at My feet Am D G Come and find your rest in Me

D G I'll breath My life inside of you С Am I'll bear you up on eagle's wings D G С And hide you in the shadow of My strength D G I'll take you to My quiet waters С Am I'll restore your soul D G С Come rest in Me and be made whole

#### My King Forever – Josh Baldwin

*J* = 48 V1 V2 C1 I1 V3 C2(2x) I2 B1(3x) C3(2x) Intro: Em D/A G (2x)Verse 1: Em7 D/A G You gave Your life for mine Em7 D/A Gsus G Nailed to the cross, You crucified Em D/F# G G/B Cadd9 All my sin and shame, it was washed by Your mercy Verse 2: Em7 D/A G You are the treasure I find Em7 D/A Gsus G My reason for living, so let my life Em7 D/F# G G/B Cadd9 Become an offering to the One who is worthy Chorus 1: G D/A And all praise to the Lord most high Em7 Cadd9 G All praise to the One who saved my life G D/F# All praise to Jesus Christ Em7 High King of Heaven C/G My King forever

Interlude 1: Em7 D/A G (2x)

Verse 3: Em7 D/A G You stormed the gates of my heart Gsus G Em7 D/A The veil in between was torn apart Em7 D/F# G Now You hold the keys to the grave Cadd9 'Cause You bring things to life D/F# You roll stones away Interlude 2: G Am7 Em7 Cadd9 (2x) Bridge: G Am7 I lift my hands up, lay my whole life down Cadd9 Em7 My whole life down before You Am7 G I lift my hands up, lay my whole life down Cadd9 (repeat 3x to chorus) Em7 My whole life now is for You Outro: Em7 D/A G (2x)

#### My Reward - Kristian Stanfill

Capo 3 Intro: C2 Em7 D G I give my life again С2 Every breath I have Em7 C2 For You are my reward G Jesus, take my life С2 A sacrifice Em7 С2 All I have is Yours Em7 С2 All I have is Yours G (Cause) You are my reward D All I'm living for Em7 С2 I surrender all my life to You G All consuming fire D You are my desire Em7 No one else but You C2 (R) D С2 Em7 D I surrender all my life to You С2 Em7 D All to You, my Jesus D (outro) С2 Em7 All to You, my King С2 Em7 D G (outro) All to You

G Jesus, here I am С2 With open hands Em7 С2 Lifted high to You G Could my heart contain С2 All Your love for me Em7 С2 You're all I need to know Em7 С2 You're all I need to know

> C2 Nothing compares to knowing You D Nothing compared to loving You C2 D I'm giving my life to follow You my King C2 Oh, nothing compares to knowing You D Nothing compared to loving You C2 D (repeat 2<sup>nd</sup> bridge)

I'm giving my life to follow You my King, my King

# My Savior My God - Aaron Shust

Intro & Bridge: C С Am G С I am not skilled to understand Am What God has will what God has planned Am7 С G I only know at His right hand, stands one who is my Savior С I take Him at His word and deed Am Christ died to save me this I read Am7 G And in my heart I find a need, of Him to be my Savior F That He would leave His place on high ſ And come for sinful man to die G С You count it strange so once did I, before I knew my Savior Am My Savior loves, my savior lives C My savior's always there for me Am My God He was, my God He is My God is always gonna be С Yes living, dying let me bring Am My strength my solace from the spring Am7 С G That He who lives to be my King, once died to be my Savior

# My Soul Longs For You - Misty Edwards

Саро З

Verse: Em My soul longs for You Em My soul longs for You G No one else will do G No one else will do

> Em G And I believe that You will come like the rain Em G And I believe that You will come like the rain

> > Chorus: Em Come like the rain G Come like the rain Em Come like the rain G Come like the rain

(repeat 4x)

So, let it rain, let it rain, let it rain, let it rain

(repeat 4x)

Halleluiah, Halleluiah, you make all things new, all things new (repeat 4x)

So, let it rain, let it rain, let it rain, let it rain



## Need You More - United Pursuit

*♪* = 58 Capo 1 Intro: A D A D Fm E D Verse 1: D A (D) A When I am lost, when I'm alone D Fm Ε D When my faith is almost gone (D) Α D Α You see my heart, You lead me home D Fm Ε D You give me courage to carry on Chorus: D Α I need You more Л Α I need You more D Fm (repeat) Ε D I need You more than my very breath Instrumental: A D A D Fm E D Verse 2: D Α D Α I see You in the wind and rain Fm Ε (repeat) D D I feel Your whisper and I hear Your name Instrumental: A D A D Fm E D (build crescendo) Refrain: D Α D Α I bow before, I bow before D Fm Ε D (repeat 4x) I bow before the Lord of Lords

## Never Going Back - United Pursuit

*J* = 68 Capo 4 Intro: F C Am F (repeat 2x) Verse 1: Dm С Faithful one no matter how far I run Am F You lead me home, You extend Your love Dm С Patiently, fathering the orphan in me Am You say I'm Your own Pre-Chorus 1: (F) C I never am alone Am G (repeat) I never am alone, You found me Chorus 1: F С I've made up my mind (repeat, 3x 2<sup>nd</sup> chor) Am F I'm never going back, I'm never going back Instrumental:  $F \ C \ Am \ F \ (repeat 2x)$ Verse 2: С Dm Righteousness, found only in Your face F Am You see my heart, You extend Your grace Dm C Eyes open falling in love again Am F You say I'm Your own

Pre-Chorus 2: (F) C/E It was always You (repeat, to Chorus 1) Am G It was always You, You found me Chorus 2 (tag): F С Oh You called me Your own Am F (repeat) I'm never going back, I'm never going back F С Oh I've made up me mind Am F I'm never going back, I'm never going back Instrumental (go soft): F C Am C (repeat 4x) Bridge (Outro, go soft): I'm singing our Your lovely name C/E I'm giving You everything Am You make my soul alive (repeat) G You put Your love inside F There's nothing that I have need of C/E There's nothing You haven't done Am You make my soul alive F (repeat)

You put Your love inside

## $\label{eq:linear} Never \, Once - {\tt Matt Redman, Jason Ingram, and Tim Wanstall}$

*J* = 69 Capo 4 Verse 1: G Standing on this mountaintop D Looking just how far we've come Em Knowing that for every step С You were with us Verse 2: G Kneeling on this battle ground D Seeing just how much You've done Em Knowing every victory С Was Your power in us

> Pre-Chorus: C Scars and struggles on the way D But with joy our hearts can say C Yes, our hearts can say

Chorus 1: G Never once did we ever walk alone Em Never once did You leave us on our own C G Em D You are faithful, God, You are faithful C G Em D You are faithful, God, You are faithful

Bridge:

C Scars and struggles on the way D But with joy our hearts can say Em D Never once did we ever walk alone C Carried by Your constant grace D Held within Your perfect peace Em D Never once did we ever walk alone

> Chorus 2: G Every step we are breathing in Your grace Em Evermore we'll be breathing out Your praise C G Em DYou are faithful, God, You are faithful C G Em DYou are faithful, God, You are faithful

#### $No\ Longer\ Slaves\ - \ {\sf Jonathan\ David\ Helser\ and\ Melissa\ Helser}$

*J* = 74 Verse 1: G You unravel me with a melody С D G You surround me with a song (G) Of deliverance from my enemies С D G Till all my fears are gone Chorus: С D G I'm no longer a slave to fear *Em* D G (*Em*) (repeat  $1^{st}$  chorus & outro, repeat  $4x 2^{nd}$  chorus) I am a child of God Interlude: Em D G G C Em D G D C Verse 2: G Вт From my mother's womb You have chosen me С D G Love has called my name (G) Вт I've been born again into Your family С D G Your blood flows through my veins

Interlude: Em D G G C Em D G D C

Bridge 1: Em D G С I am surrounded Em D G С By the arms of the Father Em D G С I am surrounded Em D G D C By songs of Deliverance

Em DG С We've been liberated Em D G С From our bondage С Em D G We're the sons and daughters G D C Em D Let us sing our freedom

Bridge 2: D С Em G You split the sea so I could walk right through it Em D G С My fears were drowned in perfect love G Em D Вт You rescued me so I could stand and sing С D (repeat bridge 2) G I am a child of God

Tag:CDG(repeat 5x, slow, to chorus)I am a child of God

# No One Is Like You - Klaus Kuehn

*J* = 121 Capo 2 Verse 1: D Α Desire of every nation Ε The beauty of the whole earth D Α The joy of the ransomed soul set free Α F How glorious Your majesty Chorus: D No one is like You Δ No one is like You Ε D Α Nations rise to sing Your beautiful song D 'Cause no one is like You Α No one is like You F D Α All praise belongs to You oh holy One Verse 2: D Α Beautiful wonderful Savior F Α Redeemer the Lamb now King D The love that has made this heart go free Α Ε How glorious Your majesty

#### No Other Name – Joel Houston and Jonas Myrin

Ĵ = 74 Intro: D G D/F# G Am G D/F# Em

Verse 1: D/F# G D/F# G Am G D/F# Em One name holds weight above them all D/F# G D/F# G Am G D/F# Em His fame outlasts the earth He formed

> Pre-Chorus: G/B C G/B C D C G/B Em His praise resounds beyond the stars G C And echoes in our hearts G/B C D C G/B Em C The greatest One of all

Verse 2: D/F# G D/F# G Am G D/F# Em His face Shines brighter than the sun D/F# G D/F# G Am G D/F# Em His grace, as boundless as His love

> Pre-Chorus: G/B C G/B C D C G/B Em He reigns with healing in His wings G C The King above all kings G/B C D C G/B Em C The greatest One of all

> > Chorus: G Lift up our eyes see the King has come Em Light of the world reaching out for us

Bm С There is no other Name, there is no other name Em С Jesus Christ our God, Ohh Chorus Continued: G Seated on high the undefeated One Em Mountains bow down as we lift Him up С Bm There is no other name, there is no other name Em *C* (Outro—go soft) Jesus Christ our God (There is no other name, Jesus)

Verse 3: D/F# G D/F# G Am G D/F# Em Find hope when all the world seems lost D/F# G D/F# G Am G D/F# Em Behold the triumph of the cross

> Pre-Chorus: С Em His power has trampled death and grave G С Our life found in His name Em C The greatest name of all Bridge: G The earth will shake and tremble before Him Em Chains will break as heaven and earth sing С Em Holy is the name, holy is the name of Jesus (Em) C Jesus, Jesus

#### None – Elevation Worship

**√** = 69 Intro: Am — F C G Verse 1: G Am F You are the One Who knows my need С Before I call G Am F You tell the storm when it will cease ( Before it starts G Am F The God above Who searches me С Within my heart G Am F The highest praise cannot proclaim С How great You are Chorus: Gm7 There is none like You F None like You С The faithful One, Jesus Gm There is none like You F None like You С (repeat chorus 2) The faithful One, Jesus

Verse 2: G Am F No sacrifice can now repay C the debt I owe G Am F Or earn this gift or righteousness C that was Your own

G Am F Still I will give myself away C To make You known G Am F The Name above all other names C (straight to chorus) Is Yours alone

> Bridge: Bb F Everlasting, everlasting C Name above all C Jesus You are the

> Bb F Everlasting, everlasting C Name above all C Jesus You are the

Instrumental: Bb F C Bb F C (to chorus go soft)

Outro: Gm7 F C

## None But Jesus - Hillsong Music

GCIn the quiet, in the stillnessAmDI know that You are GodGCIn the secret of Your presenceAmDI know there I am restored

AmDGCDWhen You call I won't refuseAmDGCDEach new day again I'll choose

Em7CGDThere is no one else for meAmNone but JesusEm7CGDCrucified to set me freeAmNow I live to give Him praise

GCIn the chaos, in confusionAmDI know You're sovereign stillGCIn the moment of my weaknessAmDYou give me grace to do Your will

AmDGCDOh when You call I won't delayAmDGCDThis my song through all my days

Bridge: Em7 C G D

Em7 C G D All my delight is in You Lord Am All of my hope, all of my strength Em7 C G D All my delight is in You Lord Am

## No Sacrifice - Jason Upton

AEDTo You I give my lifeAEDNot just the parts I want toAEDTo You I sacrificeAEDThese dreams that I hold onto

AEDYour thoughts are higher than mineAEPour words are deeper than mineAEDYour love is stronger than mineEAThis is no sacrifice, here's my life

AEDTo You I give the giftsAEDYour love as given meAEDHow can I hoard the treasuresAEDThat You designed for free

A E D
To You I give my future
A E D
As long as it may last
A E D
To You I give my present
A E D
To You I give my past

## No Sweeter Name – Kari Jobe

J = 108 Capo 2

Verse: G No sweeter name than the name of Jesus C G/E D/F# No sweeter name have I ever known G C2 D7 C/E D/F# No sweeter name than the name of Jesus (repeat verse)

Chorus: G You are the life to my heart and my soul D/F# С Em You are the light to the darkness around me G You are the hope to the hopeless and broken (Em) С Em D (D) (G) You are the only truth and the way (the truth and the way)

Bridge: Am7 D Am7 D Jesus, Jesus, Jesus, Jesus Am7 D Am7 D G Jesus, Jesus, Jesus, Jesus

# 

# Oceans (Where My Feet May Fail) - Hillsong Music

Capo 2 Intro: Am С F G G Am С G You call me out upon the waters G Am The great unknown where feet may fail And there I find You in the mystery G Am In oceans deep my faith will stand F G С And (So) I will call upon Your name F C G And keep my eyes above the waves when oceans rise С F G My soul will rest in Your embrace G Am G C G Dm For (When) I am Yours and You are mine Am G С Your grace abounds in deepest waters Am G Your sovereign hand will be my guide G С Where feet may fail and fear surrounds me G Am You've never failed and you won't start now (Repeat Chorus)

Interlude: Am C G Dm Am F C G Am F C G

F Am Spirit lead me where my trust is without borders С Let me walk upon the waters G Wherever You would call me Am F Take me deeper than my feet could ever wander And my faith will be made stronger G In the presence of my Savior (3x)F 1 Spirit lead me where my trust is without borders G Let me walk upon the waters Dm Wherever You would call me C Take me deeper than my feet could ever wander G And my faith will be made stronger Dm In the presence of my Savior (3x) Interlude: Am C G Dm Am C G Dm С G I will call upon Your Name С G Keep my eyes above the waves С F G My soul will rest in Your embrace G Am G C G Am I am Yours and You are mine

# O Come To The Alter – Elevation Worship

*♪* = 47 Capo 4 Intro: G C (repeat 4x) Verse 1: G С G Are you hurting and broken within Em С Overwhelmed by the weight of your sin С Jesus is calling G С G Have you come to the end of yourself Еm C Do you thirst for a drink from the well С Jesus is calling Chorus: G Am7 O come to Em The altar С G The Father's arms are open wide Am7 **Forgiveness** Em

> Was bought with *C G* (repeat 2<sup>nd</sup> & 3<sup>rd</sup> chorus) The precious blood of Jesus Christ

Verse 2: G C G Leave behind your regrets and mistakes C Em Come today there's no reason to wait C Jesus is calling

G C G Bring your sorrows and trade them for joy C Em From the ashes a new life is born C Jesus is calling

Instrumental: G Em C

Bridge: G Oh what a Saviour EmIsn't He wonderful C Sing hallelujah Christ is risen

G Bow down before Him Em For He is Lord of all C G (repeat 2x—to chorus) Sing hallelujah Christ is risen

Outro (go soft): G C G Bear your cross as you wait for the crown C G C G C G Tell the world of the treasure you found

# O God, You are My God (Psalm 63) – Fernando

Ortega

Capo 1

Em O God You are my God С G Earnestly I seek You Em My soul thirsts for You С G And my flesh yearns for You D Am In a dry and weary land С Where there is no water Em I remember You at night С G Through the watches of the night Em In the shadow of Your wings С G I sing because You help me D Am My soul clings to You С And Your hand upholds me G С You alone, You alone G С G You alone, You alone

# Oh How I Love You - Brian and Jenn Johnson

Ε

Ε

I come to You with a thankful heart I come to You with a thankful heart A2 I come to You with a heart of praise Ε I come to You O ancient of days В A2 And I could never begin to say В How much You love me A2 Ε How much You love me Ε And oh how I love You (echo) R And oh how I love You (echo) A2 And oh how I love You (echo) Ε I sing Your praise Ε And oh how I love You (echo) В I can't live without You (echo) A2 You are the reason (echo) Ε The reason I sing D2 A2 And I will never part from Your Love

Ε

#### Oh How We Love You - United Pursuit

**√** = 66 Capo 2 F#m Ε D Intro: F#m E A D Α Verse 1: F#m D Α Father, You love us without measure F#m D Α Savior, You lead us to life F#m D Α Spirit, You teach us to listen D Α Ε To laugh, to love, to cry Вт F#m D And we feel this ache inside Chorus: F#m E D Α Je—sus, oh how we love You F#m E A D Je—sus, oh how we love You F#m E A D There's no o—ther we desire F#m E Α D There's no o-ther we desire (tag 2<sup>nd</sup> chorus—to outro) F#m E A D There's no o—ther we desire Instrumental: F#m E A D

Verse 2: (sustain) Α Thousands of songs have been sung F#m D Α Stories of loss and of love F#m D Α D But we can't deny this aching desire to respond Ε (D) Α To laugh, to love, to cry F#m Вт D And we feel this ache inside

> Outro (go soft): F#m E A D Ab—ba, oh how we love You F#m E A D You're our hope and You're our refuge F#m E A D You're our hope and You're our refuge

#### Oh How We Love You - United Pursuit

**√** = 66 Capo 4 Intro: Em D G C Em D G C Verse 1: С G Em Father, You love us without measure С Em G Savior, You lead us to life Em С G Spirit, You teach us to listen С G D To laugh, to love, to cry Am Em C And we feel this ache inside Chorus: Em D С G Je—sus, oh how we love You Em D G С Je—sus, oh how we love You Em D G С There's no o-ther we desire Em D G С There's no o-ther we desire (tag 2<sup>nd</sup> chorus—to outro) Em D G С There's no o—ther we desire Instrumental: Em D G C

Verse 2: (sustain) G Thousands of songs have been sung Em С G Stories of loss and of love G С Em С But we can't deny this aching desire to respond G D (C) To laugh, to love, to cry Am Em С And we feel this ache inside

> Outro (go soft): Em D G C Ab—ba, oh how we love You Em D G C You're our hope and You're our refuge Em D G C You're our hope and You're our refuge

#### Oh My Soul - Casting Crowns

**√** = 53 Capo 2 C G Am C F C G Am C Intro: Verse 1: F Oh, my soul С Am G Oh, how you worry, Oh, how you're weary from fearing F You lost control С Am This was the one thing you didn't see coming G F And no one would blame you, no Em Am If you cried in private, if you tried to hide it away F So no one knows Dm No one will see if you stop believing Chorus: С Am Oh, my soul, you are not along There's a place where fear F Em С Has to face the God you know Am F One more day, He will make a way F/A (Dm) F Let Him show you how you can lay this down C/E (1<sup>st</sup> chorus) Am 'Cause you're not alone

Verse 2: F Here and now С Am You can be honest, I won't try to promise F That someday it all works out Am С 'Cause this is the valley, and even now He is breathing On your dry bones Am And there will be dancing Em F There will be beauty where beauty was ash and stone Dm This much I know

> Bridge: Am Dm G I'm not strong enough, I can't take anymore (Dm) (echo) F (You can lay it down, you can lay it down) Dm Am G And my shipwrecked faith will never get me to shore (Dm) (echo) (You can lay it down, you can lay it down) G Can he find me here F Can He keep me from going under Outro:

> > Am

'Cause you're not alone

### **Oh Our Lord** — All Sons and Daughters

**√** = 112

Chorus: С G Oh oh oh, Our Lord С G Oh oh oh, Our Lord С G How majestic is Your name D (sustain) In all the earth Verse 1: G We behold the rising sun (G) The earth awakes, Your hope has come С Em We look to you, we long for You oh Lord Verse 2: G We behold the breaking dawn (G) The light that shines over everyone С Em D We look to You, we long for You oh Lord Chorus: С G Oh oh oh, Our Lord С G Oh oh oh, Our Lord С G How majestic is Your name D In all the earth

Verse 3: G We behold the falling rain (G) Like waters rise and flood this place C Em D We reach for You, we cling to You oh Lord

> Chorus: C GOh oh oh, Our Lord C GOh oh oh, Our Lord C GHow majestic is Your name D (repeat 2x) In all the earth

> > Bridge: Em Oh Your name is a light in the darkness C Oh your name is the word of truth G D (repeat 2x) Oh your name, Oh your name

# Oh Praise Him (All This For A King) - David Crowder

Capo 1

D/F# G2 С2 Turn your ear to heaven and hear the noise inside D/F# G2 The sound of angels' awe, the sound of angels' songs С2 A7sus And, all this for a King, we could join and sing С2 All to Christ our King D/F# С2 How constant, how divine D/F# С2

This love of ours will riseD/F#C2Oh, how constant, how divineD/F#C2D/F#D/F#This song of ours will rise, will rise

GD/F#Oh praise Him, Oh praise HimEm7C2A7susHe is holy, He is holy (yeah)

G2D/F#C2Turn your gaze to heaven and raise a joyous noise<br/>G2D/F#The sound of salvation come, the sound of rescued ones<br/>C2A7susAll this for a King, Angels join to sing<br/>C2A11 for Christ our King

D/F#C2How infinite and sweetD/F#C2This love so rescuingD/F#C2Oh, how infinitely sweetD/F#C2This great love that has redeemedD/F#As one, we sing

G D/F# Alleluia, Alleluia Em7 C2 A7sus He is Holy, He is Holy (yeah)

## Once And For All – Lauren Daigle

1 = 46

Α

D

Α

D

Verse 1: Ε God I give You what I can today F#m F These scattered ashes that I hid away Ε Α D I lay it all at Your feet Verse 2: Ε From the corners of my deepest shame F#m Ε The empty places where I've worn Your name Α F Show me the love, I say I believe Channel: D F#m A O Help me to lay it down D F#m E Oh, Lord I lay it down Chorus: D F#m F O let this be where I die Α D F#m Ε My Lord with thee, crucified Ε D F#m Α Α Be lifted high as my kingdoms fall DE Α Once and for all, once and for all D F Α (Outro tag) Once and for all, once and for all

Verse 3:AEThere is victory in my Savior's lossF#mEAnd the crimson flowing from the crossDEA(to chorus)Pour over me, pour over me

Bridge: D F#m A O Lord I lay it down D F#m A O Lord I lay it down D F#m A Help me to lay it down D F#m E (to chorus—go soft) O Lord I lay it down

#### One Desire – Kari Jobe

Capo 2 Intro: G/D D A/D

G/D D A/D Here I am G/D D A/D Just for You, only You G/D D A/D Here I stand G/D D A/D Wanting You, only You

> G In Your presence Lord D I will find my strength Bm7 You're the breath in me Asus4 You're my everything

G With my heart bowed low D And my hands held high Bm7 All consuming fire Asus4 You're my one desire

> G Bm7 It's You, God (2<sup>nd</sup> and 3<sup>rd</sup> Chorus) Asus4 It's You G Bm7 Asus4 It's You, only You

G/DDA/DYour name, oh Your nameG/DDA/DLet it stay on my lipsG/DDA/DI will seek Your faceG/DDA/DGod, it's You, only You

G D My heart will always sing Bm7 Asus4 I love You, I love You (4x)

# **One Name Under Heaven**

**√** = 65

Verse 1: D С One name under heaven G D (repeat) Whereby we must be saved Chorus: С D Forgiven of my sins, baptized in the water Filled with the Holy Ghost D (repeat) And washed in the blood of the Lamb Verse 2: D С Free, I'm really free my friend G D (repeat) Freed by the blood of the Lamb Bridge: D God's gonna move this place С God's gonna move this place God's gonna turn this whole world G C D (repeat, to verse 1 outro, go soft) Upside down

### **One Thing** – Hillsong Music

Capo 3 Intro: D A Em D Em One thing I desire A Bm G One thing I seek D Em To gaze upon Your beauty A D Your Majesty

D Em God of my salvation A Bm G Lifter of my head D Em Teach me how to live O Lord A D In your righteousness

> Em Bm Asus4 A Solpray to You Em Bm A Solpray to You

D Lord Your name Α Is higher than the heavens Вт Lord Your name G D Is higher than all created things Α Higher than hope G Вт Higher than dreams D Α D Α The name of the Lord

D Em In the days of trouble A Bm G You cover me D Em In the secret place of refuge A D Lord I will sing

> G A I will seek Your face Bm A D Call upon Your Name Jesus G A All I want is You D A D Jesus, Jesus

## **One Thing Remains** – Brian Johnson, Jeremy Riddle, Christ Black

Gifford

**♪** = 144

Verse 1: Cmaj7 G D Higher than the mountains that I face Cmaj7 G D Stronger than the power of the grave Cmaj7 G D Constant in the trial and the change Cmaj7 G D One thing remains Cmaj7 G D One thing remains Interlude: C2 G5 С2 G5 D D Your love, Your love, Your love will never change Chorus: Em С Your love never fails, it never gives up G D (3x) Never runs out on me Verse 2: Cmaj7 G D On and on and on and on it goes Cmaj7 G D It overwhelms and satisfies my soul Cmaj7 G D And I never, ever, have to be afraid Cmaj7 G D One thing remains Cmaj7 G D One thing remains

Bridge: С G D In death, in life, I'm confident and Em С G D covered by the power of Your great love C G D My debt is paid, there's nothing that can G Em С D Separate my heart from Your great love

> Ending: Cmaj7 G D Em7 Your love

#### One Thirst - Jeremy Riddle

*J* = 72 Capo 1 Intro: Em C2 Em C2 G/B C G/B C Verse 1: С G G You say to us, Seek my face Em С Our hearts reply, Your face we seek Verse 2: G G С Come teach us Lord, reveal Your ways Em С Anoint us for the greater things Chorus: G С We have gathered with one thirst and hunger G C We're here to lift up glory and wonder Em С Em С Here to cry out, Come and fill this place

С

Em Come and fill this place

Verse 3: G C G One single wish, one sole desire C Em C To gaze upon Your beauty, God

Verse 4: G C G We will not rest, nor will we cease C Em C Till with our eyes, your face we see Bridge:C2EmC2GC2EmC2We wait for You to come and show Your glory here today<br/>C2EmC2We wait for You to come and show Your glory here today

G D/F# Em C We wait for You, We wait for You G D/F# Em C My soul waits for You, I wait for You

GD/F#EmCHallelujah, come, Hallelujah, comeD/F#EmCHallelujah, come, Hallelujah, come

**Only You** — David Crowder, Jason Solley, Mike Dodson, Mike Hogan

*J* = 42 Capo 3 Intro: G G/F# Em7 C2 Verse 1: G/F# Em7 G Take my heart, I lay it down С2 G At the feet of You who's crowned G/F# Em7 Take my life, I'm letting go G/F# С2 G Em7 С2 I lift it up to You who is throned Chorus: G/F# Em7 С2 G And I will worship You, Lord, only You, Lord G/F# Em7 G С2 And I will bow down before You, only You, Lord Instrumental: G G/F# Em7 C2 Verse 2: G/F# G Em7 Take my frets, take my fear С2 G All I have I'm leaving here G/F# Em7 Be all my hopes, be all my dreams С2 G/F# G Em7 С Be all my delights, be my everything Ending: G/F# G And it's just You and me here now

*Em7 C2* (repeat) Only You and me here now

# Open The Eyes Of My Heart – Paul Baloche

**√** = 108

Chorus: E5 Open the eyes of my heart, Lord B/D#Open the eyes of my heart A2/C#I want to see You, I want to see You

Verse:

BC#mTo see You high and lifted upA2BsusShining in the light of Your gloryBC#mPour out Your pow'r and loveF#m11BsusAs we sing Holy, Holy, Holy

B C#m High and lifted up A2 Bsus Shining in the light of Your glory B C#m Pour out Your pow'r and love Fm Bsus As we sing Holy, Holy, Holy

> Bridge: E5 B/D# Holy, Holy, Holy, Holy, Holy A2/C# A2 Bsus E Esus Holy, Holy, Holy, I want to see You

#### O The Blood – Thomas and Mary Beth Miller (Kari Jobe Version)

*♪* = 60 Capo 1

Verse 1:G5Csus2G5DsusO the blood, crimson love, price of life's demandG5Csus2DsusG5Shameful sin placed on him, the hope of ev'ry man

Chorus: Dsus Csus2 G5 G5 O the blood of Jesus washes me Csus2 G5 Dsus G5 O the blood of Jesus shed for me Am7 Em7 Am7 Csus2 What a sacrifice that saved my life (repeat on last chorus) Dsus Csus2 G5 Yes the blood, it is my victory (repeat on last chorus)

Verse 2: G5 Csus2 G5 Dsus Savior Son, Holy One slain so I can live G5 Csus2 Dsus G5 See the Lamb, the Great I Am who takes away my sin (repeat chorus)

Bridge: G5 Dsus Csus2 O the blood of the Lamb Dsus Csus2 G5 O the blood of the Lamb Dsus Csus2 G5 O the blood of the Lamb Dsus Csus2 G5 The precious blo – od of the Lamb (go soft) Am7 Em7 Am7 Csus2 What a sacrifice that saved my life Dsus Csus2 G5 Yes the blood, it is my victory

Verse 3:G5Csus2G5DsusO what love, No greater love grace, how can it be (build crescendo)G5Csus2DsusG5That in my sin, yes even then He shed his blood for me

#### Our Great God — Fernando Ortega and Mac Powell

Capo 2 Intro: G A G A Α G Eternal God, unchanging D Mysterious and unknown Α G Your boundless love, unfailing D Α In grace and mercy shown Fm D Bright seraphim in ceaseless flight Fm D Around Your glorious throne G Α They raise their voices day and night D Α In praise to You alone

AGDAHallelujah, glory be to our great God (2x)

Α G Lord, we are weak and frail D Α Helpless in the storm Α G Surround us with Your angels D Δ Hold us in Your arms Fm D Our cold and ruthless enemy Fm D His pleasure is our harm Α G Rise up, O Lord, and he will flee D Α Before our sovereign God

Α G Let every creature in the sea D Α And every flying bird Α G Let every mountain, every field D Α And valley of the earth Fm D Let all the moons and all the stars Fm D In all the universe G Α Sing praises to the living God D Α Who rules them by His word

## Our God Reigns - Chris Tomlin

Intro: F G Am G C

F Our God Reigns G Am Our God Reigns G C Forever Your Kingdom Reigns

### **Overwhelmed** – Big Daddy Weave

*J* = 149

F

G

F

Verse 1: С I see the works of Your Hands Am G Galaxies spin in a Heavenly dance oh God С G All that You are is so overwhelming Verse 2: С I hear the sound of Your Voice G Am G F All at once it's a gentle and thundering noise oh God С G All that You are is so overwhelming Chorus: С G I delight myself in You Am Captivated by Your beauty F С G Am I'm overwhelmed, I'm overwhelmed by You С G God, I run into Your arms Am F Unashamed because of mercy С С G Dm Am F I'm overwhelmed, I'm overwhelmed by You

Verse 3: F C I know the power of Your Cross G Am G F Forgiven and free forever You'll be my God C G All that You've done is so overwhelming

> Bridge: G С You are Beautiful, You are Beautiful Oh God, there is no one more Beautiful С F You are Beautiful, God you are the most Beautiful С G You are Wonderful, You are Wonderful F Oh God, there is no one more Wonderful С G You are Wonderful, God You are the most Wonderful С G You are Glorious, You are Glorious F Oh God, there is no one more Glorious С You are Glorious, God you are the most Glorious Outro: C Dm Am F (2x)

# Ρ

#### Praise Adonai – Paul Baloche

**√** = 89

Verse: Am Fmj7 Who is like Him C The lion and the lamb G Seated on the throne Am Fmj7 Mountains bow down C Every ocean roars G To the Lord of Hosts

> Chorus: F Am Praise Ado-nai G From the rising of the sun Fmj7 Til the end of every day

F Am
 Praise Ado-nai
 G
 All the nations of the earth
 Fmj7
 All the angels and the saints
 Bb
 Sing praise

## Praises (Be Lifted Up) – Josh Baldwin

*J* = 74 Capo 3 Verse: C2 G2 I sing praises to Your name С2 G2 Praises to Your name С2 G2 D2 The name that's so much higher than all names С2 G2 All honor to Your name G2 C2 All honor to Your name С2 G2 D2 (repeat verse) The name that's so much greater than all names Chorus: G2 С2 Be lifted up (We lift You up) С2 G2 Be lifted higher (We lift You higher) С2 G2 D2 (repeat chorus) Be lifted up, be lifted higher (We lift You up, We lift You higher) Bridge: С2 Your name is life G2 D2 Your name is Hope inside me, hope inside me С2 Your name is love D2 G2 A love that always finds me, always finds me

#### Pursuit – Daniel Bashta (Jesus Culture)

**√** = 72

Verse 1:

Am F C Em Strip everything away, til all I have is You Am F C G Undo the veils so all I see is You

> Chorus: F C G I will pursue You, I will pursue Your presence F C G I will pursue You, I will pursue Your presence

Verse 2:

Am F C Em I'm pressing into You, so do not pass me by Am F C G I'm breaking through the boundaries, I will not be denied

> Bridge: F C G Am F Open my eyes, search my inside C G I can't live without Your presence Am F I can't live without Your presence

### Prepare The Way - Charlie Hall

G Prepare the way Am7 Prepare the way G/B C Prepare the way of the Lord

G Am7 G/B C Jesus, Jesus, Jesus, Jesus

G

You are the light of the world Am7 You are the light of the world G/B C You are the light of the world

G

You are the King of the earth Am7 You are the King of the earth G/B C You are the king of the earth, Jesus



# Raised To Life - Elevation Worship

Pastor Steven Furtick, Matt Redman, Chris Brown, Mack Brock Intro: C F C F *♪* = 78 Verse 1: С G С Precious compassion that pours C/E F C GFrom the wounds that have won our salvation С G F Am Sin was strong but the Savior is stronger C F C F F G Come let us worship Him Verse 2: С G С Great was the debt that we owed C/E F С G And how high was the price of our healing F С Am G Paid in full by the One who is worthy F G С Come let us worship Him

> Chorus: F С Raised to life with Christ the Savior F Am In His name a new creation F С С Now our song will rise Am G С FCF Adoring Christ the Lord

Verse 3: G С С Death overcome by the Word C/E F CG That was spoken before it was finished F С Am G Jesus saves is our song everlasting F G С Come let us worship Him

```
Bridge:

C

Sin was strong

F

But Jesus is stronger

C

Our shame was great

F

Our shame was great

C

But Jesus You're greater

F

Jesus You're greater
```

# **Reckless Love** — Caleb Culver, Cory Ashbury, Ran Jackson

С2

G

**√** = 56

Intro: Em7

D(4) Verse 1: Em7 D4 С2 Before I spoke a word, You were singing over me D4 Em7 С2 You have been so, so good to me Em7 D4 С2 Before I took a breath, You breathed Your life in me Em7 D4 С2 С2 You have been so, so kind to me

> Chorus: D4 Em7 Oh, the overwhelming, never-ending С2 G **Reckless love of God** Em7 D4 Oh, it chases me down, fights 'til I'm found С2 G Leaves the ninety-nine Em7 D4 I couldn't earn it, I don't deserve it С2 G Still You give Yourself away Em7 D4 Oh, the overwhelming, never-ending С2 G **Reckless love of God**

Instrumental: Em7 D4 C2 G

Verse 2: Em7 D4 С2 When I was Your foe, still Your love fought for me Em7 D4 С2 You have been so, so good to me D4 С2 Em7 When I felt no worth, You paid it all for me Em7 D4 С2 С2 You have been so, so kind to me

Bridge<br/>Em7D4There's no shadow You won't light up<br/>C2GMountain You won't climb up, coming after me<br/>Em7D4There's no wall You won't kick down<br/>C2G(repeat)Lie You won't tear down, coming after me

Outro: Em7 D4 C2 G

# Rend The Heavens – Isa Couvertier

Capo 1

Am G C Hear our cry G F You who dwell in heaven Am G С Draw near to us G F For You're our soul desire Dm С F No one else could ever do in this life Dm С F G So make us blameless in the sight of Your Son Am F As we rend our hearts Dm G May You rend the heavens Am F As we look to You Dm G May You shine Your glory Am Rend the heavens F Rend the heavens Dm Rend the heavens G And come down

### Resurrecting - Elevation Worship

♪= 74 Capo 6 Intro: C Em D Verse 1: С Em D The head that once was crowned with thorns С G Is crowned with glory now С Em D The Savior knelt to wash our feet С G Now at His feet we bow Verse 2: Em D С The One who wore our sin and shame C G Now robed in majesty С Em D The radiance of perfect love C G Now shines for all to see Chorus: G С D

Your name, Your name is victory C G D All praise will rise to Christ our King C G D Your name, Your name is victory C G D All praise will rise to Christ our King Verse 3: C Em DThe fear that held us now gives way C GTo Him who is our peace C Em DHis final breath upon the cross C GIs now alive in me

> Bridge: G D Em С С By Your Spirit I will rise from the ashes of defeat Em (C) D С The resurrected King is resurrecting me (C) G D Em С In Your name I come alive to declare Your victory (C) D Em С The resurrected King is resurrecting me

Verse 4:

Em С D The tomb where Life itself was laid С G Was borrowed for three days Em D С His body there would not remain С G Our God has robbed the grave С G Our God has robbed the grave

#### $Rescue-Jared \ Anderson$

Capo 4 Intro: Em7 С Em7 С Em7 С Em7 You are the source of life Em7 С I can't be left behind С No one else will do Em7 С I will take hold of You G2 Cause I need You Jesus D/F# To come to my rescue Em7 С2 Where else can I go G2 There's no other name by D/F# Which I am saved Em7 С Capture me with grace Em7 С Em7 С I will follow You Em7 С Em7 My heart is Yours for life С Em7 I need Your hand in mine С No one else will do Em7 С I put my trust in You

*Em7 C* This world has nothing for me

# Revelation Song - Jennie Lee Riddle

**√** = 60

Verse 1: G Worthy is the Dm7Lamb Who was slain F CHoly, Holy is He G Dm7Sing a new song, to Him who sits on F CHeaven's mercy seat

```
Chorus:
G
Holy, Holy, Holy
Dm7
Is the Lord God Almighty
F
                           С
Who was, and is, and is to come
G
With all creation I sing
Dm7
Praise to the King of kings
F
You are my everything
С
                     G Dm7 F C
And I will adore You
```

Verse 2: G Dm7 Clothed in rainbows, of living color F C Flashes of lightning, rolls of thunder G Blessing and honor, strength and Dm7 Glory and power be F C To You the only wise King

Verse 3: G Filled with wonder Dm7 Awestruck wonder F С At the mention of Your name G Jesus, Your name is power Dm7 Breath, and living water F G С Such a marvelous mystery, yeah

# Rhythm Of Your Heart - Author Unknown (Michael Woodward

Version)

Саро 1

Am7EmDI want to know the rhythm of Your heartGD/F#Come and beat inside me

Am7EmDI want to know the dance You've made me danceGD/F#Come and move around me

C2 Won't You come Em Won't You come D/F# Oh come

### Ring The Bell - Joseph Vogels

Capo 2 Intro: A Asus

A Asus A Asus Ring the bell, ring the bell

Verse 1: Am G Am G While He's still watching over me and you Am G Am G While He's forgiving me and you Am G Am G Never forsaking me or you Asus Α Ring the bell

Verse 2: Am G Am G While He's still praying for me and you Am G G Am While He's still healing me and you G Am G Am Α Asus Still making plans for me and you, oh ring the bell Α Asus Α Asus Ring the bell, ring the bell

Chorus: E A Asus He's coming, He's coming, ring the bell (repeat 3x)

Verse 3: G Am G Am While they're still sleeping in the night Am G Am G While they're still thinking they are right Am Am AsuS G Α And still crying with broken hearts, oh ring the bell Asus Asus Α Α Ring the bell, ring the bell

```
Bridge:

G A

Ever looking for the lost, still saving, still knocking

G A

Ever looking for the lost, still calling, still loving

Outro:

G A

Oh oh, woh oh, ring the bell (repeat 4x)
```

# River In The Rock – Audrey Assad

*J* = 80 Capo 4 Verse: Em You are the ocean (Em) D You call me out into the tide Α So deep, so wide Em You are the fountain (Em) D You are the spring that won't run dry Α You don't run dry Chorus: Em G Open my eyes D Α To see the river in the rock

> Em G Spirit of life D A Your living water rising up

> > Bridge: Em G DOverflow, overflow, overflow AFrom a heart of stone Em G DOverflow, overflow, overflow ATill it's (Your) all I know

## Roar From Zion – Kelanie Gloeckler

♪ = 90 Capo 4

Verse 1: Em Our God is an all-consuming fire Cmaj7 Yahweh is holy and His voice is thunder Em Open your ears, hear the footsteps of a Lion Cmaj7 Our King is coming, He will roar from Zion

Interlude: Em Cmaj7 Em Cmaj7

Verse 2:

Em

Creation groans, heaven rumbles and the earth shakes *Cmaj7* 

Lift up your voices, open wide the praise gates Em

Sound the alarm, and awaken all the watchmen Cmaj7

Our King is coming, He will roar from Zion

Channel: D Am6 Em Lift up your eyes, the Kingdom of God is here D Am6 The Spirit and the Bride say Come

Chorus:CDEmD/F#GG/F#CPrepare the way of the Lord, hear the Lion roar, ohh(C)DEmD/F#GG/F#(C repeat chorus)Declare the praise of the Lord, hear the Lion roar, ohh

Verse 3: Em We sing to the apple of the Lord's eye Cmaj7 Sweet Israel, behold your Messiah Em Salvation flow in the city of Jerusalem Cmaj7 Your King is coming, He will roar from Zion Verse 4:

*Em Em* We stand in the place of intercession *Cmaj7* Open the heavens and revive America *Em* Let faith arise in a holy generation *Cmaj7* 

Release Your song in us and roar from Zion

Interlude: Em Cmaj7 Em Cmaj7 Tag: Em Open wide the gates of praise, open wide the gates (echo) Prepare ye the way Cmaj7 Open wide the gates of praise, open wide the gates

n wide the gates of praise, open wide the gates (echo) Here comes the Lion

## Rock Of Ages – Augustus Montague Toplady (Fernando Ortega Version)

**√** = 61

Verse 1: D Α Α Rock of Ages, cleft for me Ε Α Α Let me hide myself in Thee Ε Α Let the water and the blood Ε Α From Thy riven side which flowed Α D Be of sin the double cure Ε Α Α Cleanse me from its guilt and power Verse 2: Α D Α Nothing in my hand I bring Α Ε Α Simply to the cross I cling Ε

Naked, come to Thee for dress E AHelpless look to Thee for grace A D AFoul, I to the fountain fly A E AWash me, Savior, or I die

# S

### Savior - Hillsong Music

Capo 1 Intro: Am F G Am F G

Dm Am A Savior on a hill E/G# Am G/B C Dm Dying for my shame, could this be true Am Defies the world I see E/G# Am G/B C Dm7 Yet this is all my heart was longing for Dm C/E С G G To know You, my Lord to know You Lord

> F С Am G/B You deserve, You deserve Dm7 C/E G You deserve all the praise Am F С G/B You deserve, You deserve Dm7 C/E F You deserve all the praise

Dm Am The heavens wept for You E/G# G/B C Dm Am The earth cried out, could He be the One Am For You so loved the world G/B C Dm7 C E/G# Am G You gave Your only son to say, I love You so C/E Dm G Oh how I love You so

AmFGHallelujah to the KingAmFGHallelujah we will sing forever

Dm Am And all humanity E/G# G/B C Am Dm Aches to find this beautiful love You give Am We come to You again E/G# Am G/B C Dm7 CG To offer up our lives to worship You, alone C/E G Dm To worship You alone

### Savior King – Marty Sampson and Mia Fieldes (Hillsong Music)

Capo 5 Intro: Am C Am C G C Am Let now the weak say I have strength F Am G С By the spirit of power that raised Christ from the dead Am G С And now the poor stand and confess F Am G С That my portion is Him and I'm more than blessed

Am Let now our hearts burn with a flame F C G A fire consuming all for your Son's holy name Am And with the heavens we declare F G You are our King

CAmWe love You Lord, we worship YouGCYou are our God, You alone are good

G С Am Let now the church shine as Your bride F Am G ( That You soar in Your heart as You offered up Your life Am G С Let now the lost be welcomed home С F Am G By the saved and redeemed those adopted as Your own

С Am We love You Lord, we worship You С G You are our God, You along our good Am You asked Your Son to carry this С G The heavy cross our weight of sin С Am I love You Lord, I worship You С G Hope which was lost, now stands renewed С Am I give my life to honor this G С The love of Christ, the Savior King

### Savior To Me - Kerrie Roberts

Capo 2

Α Fm Before the break of that first dawn D You wrote the secrets of the world Ε And filled the ancient skies Α With Your voice and light (A) Fm Before the world began to spin D You knew the heart of broken men Ε And how to save our lives Вm With Your perfect sacrifice (Bm) What words could tell Ε Α What song could sing, and bring (A) Fm Л Glory to God above, Full of truth and endless love He who is and was and always will be Α Fm D I surrender to the one, Gentle and most powerful Ε Δ Of all the things You are, You've chosen to be D Ε A savior to me

Fm Α You have made Your light to shine Through the darkness of all time Ε And that light was life Α In the face of Jesus Christ (A) Fm You've caused a dawn within my soul D My heart no longer is my own Ε I want to praise You now Вт With every breath that You allow

> Fm E D A Fm E D A And I sing glory to God almighty (3x)

> > Fm EDAFm EDAAnd I sing glory to God almightyBm AFm EAnd I sing gloryBm AFm EAnd I sing gloryAnd I sing glory

### Seasons Change – United Pursuit

**√** = 66

Verse 1: G G Α Though the music changes and the songs we sing G/B D/F# We still lift our praises to our loving God and King (G) G Though the music changes and the songs we sing D/F# G/B G We still lift our praises to our loving God and King

D/F# D/F# Instrumental: G G Chorus: G Α D Though the seasons change D/F# G Your love remains, Your love remains (G) D Δ Though the seasons change D/F# G Your love remains, Your love remains

Instrumental: D/F# G G Α

Verse 2: G Α Lord, You've been faithful to plant the seed G/B D/F# And You'll be faithful to always send Your rain (G) Lord, You've been faithful to plant the seed G/B D/F#

G And You'll be faithful to always send Your rain

G

G

G

### See His Love – Kim Walker (Jesus Culture)

Capo 2

Am G See His love nailed onto a cross G Perfect and blameless life given as sacrifice Am See Him there all in the name of love F G Broken yet glorious all for the sake of us Am F This is Jesus in His glory G Ε King of heaven dying for me Am F It is finished He has done it G F Am Death is beaten Heaven beckons me Am G Greater love no one could ever show G Mercy so undeserved freedom I should not know Am G All my sin all of my hidden shame F G Died with Him on the cross eternity won for us Am F Such love, such love G F Such love is this for me (repeat)

### Set A Fire - Will Reagan

**√** = 63

Verse: C No place I would rather be F No place I would rather be Am No place I would rather be F (repeat) Than here in Your love, here in Your love

> Chorus: C FSet a fire down in my soul AmThat I can't contain, that I can't control F (after 2<sup>nd</sup> repeat go to bridge) I want more of You, God C (repeat) I want more of You, God

Bridge: C I want more, I want more F I want more, I want more Am I want more, I want more of You F (repeat) Pour it out

# Seu Shearim (Open Up You Gates) – Avner Bosky

E (E) Am E (repeat)

*Verse 1: E Am E* Seu shearim rashechem ve'yavo melech ha-kavod *E Am E* Seu shearim rashechem ve'yavo melech ha-kavod

Intro: E (E) Am E

Chorus 1: Am E Dm E Mi hu-ze melech hakavod, Adonai tseva-ot Am E Dm E Mi hu-ze melech hakavod, Adonai tseva-ot

Instrumental: E (E) Am E E (E) Am E

Verse 2:

*J* = 116

EAmESeu shearim rashechem ve'yavo melech ha-kavodEAmESeu shearim rashechem ve'yavo melech ha-kavod

Chorus 1: Am Ε Dm Ε Ma shemo uma shem beno, haged na-ki-teda Ε Dm Am Ε Ma shemo uma shem beno, Yeshua ha-Mashiach Instrumental: E (E) AM E E (E) AM E (repeat) Outro: E (E) Am E E (E) Am E (increase tempo  $\checkmark = 171$ ) Translation:

Open up you gates, that the King of Glory may come in Who is this King of Glory, The Lord of hosts

Open up you gates, that the King of Glory may come in What is His name and what is His son's name, tell me if you know What is His name and what is His son's name, Yeshua (Jesus) the Messiah

E Am E לפתוח את השערים, כי מלך התהילה עשוי לבוא Open up you gates, that the King of Glory may come in Am E Dm E מה שמו ומה הוא שמו של בנו, אמור לי אם אתה יודע What is His name and what is His son's name, Tell me if you know Am E Dm E מה שמו ומה הוא שמו של בנו, ישוע המשיח What is His name and what is His son's name, Yeshua the Messiah

Instrumental: E Am E E Am E

# Shalom Aleichem – Hebrew Traditional

Am E Shalom Aleichem, Malachei hashareit (E) Malachei elyon Am E Mimelech, malachei Ham 'lachim Dm E Hakadosh baruch hu

CGBo-echem l'shalom, Malachei hashalomAmEMalachei elyon(E)DmAmMimelech, malachei Ham 'lachimDmEAmHakadosh baruch hu

(Am) E Barchuni l'shalom, Malachei hashalom (E) Malachei elyon Am E Mimelech, Malachei Ham 'lachim Dm E Hakadosh baruch hu

> C G Tzeitchem l'shalom, Malachei hashalom Am E Malachei elyon (E) Dm Am Mimelech, Malachei Ham 'lachim Dm E Am Hakadosh baruch hu

Translation:

AmEPeace be unto you, ministering angels(E)Messengers of the Most HighAmEThe King of kings, the Holy OneDmEBlessed be He

CGMay Your coming be in peace, messengers of PeaceAmEMessengers of the Most High<br/>(E)Dm(E)DmAmThe King of kings, the Holy OneDmEAmBlessed be He

(Am) E
 Bless me with peace, messengers of peace
 (E)
 Messengers of the Most High
 Am E
 The King of kings, the Holy One
 Dm E
 Blessed be He

CGMay your departure be in peace, messengers of peaceAmEMessengers of the Most High<br/>(E)Dm(E)DmAmThe King of kings, the Holy One<br/>DmDmEAmBlessed be He

### Shelter – Vertical Worship

Intro:

Bm G D Em7

**√** = 59

Verse 1: G Вт The arrows fly, ten thousand fall Em7 D Still, You protect me through it all Вm G The waters rise, the oceans rage D Α Still, You're the One the storm obeys Chorus 1 & 2: G D In the shelter of your presence Bm7 In the shadow of your wings G D Asus4 A I am safe, I am safe G D I will hold onto your promise Bm7 Α You will not abandon me (to bridge 2<sup>nd</sup> chorus) G D Α I am safe, I am safe Verse 2: Вm G To You I run when mountains shake D Em7 You are my shield my hiding place Вm G Almighty God, I will draw near D Asus4 A Your perfect love casts out all fear

Bridge: D G/DThere's nothing left to fear D G/DThere's nothing left to fear D G/DThere's nothing left to fear D G/D (to chorus—build) There's nothing left to fear

Chorus 3: G D In the shelter of your presence Bm7 Α In the shadow of your wings Asus4 A G D I am safe, I am safe G D I will hold onto your promise Bm7 Α You will not abandon me G D Α (repeat to tag) I am safe, I am safe

> Tag: G D A I am safe, I am safe G D A I am safe, I am safe Outro: G D Asus4 G D Asus4 D

 $\pmb{Shine} - \textit{Eric Teitelman and Wayne Campbell}$ 

> Pre-Chorus: EYou lift me up on high D2You take me to Your place A2In the sky

> > Chorus:DbA2Where you shine, shine, shine, one Your child, Oh LordF#mD2AShine, shine, shine, on Your child, Oh Lord

Verse 2: Db When I fall down, You pick me up A2 You heal my scars and show me love Db You raise me up into Your sight A2 And fill my soul with Your delight

Chorus:DbA2Where you shine, shine, shine, one Your child, Oh LordF#mD2AShine, shine, shine, on Your child, Oh LordDbA2Where you shine, shine, shine, one Your child, Oh LordF#mD2AShine, shine, shine, on Your child, Oh LordF#mD2A

Bridge:F#mDYou're everywhere around meAEYou're with me where I goF#mDAnd You constantly remind meAEE(go soft)That Your grace and mercy flow

## Shout To The North - Martin Smith

G D C Men of faith rise up and sing G D C Of the great and glorious King G D C You are strong when you feel weak G D C In your brokenness complete

GCDShout to the North and the SouthGCDSing to the East and the WestGCDCJesus is Savior to all, Lord of heaven and earth

G D С Rise up women of the truth G D С Stand and sing to broken hearts G С D Who can know the healing power G D С Of our awesome King of love

EmCWe've been through fire, we've been through rainEmCWe've been refined by the power of His nameEmCWe've fallen deeper in love with YouDYou've burned the truth on our lips

GDCRise up church with broken wings<br/>GDCFill this place with songs again<br/>GDCOf our God who reigns on high<br/>GDCBy His grace again we'll fly

# Sing Hallelujah – Mark Stokes

Dm Dm C Dm Gm Every voice in this place sing Hallelujah Dm Dm Gm C Dm Praise our God, seek His face sing Hallelujah Dm Gm Dm C Dm Every tribe, every tongue sing Hallelujah Dm Gm Dm C Dm Everything, everyone sing Hallelujah

> Dm Am7 С Dm For the Lord our God is a righteous King, sing Hallelujah Am7 Dm Dm  $\boldsymbol{\mathcal{C}}$ For the Lord our God is enthroned on high, sing Hallelujah Am7 Dm Dm r He has rescued us with a strong right hand, sing Hallelujah Dm Am7 С Dm He has filled our lives with His faithful love, sing Hallelujah

DmGmDmCDmYoung and old, rich and poor sing HallelujahDmGmDmCDmHigh and low, exalt the Lord sing Hallelujah

BbC DmBbC DmHallelujah, HallelujahBbC DmBbC DmHallelujah, Hallelujah

## Sing To Jesus – Fernando Ortega and Rich Nibbe

Fm D Come and see, look on this mystery Fm The Lord of the Universe, nailed to a tree Christ our God, spilling His Holy blood Bowing in anguish, His sacred head Ε Α Sing to Jesus, Lord of our shame Fm D Lord of our sinful hearts, He is our great Redeemer F Α Sing to Jesus, honor His name Ε Fm Sing of His faithfulness, pouring His life out unto death Fm D Come, you weary, and He will give you rest Fm F Come you who mourn, lay on His breast Fm Christ who died, risen in paradise Ε Fm Giver of mercy, giver of life Ε Α Sing to Jesus, His is the throne

Sing to Jesus, His is the throneFmDNow and forever, He is the King of heavenAESing to Jesus, we are His ownFmDFmFmD<tr

 A
 E

 Sing to Jesus, Lord of our shame
 Fm

 Fm
 D

 Lord of our sinful hearts, He is our great Redeemer

 A
 E

 Sing to Jesus, honor His name

 Fm
 D

 Fm
 D

 Sing of His faithfulness, pouring His life out unto death

Α F Sing to Jesus, Lord of our shame Fm D Lord of our sinful hearts, He is our great Redeemer Α Ε Sing to Jesus, His is the throne Fm D Now and forever, He is the King of heaven Ε Sing to Jesus, we are His own Fm D Ε Now and forever, sing for the love our God has shown

# Sing To The King – Billy Foote

Capo 2

D D2 Dsus D Sing to the King who is coming to reign D2 Dsus D Glory to Jesus, the Lamb that was slain D2 Dsus D Life and salvation His empire shall bring D2 Dsus D Joy to the nations when Jesus is King

> D So come, let us sing a song Em7 G A song declaring we belong to Jesus D And He is all we need D Lift up a heart of praise Em7 G Sing now with voices raised to Jesus A D Sing to the King

D D2 Dsus D For His returning we watch and we pray Dsus D2 D We will be ready the dawn of that day D2 Dsus D We'll join in singing with all the redeemed Dsus D2 D Satan is vanquished and Jesus is King

# Sovereign Over Us - Michael W. Smith

*J* = 68 Capo 2 Intro: Em C D G Verse 1: Em С D There is strength within the sorrow (D) G There is Beauty in our tears Em С D And You meet us in our mourning (D) G With a love that cast out fears Em С D You are working in our waiting (D) G Sanctifying us Em С D And beyond our understanding (D) G Your teaching us to trust Chorus: С G Your plans are still to prosper Em D You have not forgotten us ( G D You're with us in the fire and the flood С G You're Faithful forever D Em Perfect in love D С G You are sovereign over us

Verse 2: С Em D You are wisdom unimagined (D) G Who could understand Your ways D Em С Reigning high above the heavens (D) G Reaching down in endless grace Em С D You're the lifter of the lowly (D) G Compassionate and kind Em D C You surround and You uphold me (D) G

And Your promises are my delight

Interlude: G C Am D Bridge: G C Even what the enemy means for evil Am You turn it for our good D You turn it for our good and for Your glory

G C Even in the valley you are faithful Am You're working for our good D You're working for our good and for Your glory

# So Good To Me - Cory Ashbury

G/B С Am7 G I waited patiently upon the Lord С G/B Am7 And He inclined and heard my cry Am7 G С G/B He pulled me up out of the miry clay С G/B Am7 He set my feet upon a rock

С G/B He gave me, beauty for ashes Am7 G And joy for my mourning G/B Am7 С And praise for heaviness G/B С He put a new song in my mouth Am7 G And a crown upon my head С G/B Am7 He gave me life forevermore

С G/B He's been so good, so so good to me Am7 G/B G С Am7 So good, so so good to me, so good, so so good to me Jesus С G/B Cause He picked me up and He turned me around Am7 G And He placed my feet on the solid ground С G/B Am7 G Hallelujah, Hallelujah (repeat, back to 1<sup>st</sup> chorus) С G/B Am7 G

I got love joy peace and righteousness in the Holy Spirit *G/B Am7 G* Wo, oh, oh, oh oh yeah, wo, oh, oh, oh oh yeah

### Son Of God - Hillsong Music

Capo 1 Intro: D G A D

D G2 D Α Hold my hand and walk with me D G2 D Α You're the light that makes me see D/F# G2 Α D On this path my soul You lead D/F# G2 D Α Dsus2 Dsus4 O my shepherd walk with me

D G2 Α D I need You more than breathe D G2 Α D You're my hope in You I live D/F# G2 Α D Angels worship at Your throne D/F# Dsus2 Dsus4 G2 Α D Power and glory to You alone

> G D/F# My Savior, glorious One G Bm7 Asus4 My redeemer, living in my heart D/F# G Bm7 Asus4 Now and forever, Your kingdom come Asus4 Bm7/A G Bm7 Jesus, Son of God Asus4 D G D Em7 G A Jesus, Son of God

DG AD Jesus, Oh Jesus D/F# Bm7 Asus4 D Holy is the Lamb of God DG AD Jesus, Oh Jesus D/F# Bm7 Asus4 D Worthy is the Lamb of God

# Soul Cry – Misty Edwards

*J* = 77

Verse:AmCGAmAmCGAmAs the deer pants for the water, my soul longs for You<br/>(Am)CGAmAs the body dies without water, my soul dies without You

*Channel 1:* They may say come on get over it Drink be merriful, tomorrow we die, that's why I'd rather sit in the house of mourning than at the table with fools

Blessed are the hungry, You said it, I believe it Hunger is an escort to the deeper things of You And You satisfy, You satisfy

Chorus:(Am)CGAmMy soul cries, my soul cries, my soul cries, my soul cries for You(Am)CGAmMy soul cries, my soul cries, my soul cries for You

(Am)CGAmTake me to the place where You satisfy, take me to the river(Am)CGAmI'll do anything, God; there is no price, take me to the river

Chanel 2:

They may say come on get over it, everything, it's okay They may say, why the hunger, why the thirsting, why the mourning But my soul cries, my soul cries Bridge 1:(Am)CGAmAll my tears You hold in a bottle; You will pour them out like rain(Am)CWeeping endures for the night, for the nightGAmBut joy comes in the morning, joy comes in the morning

Bridge 2: (Am) C Yesterday's depth is feeling really shallow G Am I've gotta go deeper, deeper, deeper still (Am) C And all Your waves and all Your billows G Am Crash over me, pulling me deep, deep, deeper

(Am) C From glory to glory, from strength to strength, from depth to depth G Am I want to fellowship with You

Outro: (Am) C You're not so far away, it's not too mysterious G Am You're living on the inside of me, Your Spirit on the inside of me

(Am)Spring up, O well; spring up, O well; spring up, O well, within me (Am)Spirit of the living God

(Am)

Spring up, O well; spring up, O well; spring up, O well, within me (Am) Come river of life

# So Will I (100 Billion X) – Joel Houston, Benjamin Hastings,

Michael Fatkin

Capo 2 **√** = 64 Intro: С Em D Verse: С God of creation Em С Em D D There at the start, before the beginning of time С With no point of reference Em G/B D С You spoke to the dark and fleshed out the wonder of light Chorus: G And as You speak Em7 D A hundred billion galaxies are born G/B С In the vapour of Your breath the planets form Em7 G С If the stars were made to worship, so will I Em7 D I can see Your heart in everything You've made G/B C Every burning star, a signal fire of grace Em7 С Em7 D6 G G/B If creation sings Your praises, so will I Verse 2: С God of Your promise С D Em Em D You don't speak in vain, no syllable empty or void For once You have spoken Em С G/B D D All nature and science, follow the sound of Your voice

Chorus 2: G And as You speak Em7 D A hundred billion creatures catch Your breath G/B С Evolving in pursuit of what You said Em7 С G If it all reveals Your nature, so will I Em7 D I can see Your heart in everything You say G/B С Every painted sky, a canvas of Your grace Em7 С G If creation still obeys You, so will I G/B Turnaround: G Em7 D6 So will I So will I Interlude: С Em D6 С Em D6 Bridge: С Em D If the stars were made to worship, so will I Em D С If the mountains bow in reverence, so will I С Em D If the oceans roar Your greatness, so will I С Em D For if everything exists to lift You high, so will I С Em D And if the wind goes where You send it, so will I С Em D If the rocks cry out in silence, so will I С Em D If the sum of all our praises still falls shy Em D C Em D C EM D С Then we'll sing again a hundred billion times, Whoa Verse 3: C God of salvation Em D C Em D You chased down my heart through all of my failure and pride C On a hill You created Em D C G/B D The light of the world abandoned in darkness to die

Chorus 3: G And as You speak Em7 D A hundred billion failures disappear G/B Where You lost Your life so I could find it here Em7 С G If You left the grave behind You, so will I Em7 I can see Your heart in everything You've done G/B Every part designed in a work of art called love Em7 С If You gladly chose surrender, so will I Em7 D I can see in Your heart, eight billion different ways G/B Every precious one, a child You died to save Em7 С G If You gave Your life to love them, so will I

Outro:GEm7DLike You would again a hundred billion timesG/BCBut what measure could amount to Your desireEm7CGYou're the One who never leaves the one behind

# Speak To The Silence – United Pursuit

*J* = 57 Intro: F C Dm (repeat 4x)

F

F

Verse: F С Dm Speak to the silence of my heart С Dm F Speak to the silence of my heart С Dm Speak to the silence of my heart Dm С Speak to the silence of my heart Chorus: F С And I will waith for You Dm Am I will wait for You F С G (repeat) I will wait for You to come (repeat 2x, repeat verse) Instrumental: F C Dm

> Bridge: F С Lord won't You come, Lord won't You come Dm Am Lord won't You come, Lord won't You come F С Lord won't You come, Lord won't You come G (to chorus) Lord won't You come

# Spirit Of The Living God – Audrey Assad

♪ = 69 Capo 1

Bb Dm Am Dm Am С Dm O Spirit of the living God, thou Light and Fire Divine (Dm) Am Dm Am Bb С Dm Descend upon Thy Church once more and make it truly Thine F С F#m Dm Bb Dm С Fill it with love and joy and power, with righteousness and peace Dm Am Bb С Dm Am Dm Till Christ shall dwell in human hearts, and sin and sorrow cease (Dm) Am Dm Am Bb C Dm Ooooh

Dm Am Dm Am Bb С Dm Blow, wind of God, with wisdom blow until our minds are free (Dm) Am Dm Am Bb С Dm from mists of error, clouds of doubt, which blind our eyes to Thee F#m Dm F С Bb Dm С Burn, winged fire, inspire our lips with flaming love and zeal Dm Am Dm Am Bb С Dm To preach to all Thy great good news, God's glorious commonweal (Dm) Am Dm Bb Am С Dm Ooooh

Dm Am Dm Am Вb С Dm So shall we know the power of Christ, who came this world to save (Dm)Am Am Bb Dm С Dm So shall we rise with Him to life which soars beyond the grave F F#m Dm С Bb Dm С And earth shall win true holiness which makes Thy children whole Dm Am Bb С Dm Am Dm Till, perfected by Thee, we reach creation's glorious goal (Dm) Am Dm Am Bb С Dm Ooooh

## Stand In Awe – Jeremy Riddle

Саро

Dsus D Gracious and astounding Dsus D G God's love so confounding appears to us A In a cleansing flow of blood Dsus D The Son left throne and glory Dsus D G Bore the Father's wrath and fury in our stead A

And for the sins of all He bled

GAStand in awe and worshipBmDGRaise a voice in worship come adoreADsusDThe King of kings and Lord of lords

Dsus D Behold the Lamb in Heaven Dsus G D He was dead, but God raised Him from the grave Α For His arm is mighty to save Dsus Now glorified and reigning Dsus G D The keys of death and Hades in His hand Α All hail the Lord of every man

#### Stronger - Hillsong Music

Intro: C F C/E G C F C/E G

FGCThere is love that came for usFGFGHumbled to a sinner's crossFGYou broke my shame and sinfulnessFGFGYou rose again victorious

F G C/E Faithfulness none can deny F C/E G Through the storm and through the fire F G Am There is truth that sets me free F G С Jesus Christ who lives in me

CGYou are stronger, You are strongerAmFSin is broken, You have saved meCGIt is written, Christ is risenFGJesus You are Lord of all

FGCNo beginning and no endFGCYou're my hope and my defenseFGAmYou came to seek and save the lostFGCYou paid it all upon the cross

Bridge: F F Am G C C/E G G/B F Am So let Your name be lifted higher C Be lifted higher G Be lifted higher

# Story Of Grace - United Pursuit

**√** = 61 Intro: DAE F#m E DAE Verse 1: D Α One way ticket to the lion's den F#m Gotta go through the fire so I can come out again D Fight for my faith, live what I believe F#m Ε Ε Stand on my feet, and sing Oh I will sing Chorus 1: Ε F#m E D Α Jesus You've called me friend D Α Ε F#m Ε Jesus You've made me what I am Instrumental: DAE DA DAE DA Verse 2: D Α Yet in my weak frame, I'm calling on Your Name Ε F#m Broke my heart with Your love, God I will love You the same D Forgiven oceans, I am brought to my knees F#m Ε Ε The story of Your grace it fills me with the theme

Chorus 2: Ε D F#m E Α Jesus You've called me friend D F#m Α Ε Ε Jesus You've made me what I am D F#m Ε Ε Jesus You are my life within D Α Ε F#m E Jesus You've called me friend

Bridge (repeat 3x): D A E F#m E I will live by the light of the glory you shine on me D A E F#m E I will live by the grace that you offer so freely

Outro (go soft):DAEF#mEJesus You've called me friendDAEF#mEJesus You've made me what I amDAEF#mEJesus You are my life within

## Stir Up The Flame – Misty Edwards

Am G Stir up the flame, keep it alive E Am Even ablaze on the inside Am G Come have Your way, rise in this place E Am Consume our hearts for Your name's sake

> F D2
> Come, we sing Am
> Holy Spirit from above C
> Holy Spirit fall upon us
> F D2
> Breathe on us Am
> Holy Spirit from above C
> Holy Spirit fall upon us

AmGLook on their threats, stretch out Your hand<br/>EAmCome shake this place, give us boldness<br/>AmGWe lift up our voice, as one we will shout<br/>EAmYour kingdom come, Your will be done

Am (soft, sustain) Lord let Your fire fall Am Our hearts are longing for Am Your presence Am Longing for You Am Your presence F G

*F* Lord let your fire fall, we are in need of You *F* Our hearts are longing for Your presence

#### Surrender – Jeremy Camp

Capo 3 Intro: D Dsus4 – D – Dsus4 – D

D G Purify this tainted soul D G Em I'm tired of living life a fool D G Soften up this hardened clay Em G D To be a servant, this I pray Em D G A reflection of You, I long to be Em D Α So Your kingdom I will seek

> D G And I surrender to Your throne Em D G Oh, I surrender to Your throne D G And I will make my heart Your home Em D G Oh, I surrender to Your throne

D G I've taken things I thought my own Em G D And only to reap all I've sown D G You've given back the years I fought Em D Unending love and grace You've brought Em D G Eternal hope and peace You bring Em D Α And forever unto You I will sing

D A Forever unto You I will sing G D Forever unto You I will sing (2x)

> D (oh) And I surrender (echo) A And I surrender (echo) G And I surrender, now (2x)

D Oh, I surrender (echo) A I surrender (echo) G And I surrender, now (2x)

D G Soften up this hardened clay Em D G To be a servant, this I pray

#### Surrender – Marc James, Vineyard Music

GDC2I'm giving You my heart, and all that is within<br/>EmD/F#GI lay it all down for the sake of You my King<br/>DC2I'm giving You my dreams, I'm laying down my rights<br/>EmC2I'm giving up my pride for the promise of new life

EmD/F# GC2GEm7DC2And I surrender all to You, all to YouEmD/F# GC2GEm7DC2And I surrender all to You, all to You

GDC2I'm singing You this song, I'm waiting at the cross<br/>EmD/F#GAnd all the world holds dear, I count it all but loss<br/>DC2For the sake of knowing You for the glory of Your name<br/>EmD/F#GTo know the lasting joy, even sharing in Your pain

## Surrendered In Praise – Jeremy Riddle

C D Whenever I'm low and sinking down Em When I'm overwhelmed and doubts abound C D When I've lost all heart and the will to fight Em When despair sets in and my day is night

> G D Lift up my head, make steel my gaze Em C Cast out my fear, move me to faith G Surrendered in praise D C D To Your glorious grace, Jesus

C D Whenever I'm tired and I feel alone Em When oppression mounts and trials come C D When the father of lies, his arrows fly Em When there are no answers Em And my dreams, they die CDIn my heart of hearts where these battles rage<br/>EmMy strength it fails and my courage fades<br/>CDEmIn my distress I cry aloud to You<br/>C D Em C DC D Em C DEmYeahhhhh, aaaahhh, oooohhh

G D You lift my head, and You steel my gaze Em C You cast out fear, and I'm moved to faith G Surrendered in praise D C D To Your glorious grace, Jesus

> Em Oh, Jesus, Jesus C You are the lifter of my head, yeah C My shield upon me D Em My glory, my glory

## Sweetly Broken - Jeremy Riddle

Саро 2

A E To the cross I look, to the cross I cling Fm D Of it's suffering I do drink, of it's work I do sing

A E For on it my Savior both bruised and crushed Fm D Showed that God is love, and God is just

A At the cross You beckon me *Fm* You draw me gently to my knees, and I am *E* Lost for words, so lost in love *D* A I'm sweetly broken, wholly surrendered

What a priceless gift, undeserved life Fm D Have I been given, through Christ crucified

A E You've called me out of death, You've call me into life Fm D And I was under Your wrath, now through the cross I'm reconciled

> Bm D In awe of the cross I must confess Bm How wondrous Your redeeming love D E And how great is Your faithfulness

Τ

## Take All Of Me – Marty Sampson (Hillsong Music)

Ε

Ε Intro: Asus Α Esus Bm7 Fm7 Esus Α D You broke the night like the sun Fm7 And healed my heart with Your great love Α D And trouble I couldn't bear Esus4 Α D Ε You lifted me upon Your shoulders Bm7 Love that's stronger Α Ε Love that covers sin D Bm7 And takes the weight of the world Asus A

> I love You Esus EAll of my hope is in You Bm7 Fm7Jesus Christ take my life Esus4 E Take all of me

A D You stand upon the mountain tops with me A D Fm7 With You I walk through the valleys A D You gave Your only Son for me A D Esus4 E Your grace is all I rely on

House of David Ministries

Asus3 A E Fm7 I love You so, and I give up my hear to say A C#7sus4 Fm7 D I need You so, my everything A E A/D Bm7 O God

## Take A Moment - United Pursuit

J = 73 Intro: G C/G (repeat 8x)

Verse 1: G C/G Take a moment to remember G C/G Who God is and who I am G C/G G C/G There You go lifting my load again

G С Take a moment to remember С G Who God is and who I am G С G С There You go lifting my load again G С G С There You go lifting my load again

Instrumental: G C/G (repeat 4x, repeat verse 1)

Verse 2: G C/G No longer am I held by C/G G The voke of this world C/G G I come up under the yoke of Jesus (repeat 2x) G C/G G С His yoke is easy His burden is so light

Instrumental: G C/G (repeat 4x)

Chorus 1: G С You're lifting my load G/B C G You're lifting my load G С You're lifting my load G/B C G You're lifting my load G/B C (repeat 2x, go to verse 2) G You're lifting my load Chorus 2: G С You're love carries G/B C You're love carries me through G С All the valleys G/B (repeat 6x) С And the darkest places

#### The Church – Elevation Worship

*J* = 110 Capo 2

Verse 1: D G DWe are the change the world is waiting for G D AWe've got a love the world is desperate for G A GWe will lead and take to your streets

> Chorus: D ANow's the time for us to rise Bm AAnd carry hope, let love shine D A Bm AAnd show this world that mercy is alive

DANow's the time for us to rise<br/>BmAAnd carry hope to hopeless eyes<br/>DAAnd show this world that mercy is alive

Verse 2: D G DWe're not afraid, we will abandon all G D ATo hear your name on lips across the world G A GWe will run in the wake of your love Instrumental: G D Bm A (repeat 2x)

Bridge:GDBmAFill our hearts with your compassionGDBmALet our love be active hereGDBmAAnd fill our hearts with your compassionGDBmALet our love be raised, be raised

#### The Creed – Jeremy Riddle

**√** = 69

Verse 1: Am And I believe in One God G Am Maker of heaven and earth (Am)And I believe in Jesus Christ Am G Born of virgin birth (Am) And I believe in the Holy Spirit G Am The Lord and giver of life (Am) Proceeding from the Father and the Son G Am And with them glorified

> Chorus: G Am Am And I worship One God, Father Almighty Am G Am And I worship One God, Lord Jesus Christ Am G Am And I worship One God, Holy Spirit F G Am The three, the One, the all (repeat)

Verse 2: Am We believe in One Lord G Am The only Son of God (Am) Eternally begotten of the Father G Am One being with Him (Am) God from God and light from light G Am True God from true God (Am) Begotten not made through him all things G Am For us and our salvation

Verse 3: Am And you came down from heaven G Am True God you truly live (Am) Crucified and raised to life G Am Ascending into heaven (Am) Seated at the right hand of the Father G Am Until You come again (Am) To judge the living and the dead Am G Your kingdom will not end

### The Greatness Of You - Don Moen

Intro: G C Am G G I wanna sing of Your love С I wanna sing of Your mercy Am I wanna tell the whole world G Of the greatness of You G So I'll sing of Your love С And I'll sing of Your mercy Am And I'll tell the whole world G Of the greatness of You С G D Jesus, we lift up Your name G Jesus, we lift up Your name С G D Jesus, we lift up Your name Jesus, we lift up Your name G I wanna sing of Your love (echo) I wanna sing of Your mercy (echo) Am I wanna tell the whole world (echo) G Of the greatness of You (echo)

House of David Ministries

G So I'll sing of Your love (echo) С And I'll sing of Your mercy (echo) Am And I'll tell the whole world (echo) G Of the greatness of You (echo) Bridge: G F Am C G Your name is higher than the heavens F Greater than the nations Am G Jesus G Your name is higher than the heavens F Greater than the nations Am G Jesus Em Your name is higher than the heavens F Greater than the nations Am C

Jesus

## The Heart Of Worship - Matt Redman

D2A2When the music fades, all is stripped awayEm7A7susAnd I simply comeD2A2Longing just to bring, something that's of worthEm7A7susThat will bless Your heart

Em7 D/F# A7sus I'll bring You more than a song Em7 For a song in itself D/F# A7sus Is not what You have required D/F# Em7 A7sus You search much deeper within Em7 Through the way things appear D/F# A7sus Your looking into my heart

D2A2/C#I'm coming back to the heart of worship<br/>Em7D/F#GA7susA7susAnd it's all about You, all about You, Jesus<br/>D2A2/C#I'm sorry, Lord for the thing I've made it<br/>Em7D/F#GA7susDWhen it's all about You, all about You, Jesus

D2A2King of endless worth, no one could expressEm7A7susHow much You deserveD2A2Though I'm weak and poor, all I have is Yours,Em7A7susEvery single breath

## The King Is Among Us - Elevation Worship

Pastor Steven Furtick, Matt Redman, Chris Brown, Wade Joye, Mack Brock Intro: F **√** = 78 С Verse 1: С F All our fathers saw, in the days of old Am G Would you do it again, do it again F С All the stories told, all the miracles Am G Would you do it again, do it again Pre-Chorus: F You said, consecrate yourselves to me G And you will see amazing things Chorus: С We need Your revival G Holy Spirit fire Am Burning ever brighter F In our souls С Kings and kingdoms falling G Hear your people calling (repeat 2<sup>nd</sup> chorus) F Δm King of Kings we need a miracle

Verse 2: (F) C There's a time to sow, and a time to reap Am G Would you do it again, do it again F C There's a time to heal, and a time to build Am G Would you do it again, do it again

> Instrumental: C G Am F (go soft) Bridge: С The King is among us G/B And His glory surrounds us Am F And His fire is falling as we sing С The Savior is for us G/B And His love is victorious F (repeat 4x build) Am And revival is rising in His name

> > *Outro:* (go soft, repeat bridge)

# The Lord Is Gracious And Compassionate –

Vineyard Music

CGThe Lord is gracious and compassionateFCGSlow to anger and rich in love

Am F And the Lord is good to all C G And He has compassion on all that He has made

> C GAs far as the east is from the west FThat's how far He CHe has removed our transgression from us C G FPraise the Lord, oh my soul

Praise the Lord

# The More I Seek You (Alleluia to The Lamb)

— Kari Jobe

AEThe more I seek YouFmDThe more I find YouAEThe more I find YouFmDThe more I love You

A E I wanna sit at Your feet *Fm* Drink from the cup in Your hands *D* Lay back against You and breathe *A* Feel Your heart beat

A E This love is so deep Fm It's more than I can stand D I melt in Your peace A E Fm D It's overwhelming

# The Name Of Jesus Lifted High – Eddie James

**√** = 90 & 156

Verse 1: Em D The name of Jesus is lifted high С D Lifted High, Lifted High Em D The name of Jesus is lifted high C D Em In this place Verse 2: Em D Revival fire is falling down С D Falling Down, Falling down Em D Revival fire is falling down C D Em In this place Verse 3: Em D Sons and daughters shall be saved С D Shall be saved, Shall be saved Em D Sons and daughters shall be saved СD Еm In this place

# The Solid Rock – Edward Mote

E B My hope is built on nothing less A B E Than Jesus' blood and righteousness B I dare not trust the sweetest fame A B E But wholly lean on Jesus' Name

EAOn Christ the solid<br/>ERock I stand<br/>BAll other ground is<br/>Esinking sand<br/>BAll other ground is sinking sand

EBWhen darkness seems to hide His faceABI rest on His unchanging graceBIn every high and stormy galeABBMy anchor holds within the veil

EBHis oath, His covenant, His blood<br/>ABESupports me in the whelming flood<br/>BWhen all around my soul gives way<br/>ABEEHe then is all, my Hope and Stay

EBWhen He shall come with trumpet sound<br/>AABCh, may I then in Him be found<br/>BDressed in His righteousness alone<br/>ABEFaultless to stand before the throne

#### The Stand – Hillsong Music

*J*<sup>\*</sup> = 71 Capo 2

Verse 1: G5 You stood before creation С2 **Eternity in Your hand** G2/B Em You spoke the earth into motion С2 My soul not to stand Verse 2: G2 You stood before my failure С2 And carried the cross for my shame G2/B Em My sin weighed upon Your shoulders С2 My soul now to stand

Chorus:  $C \quad Am7$ So what can I say Em7And what can I do  $C \qquad D$ But offer this heart, oh God Em7Completely to You Verse 3: G2 So I'll walk upon salvation C2 Your Spirit alive in me G2/B This life to declare Your promise C2 My soul now to stand

> (repeat 8x) Instrumental: C G D Em Bridge: С G So I'll stand D Em7 С With arms high and heart abandoned G Em7 С D In awe of the One Who gave it all G I'll stand D Em7 My soul Lord to You surrendered C G D (repeat 5x, go soft last bridge) All I am is Yours

Outro:CAm7So what can I say<br/>Em7Em7And what can I do<br/>CDBut offer this heart, oh God<br/>GDCompletely to YouC

#### The Way – Jeremy Camp

Capo 2

AmFGsusAll creation cries out with longing<br/>AmFGsusAmFGsusAmWith-groans only You can comprehend<br/>AmFGsusAnd with wisdom, You always answer<br/>FGsusAnd give the words of life so unfailing

Am F Gsus And Your glory shines all around us Am F Gsus Am Your faithfulness shown for all to see Am F Gsus When we think of all of your wonders Gsus Am The beauty of Your plan that's been revealed D F Gsus We walk in Your light, we walk in it

Am F
Shine, bright
Gsus
Let Your glory fill this land
Am F Gsus
Lift high, the King of kings and great I AM
Am -F - Gsus Am F
Je — sus, You are the way (go soft on 1<sup>st</sup> chorus)
Gsus
You are the way

Am F Gsus Am We can see the works of Your loving hands Am F Gsus Am With a hope and peace not made by man Am F Gsus When You poured out Your grace and Your mercy Gsus And You held out Your arms So we could see F Gsus D You bled for all mankind and set the captives free

Bridge: Am – F – Gsus (repeat chords)

Na, na, na, na, na, na, Jesus Na, na, na, na, na, na, You are the way Na, na, na, na, na, na, Jesus Na, na, na, na, na, na

#### The Wonderful Cross – Chris Tomlin and Matt Redman

D2 D Dsus D When I survey the wondrous cross Dsus D2 Α On which the Prince of glory died D2 D Dsus D My richest gain I count but loss Dsus Α D And pour contempt on all my pride

D2 D Dsus D See from his head, his hands, his feet Dsus D2 Α Sorrow and love flow mingled down D2 D Dsus D Did ever such love and sorrow meet Dsus Α D Or thorns compose so rich a crown

> G D Oh, the wonderful cross (2x) G Bids me come and die and D A Find that I may truly live

G D Oh, the wonderful cross (2x) G D All who gather here by grace A Draw near and bless Your name D2DDsusDWere the whole realm of nature mine<br/>DsusDAThat were an offering far too small<br/>D2DDD2DDsusDLove so amazing, so divine<br/>DsusADDemands my soul, my life, my allD

#### This We Know – Vertical Church Band

*J* = 74 Capo 2 Verse 1: Α You are who say you are F#m You'll do what you say you'll do D Ε You'll be who you've always been to us Α Jesus Verse 2: Α Our hope is in you alone F#m Our strength in your mighty name D Ε Our peace in the darkest day remains Α Jesus Chorus: Α This we know Ε F#m We will see the enemy run D This we know F#m Ε We will see the victory come Ε Α F#m We hold on to every promise you ever made (tag 2x last chorus—to soft bridge outro) ΕA D Jesus, you are unfailing

Verse 3: Α Our guide through the wilderness F#m Our joy in the heaviness Ε D Our way when it seems there is no way (to chorus) Α Jesus Bridge (go soft): F#m We trust you D We trust you Α Ε (repeat 2x) Your ways are higher than our own (build crescendo) F#m We trust you D Jesus, we trust you Α Ε Your ways are higher than our own F#m We trust you D In all things we trust you Α Ε (to chorus) Your ways are higher than our own

# Tis So Sweet To Trust In Jesus – (Casting Crowns Version)

**√** = 80

Verse 1: C/E F С С 'Tis so sweet to trust in Jesus F Am С G Just to take Him at His word C C/E F С Just to rest upon His promise Am F G С And to know thus saith the Lord Chorus: C/E F С G Jesus, Jesus, how I trust Him Am C/E F G How I've proved Him o'er and o'er C C/E F С Jesus, Jesus, precious Jesus CC/EF G С O for grace to trust Him more Verse 2:

C C/E F С I'm so glad I learned to trust Thee Am С F G Precious Jesus, Savior, Friend C/E F C С And I know that He is with me Am F G С Will be with me to the end

Tag:AmFGCO for grace to trust Him more

#### To Be Like You - Hillsong Music

J = 71 Intro: Am G F F C/E G (2x)

Verse 1: Am G F F C/E G Humble king, Holy One Am G F F C G Friend of sinners, God's own Son Am G F F C/E G God in flesh among men Am G F F C G You walked my road, You understand

Interlude: Am G F F C/E G (2x)

Verse 2:

Am GFFC/E GServant King, Friend to meAmGFFAmGFFC GYou saved my soul, washed my feetAmGFFAmGFFC/E GHere I'll bow, give all to YouAmGFFAmGFCGLord I want to be like You

Chorus: C G All I want, all I need Am F More of You less of me C G Take this life, Lord it's Yours Am F Have my heart, have it all Interlude: Am G F F C/E G (2x)

Verse 3: Am G F F C/E G I will walk in Your ways Am G F F C G Love Your Word, seek Your face Am G F F C/E G My reward, my sole pursuit Am G F F C/E G To know You more, to be like You

> Bridge: (3X)  $C/E \ F \ G \ Am$ Jesus, Jesus  $C/E \ F \ G \ Am$ All I want is to be like You  $C/E \ F \ G \ Am$ Jesus, Jesus  $C/E \ F \ G \ Am (G)$ All I want is to be like You

# To Worship You I Live – Matt Gillman

**√** = 68

Α

Pre-Chorus: (sustain, go soft) Α To worship You I live D To worship You I live Α Ε Α (repeat 3x, build) I live to worship You Ε (repeat 2x) (A) D Α Oh Oh Oh Oh Oh, Oh Oh Oh Oh Verse: D Α I just want to bless Your name (A) D Α I just want to make You glad (A) D Α I just want to move Your heart, God (repeat 2x) D Α To give You all I am Chorus 1: D Α Α For it's by Your will, and for Your pleasure I exist (A) D Α You are worthy Lord, You are worthy Lord Chorus 2: Α I was born for this purpose D Α The reason why I came is to lift Your name

#### **Tremble** — Andres Figueroa, Hank Bentley, Mariah McManus, Mia Fieldes

**√** = 74

Verse 1: Am F7 C Peace, bring it all to peace, the storm surrounding me Gsus Let it break at your name

Verse 2: Am F7 C Still, call the sea to still, the rage in me still Gsus Every wave at your name

> Chorus 1: F2 Am7 G4 Jesus, Jesus, you make the darkness tremble Am7 F2 G4 Jesus, Jesus, you silence fear Am7 G4 F2 Jesus, Jesus, you make the darkness tremble F2 Am7 G4 Jesus, Jesus

Verse 3: Am F C Breathe, call these bones to live, call these lungs to sing Em7 Once again, I will praise

Bridge: С G4 F2 Your name is a light that the shadows can't deny F2 G4 Am7 Your name cannot be overcome F2 С G4 Your name is alive forever lifted high F2 G4 Am7 Your name cannot be overcome

Chorus 2: С F2 G4 Jesus, Jesus, you make the darkness tremble Am7 (C) F2 G4 Jesus, Jesus, you silence fear F2 С G4 Jesus, Jesus, you make the darkness tremble F2 Am7 G4 (F2 end) Jesus, Jesus

# U

#### Unchanging - Chris Tomlin

E Great is Your faithfulness A Great is Your faithfulness B A E You never change, You never fail O God

E True are Your promises A True are Your promises B A E You never change, You never fail O God

EAESo we raise up holy hands<br/>AETo praise the Holy One<br/>AEWho was, and is, and is to come

E Wide is Your love and grace A Wide is Your love and grace B A E You never change, You never fail O God

C#mAEBYou were, You are, You will always be

#### Understand - Jeremy Camp

Саро 2

AmGFEvery time I fall down on my faceAmGAmGI see the one who bore all my shameAmGAmGFWell To know that You are everything I need You to beAmGFYou're my ever present help in time of need

F G Am I know You understand it all

So why don't I get back on my feet again *F G Am* I know you understand it all

So why don't I get back on my feet again *F G Am* I know you understand it all

AmGFEvery pain I feel inside my heartAmGAmGIt takes a faith I know I can't departAmGAmGGFWell to know that You hear every cry I raise to YouAmGAmGFBringing thoughts of hope the words I bring I know are few

Am Will you hear me when I call G Were you there when I fall F Will you hear me when I call (repeat)

Oh yeah, yeah

Am Will you hear me when I call G Will you hear me when I call F I am yours (repeat)

So why don't I get back on my feet again

# Undivided Focus – Heather Clark

**√** = 69 Capo 1 Verse 1: С Am C Am F Holy Spirit, I surrender to You Am C Am С F Holy Spirit, I surrender to You G F Take my life I lay it down F G All my gifts and all my crowns С I am Yours

Chorus: С G Am F I am in love with undivided focus Dm F (repeat chorus 2<sup>nd</sup> verse) C G I am in love with You Verse 2: C Am C Am F Holy Spirit, I surrender to You C Am C Am F Holy Spirit, I surrender to You G F Take my hand and lead me through G F Glorious fields to be with You С

I am Yours

Bridge: G F Take my life I lay it down G F All my gifts and all my crowns G F Take my hand and lead me through G F Glorious fields to be with You (repeat chorus) С I am Yours

### Undone – Brian Johnson

G G/F# C You are my favorite song G G/F# С King of love, Lord of all G/F# G С You are the reason, the reason I am here Am G/B You're causing my heart to love С Each moment You draw near

EmD/F#CI am so undoneEmD/F#I am so undoneEmD/F#CI am so undone

AmG/BI look into Your eyesCDsusDAnd see the love that burns for me



### Waiting Here – Reuben Morgan

Capo 2 Intro: A B D A F#

A Everything will work out, everything will work out D For Your glory, I know You'll use it all

A B Fall upon Your mercy, call upon Your kindness D A F# E Will You come to me and search my heart again

ADAAnd I'm on my knees, waiting here for YouF#F#In Your holy placeADF#And my heart is home in Your courts, oh LordEF#How I long for You

A Everything will work out, everything will work out D When I see You, I know I'll understand

### Walk In The Promise – Jeremy Riddle

**√** = 72

Verse: Am E Our souls wait in silence in rest and in quiet for You, Spirit Am E In trust and dependence we walk in the promise of You, coming Am F G With hope, and healing in Your wings with fire and with wind E You fall on us again

Chorus: Am Here we are waiting for this house to be shaken EFor the boldness to carry Your name to the nations Am Your signs and Your wonders to go now before us EFor the weight of Your glory to rest as we lift You up FWe lift You up We lift You up We lift You up

### Walk With Me – Jason Ingram, Paul Mabury, John Thatcher, and Stuart

Garrard

**√** = 73 Intro: C Dm F С Verse 1: F С Dm Author of the world, walk with me F Dm С Ruler of the earth, walk with me Dm F С Calmer of the storm, walk with me Dm С F Healer of my heart, walk with me

> Chorus 1: F How I need You Am7 How I need You G C Oh, Jesus walk with me

Verse 2:DmFCLight for every step, walk with meDmFCGiver of each breath, walk with me

Chorus 2: F How I need You Am7 How I need You G C Oh, Jesus walk with me

F How I love You Am7How I love You G C Oh, Jesus walk with me

Interlude: Dm F C

Bridge:

Dm F С In Your presence Lord there is peace, there is rest Dm F С In Your presence Lord there is life that never ends Dm F С In Your presence Lord there is joy, there is joy Dm С F In Your presence Lord there is life that never ends

Ending: Dm F C

#### We Cry Out – Brian and Jenn Johnson

Capo 2

Em G D O Lord, we cry out, we've been lost Am Em We need Your mercy, oh God G D We repent for our sin Am Em And we turn to You again Em D G O Lord, we cry out , we've been lost Am Em Change our hearts to Yours, oh God G D We repent for our ways Em G Am D And we turn to You again, and we turn to You D Am G O God, we cry out for Your mercy Am G D O God, we cry out for Your grace Am G D O God, we cry out, set us free G Am D G D Am Em O God, we cry out once again, once again

### We Cry Out - Kari Jobe

Capo 1 Intro: G G/C Em Dsus D G Em7 Father of life, seated on Your throne of grace C2 Dsus D It's only by Your mercy we are saved G Em7 Lord, You have said if we call upon Your Name C Dsus D We and our families will be saved

> D/F# G Am Em So we cry out Your Name, El Shaddai, God of grace С G/B Dsus D Lord Most High, Jesus Christ D/F# Am G Em We rely on Your grace, Adonai, crowned in praise Dsus D G G/C Em7 D С Lord Most High, Jesus Christ

GEm7Father of love, never failing to forgive<br/>C2DsusC2DsusDEach moment is a gift from You to live<br/>GGEm7We're only here to tell the world about Your grace<br/>CDDUntil the day You take us all away

### We Fall Down - Chris Tomlin

Intro: C G DWe cry Holy, Holy, Holy C G DWe cry Holy, Holy, Holy C G D GWe cry Holy, Holy, Holy is the Lamb

Verse:GDEmCDWe fall down, we lay our crown at the feet of JesusGDEmCDThe greatness of His Mercy and love at the feet of Jesus

Chorus: C G D We cry Holy, Holy, Holy C G D We cry Holy, Holy, Holy C G D We cry Holy, Holy, Holy is the Lamb

## We Glorify Your Name - Hillsong Music

*J* = 65 Capo 2 Intro: D F#m7 E (x4) Verse 1: D F#m7 Ε Maker of the heavens D F#m7 Ε Master of the seas D F#m7 E Mover of the mountains D F#m7 E Majesty Chorus: Α В We glorify Your Name (B) Α We glorify Your Name (A) D We glorify Your Name E A In all the earth Verse 2: D F#m7 Ε Awesome God in power D F#m7 Ε Author of my life D F#m7 Ε All consuming fire D F#m7 E Alive, alive

Bridge: D A F#m7 You are seated on E A throne of praise D A F#m7 Unto You alone E (repeat bridge) Let our voices raise

Instrumental: D A F#m7 E

### Well With My Soul - Brenton Brown

Саро 5

G С Sometimes it's hard, sometimes I cry Em7 D 1 Sometimes my heart wants to know why D С D Em7 But Your yoke is easy and Your burden is light С Em7 D D And though my heart is aching, there're tears in my eyes G С Α D Whatever my lot, You have taught me to know С D С G It is well, it is well with my soul (well with my soul) С G It's not always easy, I'm not always right Em7 D (Sometimes I do things that are wrong in Your sight Em7 C D But I have decided I'm going to follow Jesus Em7 С D There's no turning back, there's no turning back, no

Em7 Cause You have reached down to me D You have rescued me С G You have shed Your blood for my soul Em7 D And I live now knowing that the sky and not С G The grave will be my goal Em7 D And just as in life, or so in death this truth С G Will comfort and console Em7 D That soon I will see Your face and hear Your voice С DG And know that it is well

C GBut please hold my hand Lord and hold on tight CCause the road here is narrow GCause the road here is narrow

### We Shall Assemble – Twila Paris

Em C We shall assemble on the mountain Em We shall assemble at the throne C With humble hearts into His presence G We bring an offering of song

> Em C Glory and honor and dominion Em Unto the Lamb, unto the King C Oh hallelujah, hallelujah G We sing the song of the redeemed

# What Can Wash Away My Sin – Robert Lowry

GEmWhat can wash away my sinGCDGNothing but the blood of JesusGEmWhat can make me whole againGCDGNothing but the blood of Jesus

G Oh, precious is the flow D That makes me white as snow G Em No other fount I know, G C D G Nothing but the blood of Jesus

GEmFor my pardon, this I seeGCDGCDGEmFor my cleansing this my pleaGCDGCDGCDGCDSouthing but the blood of Jesus

### What I have Vowed - Matt Redman

Саро 6

G Em G Lord, I am not my own, no longer my own Em Living now for You, and everything I think D D Em G And I say and do, is for You, my Lord G Em G Now, taking up the cross, walking in Your paths Em Holding out Your truth, running in this race D Em G D Bowing every day, all for You, my Lord G Em G And what I have vowed I will make good Em G Every promise made will be fulfilled Em G Till the day I die, every day I live Em D С Is for You, is for You, is for You (2x) G Em G Earth has nothing I desire, that lives outside of You Em С I'm consumed with You, treasures have no hold Fm G D Nothing else will do, only You, my Lord С Em D

Jesus You, Jesus You, Jesus You (2x) Em D C Only You, Only You, Only You

### What The Lord Has Done In Me - Hillsong Music

*♪* = 67

Verse 1: С G С Let the weak say, I am strong F Am Let the poor say, I am rich С G С Let the blind say, I can see Dm7 G С It's what the Lord has done in me Chorus: G F С Am Hosanna, Hosanna to the Lamb that was slain Am С С G G Hosanna, Hosanna, Jesus died and rose again Verse 2: С G С Into the river I will wade F Am There my sins are washed away С G С From the heavens mercy streams Dm7 G С Of the Savior's love for me Verse 3: С С G I will rise from waters deep F Am Into the saving arms of God С G С I will sing salvation songs Dm7 G С Jesus Christ has set me free

Where You Go I'll Go – Brian Johnson and Jon Mohr

Em D Where You go I go, what You say I say Am What You pray I pray, what You pray I pray

EmDJesus only did what He saw You doAmHe would only say what He heart You speakEmDHe would only move when He felt You leadAmFollowing Your heart, following Your spirit

EmD2How could I expect to walk without You<br/>AmWhen every move that Jesus made was in surrender<br/>EmEmD2I will not begin to live without You<br/>AmBsusBFor You alone are worthy and You are always good

Em Though the world sees and soon forgets D2 We will not forget Am Who You are and what You've done for us Am And what You've done for us

#### Who Is This King – Michael Farren, Pocket Full of Rocks

Ĵ = 71 Intro: Am F Am F

Verse:

Am F Who is this King, Who's Kingdom is forever Am F Who is this God, Who's greatness knows no end Am F He is the King, Who say's I'll leave you never Am F (repeat) He is the God, Who call's you friend

> Chorus: C GWe rise up and call You beautiful Dm FWe lift up our voice Lord to You alone C GWe rise up and call You beautiful Dm FWe lift up our voice Lord to You alone

# Whom Shall I Fear (God of Angel Armies) –

Chris Tomlin

Capo 3 or 4

G You hear me when I call G You are my morning song C Though darkness fills the night D Em It cannot hide the light C Whom shall I fear G

You crush the enemy G Underneath my feet C You are my sword and shield D Em Though troubles linger still C Whom shall I fear

EmDGEmI know Who goes before me<br/>DGEmI know Who stands behind<br/>CEmThe God of Angel Armies<br/>DGIs always by my side

EmDGEmThe One who reigns forever<br/>DGEmDGEmHe is a friend of mine<br/>CEmCEmThe God of Angel Armies<br/>DGIs always by my sideIs always by my side

G My strength is in Your name G For You alone can save C You will deliver me D Em Yours is the victory C Em Whom shall I fear C Dsus4 Whom shall I fear

> С G D And nothing formed against me shall stand G You hold the whole world in Your hands G Em D I'm holding on to Your promises С You are faithful D You are faithful Em D You are faithful

#### Who You Are - Kristian Stanfill

Capo 1 Intro: G C G С Your glory speaks in every language G С Across the sky to every nation Em С You are beauty unimagined G С This is who You are G С You are the Lord of my salvation G С You are the One who lights my way Em С Through the dark night You will lead me G С This is who You are G С This is who You are Em C So lift it up, lift it up G D Endless praises to our God Em С Full of grace, full of love D G And He's reigning over us, I know G С You are faithful Em D С You are worthy, God С G This is who You are

GCDay and night the angels singingGCHoly, Holy is the LordEmCThere's-none more worthy to receive itGCThis is who You are

GCYou hear the cry of every broken heartGCYou give the hopeless soul a brand new startGCYou lead the captive in Your freedom songGCThis is who You are

G Am And in the night when all our hope is lost G С You are the One who won't give up on us Δm You hold the orphan in Your loving arms G C This is who You are G С I know, this is who You are G С I believe, this is who You are Em С G D So lift it up, lift it up Em С G D Lift it up, lift it up Em С G D Lift it up, lift it up, all the people say

Em C G D End: Em C G D C G

Lift it up, lift it up (You are faithful, You are worthy God, This is who You are)

# Who You Say I Am - Hillsong Worship

♪= 58 Intro: C//// C////

Verse 1 С Who am I that the highest King Am G С Would welcome me (C) I was lost but He brought me in Am G F Oh, His love for me Am G F Oh, His love for me Chorus 1: C Who the Son sets free G Oh, is free indeed Am G F I'm a child of God С Yes I am Verse 2: С Free at last, He has ransomed me Am G C His grace runs deep (C) While I was a slave to sin Am G F Jesus died for me Am G F Yes, He died for me

Chorus 2: С Who the Son sets free ,G Oh, is free indeed Am G F I'm a child of God С Yes I am С In my Father's house G There's a place for me Am G F I'm a child of God С (repeat ½ chorus after bridge 1, go soft, to instrumental) Yes I am Bridge: Am I am chosen G/B Not forsaken С F I am who You say I am Am You are for me G/B Not against me С F (repeat) I am who You say I am (to chorus 2) С F I am who You say I am С F (to chorus 2 — end) (Oh/Yes), I am who You say I am

Instrumental: Am G/B C F (repeat, build, to bridge 2, build)

#### Wonderful God - Hillsong Music

Intro: Fmaj7 G Fmaj7 G

Fmaj7 G Fmaj7 G Wonderful God, wonderful O God

Am С You are worthy of all glory Em G All honor and all praise Am С G All to You our God forever and always F С You are worthy of our worship G And worthy of our love F Am C G Am C G G We stand in awe of all You are

C F Beautiful is Your creation Em G You're glorious in every way F C You surround us with Your faithful love Em G And we can trust in all You say

> Dm Am You are love, You are life F G You are all glorious

## Worthy Is The Lamb – Darlene Zschech

Capo 2 Intro: Em9 G Em9 G С G/B Thank You for the cross, Lord С Dsus4 D G Thank You for the price You paid Em7 D/E D С Bearing all my sin and shame, in love You came Am7 G/B Dsus4 D And gave amazing grace G С G/B Thank You for this love, Lord Dsus4 D G С Thank You for the nail pierced hands D/E Em7 D С Washed me in Your cleansing flow, now all I know G/B Dsus4 Am7 D/F# Your forgiveness and embrace D/F# G Worthy is the Lamb Am7 G/B C2 Seated on the throne G/B С D Crown You now with many crowns Am7 D/F# You reign victorious D/F# G High and lifted up Am7 G/B С2 Jesus, Son of God D G/B C Dsus4 D The darling of heaven, crucified Am7 C Am7 G/B Worthy is the Lamb, worthy is the Lamb

 $\begin{array}{cccc} & Am7 & Dsus4 & D \\ \hline Thank You for the Lamb \\ & Am7 & C & Am7 & Dsus4 & D \\ \hline Worthy is the Lamb, worthy is the Lamb \\ Dsus4 & Am7 & G/B & D & G \\ \hline Worthy is the Lamb \\ \hline \end{array}$ 

## Worthy Of It All – David Brymer and Ryan Hall

**√** = 68

Verse 1:DE/DDE/DAll the saints and angels, they bow before Your throneDE/DDE/DDE/DAll the elders cast their crowns before the Lamb of God and sing

Chorus: A E You are worthy of it all, You are worthy of it all D E From you are all things, and to you are all things A You deserve the glory

Verse 2:

D E/D D E/D Singing, Oh Oh Oh Oh Oh Oh, Oh Oh Oh Oh Oh D E/D D E/D A (repeat verse 1) Oh Oh Oh Oh, Oh Oh Oh Oh, Oh Oh Oh Oh

Bridge:AC#mDay and night, night and day let incense ariseF#mD6Day and night, night and day let incense ariseA/EEDay and night, night and day let incense ariseBmDDay and night, night and day let incense ariseBmDDay and night, night and day let incense arise



Yahweh - Steven Furtick, Matthews Ntlele, Jane Williams - Elevation Worship**√** = 52 Intro: Bm A D Bm A G Verse 1: (G) D A Bm Spirit of Je-sus living within us G D G A Never to fail or forsake G D Α Вт Unending promise heaven inside us DG G Α Whispers the sound of Your name Chorus 1: G Α Вт Holy, holy is the Lord Α D G Worthy to be praised, Yahweh Instrumental: Bm A D Bm A G Verse 2: (G) D Α Вт Filled with Your wonder, here I surrender G DGA Held in Your mystery of grace G D A Bm Calling me closer, waking desire G DG Α Coming alive in Your name

Chorus 2: G Α Вт Holy, holy is the Lord D G Α Worthy to be praised, Yahweh Вт (G) Α Fire, rising in my soul Α D G All consuming flame, Yahweh GABMADG ABMADA Instrumental: Bridge: (A) Вт He who was and is to come A (repeat 5x) D G D Is the one who lives in us the great I Am, Yahweh

Outro: Bm A D Bm A G

# Yahweh - Shawn McDonald

E A E You alone are worthy E A E You alone are worthy A Of all that I am E Of all that I am

E A
Beautiful is Your name
A
Beautiful is Your name
E
Yah-weh

E A
 Wonderful is Your name
 A
 Wonderful is Your name
 E
 Yah-weh

#### Yeshua – Avion Blackman

J<sup>•</sup> = 67 Capo 2

| Chorus 1 & 2: | Chorus 3: |
|---------------|-----------|
| Am Em         | Bm Fm     |
| Yeshua        | Yeshua    |
| F G Am        | G A Bm    |
| Yeshua        | Yeshua    |
| Am Em         | Bm Fm     |
| Yeshua        | Yeshua    |
| F G Am        | G A Bm    |
| Yeshua        | Yeshua    |

Verse 1:

(Am) Em
There is only one name under Heaven
F G Am
Given to man by which we must be saved
(Am) Em
He is above every dominion
F G Am
Jesus Christ, Yeshua is His name

Verse 2 [3]:(Am) [Bm]Em [Fm]He is coming on the clouds of Heaven<br/>F [G]G [A]Am [Bm]G [A]To bring us to the new Jerusalem<br/>(Am) [Bm]Em [Fm]Until then we patiently await Him<br/>F [G]G [A]Am [Bm]Our Lord, our Savior and our Friend

Bridge: (Am) Em Who, Woh F G Am Who, My Lord

# You Alone Are God - Hillsong Music

Intro: C F C F С I confess my hope F/C In the light of Your salvation С Where I lose myself F/A I will find you're all I need F/C Sing my soul С Of the Savior's love F/C Sing my soul С F/C G Unto God alone С I will meet You here F/C In the life we call surrender С Let the world I know F/A Be the glory of Your love

F GYou alone are God F CYou alone are God Am F GWe declare the glory of Your name Am FReign in all the earth C G/B

Reign in all the earth Jesus

### You Are Holy – Joshua Aaron

**√** = 76 Intro: G D A Bm G D A (4x) Verse: G D As for me and my house Α Bm We will serve You Lord G D A Asus Lifting holy hands in worship G D Вт Α We will not bow down to the gods of man G A (D) D (A) We will worship the God of Israel Chorus: G D Bm A You are Holy, Holy Asus A G D There is no one else like You G D Bm A You are Holy, Holy G D Asus G D Asus (4x to verse) There is no one else like You Instrumental: Asus G D Asus (4x) Bridge Chorus: GD Bm Α Kadosh, Kadosh Ata G D Asus A Ein Kamocha Adonai GD Bm Α Kadosh, Kadosh Ata G D Asus A (to bridge) Ein Kamocha Adonai

Bridge 1: G D Вт Α Choose this day whom You will serve G D Вт Α Choose this day whom You will serve G D But as for me and my house Вm Α G D Asus We will serve You Lord, We will serve You Lord

Bridge 2: G D We will not bow to the gods of man Bm A We will not bow to the gods of man G D Asus A (repeat) We'll worship the God of Israel

> Outro: Вm G D Α Ho—ly, You are Ho—ly Вт G Α D Ho—ly, You are Ho—ly Вm Α Ho-ly D G Α There is no one else like You

## You Are My God - Derek Johnson

J = 71 Capo 2 Intro: C G F Verse: G F С You are my God, You are my King С G To You alone my heart does sing Am F Am F You are all I ever wanted, You are all I ever needed С F G You are my God and You're my King Chorus:

AmFCGYou are always faithful and trueAmFCAmFGAnd You have given me life and a place by your side forever

Bridge (repeat 4x): F G F G F All my days I will live to seek Your face to know Your heart

Outro: C G F You are my God and You're my King

# $You \ Are \ My \ God - {\sf Macon \ Delavon}$

Capo 1 Intro:  $Am \ D \ Am \ D$ D AmYou are my God D You are my King  $Am \ D$ You are my Master, my everything  $Am \ D$ You are my Lord, that's why I sing to You  $Bb \ C \ D$ 

Bb C DHalle – lu – jah Bb C DHalle – lu – jah

# You Are Everything – Matthew West

Intro: Em7 C G D Capo 2 Em7 С I'm the one with two left feet G D Standing on a lonely street G Em7 С D I can't even walk a straight line Em7 С And every time You look at me G D I'm spinning like an autumn leaf Em7 С D G Bound to hit bottom some time

> *c* Where would I be without someone to save me *D* Someone who won't let me fall

G Em7 You are everything that I live for Л Everything that I can't believe is happening You're standing right in front of me С With arms wide open, all I know Is everyday is filled with hope G Em7 'Cause You are everything that I breathe for D And I can't help but breathe You in, and breathe again C (Fadd9) Feeling all this life within, every single beat of my heart Em7 С G I'm the one with big mistakes, big regrets Em7 С G D D And bigger breaks than I'd ever care to confess Em7 С Ah, but You're the one who looks at me G D And sees what I was meant to be Em7 С G D More than just a beautiful mess

> *c* Where would I be without someone to save me *D* Someone who won't let me fall

> > С C/B Am7 You're everything good in my life C/B Am7 С Everything honest and true С C/B Am7 G And all of those stars hanging up in the sky Fadd9 D Could never shine brighter than You

> > > Em C G D You are Em C G D Oh You are Em C G D Em C Jesus, You are G D C You are everything

## You Are For Me – Kari Jobe

Capo 1

A E So faithful, so constant Fm So loving and so true D So powerful in all You do A E You fill me, You see me Fm

You know my every move D You love for me to sing to You

> A I know that You are for me E I know that You are for me Fm I know that You will never D Forsake me in my weaknesses

Α

I know that You have come now *E Fm* Even if to write upon my heart *D* To remind me of Who You are A E So patient, so gracious Fm So merciful and true D So wonderful in all You do

A E You fill me, You see me Fm You know my every move D You love for me to sing to You

# You Are My King (Amazing Love) - Billy J. Foote

♪ = 71 Capo 1

Verse: D/F# G2 Asus Α I'm forgiven, because You were forsaken D/F# G2 Asus Α I'm accepted, You were condemned D/F# G2 Asus Α I'm alive and well, Your spirit is within me G2 Α D Because You died and rose again

> Chorus: D G Amazing love how can it be D Asus A G/A That You my King would die for me D G Amazing love I know it's true D Asus A G/A And it's my joy to honor you Α G Α D In all I do, I honor you

> > Bridge: D You are my King D G Jesus, You are my King (3x)

> > > Outro: D G A D In all I do, I honor you (2x)

### You Are My Strength – Hillsong Music

G2CYou are my strength, strength like no otherG/BDG/BDGStrength like no other, reaches to meGGYou are my hope, hope like no otherG/BDG/BDG/BDGHope like no other, reaches to me

C In the fullness of Your grace Em In the power of Your name G C You lift me up D You lift me up

G CUnfailing love, stronger than mountains G/B D GDeeper than oceans, reaches to me

CGDYour love oh LordEmC G DReaches to the heavensCGPour faithfulnessEmC G DReaches to the skies

### You Are So Good To Me – Don Chaffer and Ben Pasley

G2 You are so good to me C2 You heal my broken heart G2 You are my Father in heaven

> G2 You are beautiful my sweet, sweet song (3x) G2 C2 G2 C2 I will sing again

G2 You ride upon the clouds C2 You lead me to the truth G2 You are the Spirit inside me

DCGYou are my strong melodyDCGYou are my dancing rhythmDCGYou are my perfect rhymeEm7DAnd I want to sing forever

G2 You poured out all Your blood C2 You died upon the cross G2 You are my Jesus who loves me

#### You Are Worthy – Darlene Zschech

Capo 1

Dm G/B C Any crown I'd ever want I lay it down Dm G/B С Any praise I'd ever gain, I give it all to You Em A/C# D For there's nothing in this world that can compare G/B С A/C# С For You alone are worthy, You alone are worthy Dm G/B С You are near to all who call upon Your name Dm G/B С Evergiving, everloving You remain the same A/C# D Em For You open up Your hand and satisfy A/C# G/B С С I give You all the glory, give You all the glory Em Am G/D D You are worthy O Lord of all honor Am Em С You are worthy to receive all praise Am Em

> In Your presence I live G/D D And with all I have to give C I will worship You

> > C I will worship You Em Honor You Am G/D D Glorify Your Holy Name

# You Cannot Be Stopped - Chris Quilala

♪= 91 Intro: A5 A5

Verse 1: D2 A A2 Asus A The dark tried to hide You and steal You away D2 A A2 Asus A Death tried to keep You inside of the grave F#m Esus The enemy fought You, He tried but he lost D2 A A2 Asus A You cannot be stopped

Verse 2:D2A A2 Asus AWhen we cried for freedom You tore down the wallD2A A2 Asus AThe weight of our burdens, You carried it allF#mEsusOur fears and our failures hang dead on the crossD2A A2 Asus AYou cannot be stopped

Chorus: D A Mover of mountains, breaker of chains E F#m Jesus has triumphed over the grave D A Sing hallelujah, the battle is one Esus A (to bridge 2<sup>nd</sup> chorus) Nothing can stand against our God Verse 3: D2 A A2 Asus A We stand on Your victory, we shout out Your praise D2 A A2 Asus A Miracle maker, You're mighty to save F#m Esus Awesome in power, relentless in love, whoa D2 A You cannot be stopped

> Bridge: A There's nothing that can stop our God F#m7 There's nothing that can stop our God Esus There's nothing that can stop our God D2 Esus E (repeat 3x) There is nothing, there is nothing

> > Tag:

D2 F#m7 Sing hallelujah, the battle is won Esus A Nothing can stand against our God

# You Crown The Years (Psalm 65:11) – Hillsong

Music

♪ = 71 Capo 3

Verse 1: A2 D2 Α You crown the year with Your goodness F D2 Fm You answer us with awesome deeds A2 Ε D2 A Your hope resounds God our Saviour F D2 Α Asus Α To distant lands and farthest seas

Verse 2:

D2 A A2 O paint the fields bright and golden D2 Ε Fm Drench the harvest with Your rain Ε D2 A A2 God's river filled with living water Ε D2 Α Asus Α That flows to all as You ordained

> Chorus: D Praise the Name of the Lord A2 EO my soul sing His worth A2 D2 FmAll of life join the song E ACome and lift up our King

Verse 3: D2 A A2 Now let the earth join the dancing Ε D2 Fm Deck her out in showers of spring D2 A Ε A2 The dusk and dawn forever relay D2 Ε Α Asus Α The call to come and worship Him

> Interlude: D Fm E (2x) Bridge (4x): D Holy holy Fm E Worthy are You Lord D All the glory Fm E To Your Name forever

Outro:

A2 D2 A You crown the year with Your goodness E D A Asus A You answer us with awesome deeds

### You'll Come - Hillsong Music

E Esus4 E I have decided, I have resolved Dadd2 A E To wait upon you Lord E Esus4 E My rock and redeemer, shield and reward Dadd2 A E I'll wait upon you Lord

> Asus2/F# E/G# B As surely as the sun will rise C#m You'll come to us Asus2/F# E B Certain as the dawn appears

> > Asus2 E B You'll come, let your glory fall Asus2 E As you respond to us Asus2 E C#m B Asus2/F# Spirit reign, flood into our thirsty hearts again Dadd2 E Esus2 You'll come, You'll come

E Esus4 E We are not shaken, we are not moved Dadd2 A E We wait upon you Lord E Esus4 E Our Mighty deliverer, our triumph and truth Dadd2 A E We wait upon you Lord Asus2/F# E/G# B As surely as the sun will rise C#m You'll come to us Asus2/F# E B As certain as the word appears

> Asus2 E B Asus2/F# You'll come, let your glory fall Asus2 E B As you respond to us Asus2 E C#m B Asus2/F# Spirit reign, flood into our thirsty hearts again Dadd2 E Esus2 You'll come, You'll come

> > Asus2/F#EBChains be brokenAsus2/F#ELives be healedAsus2/F#EEyes be openedBAsus2Christ is revealed

# You're Beautiful – Phil Whickham

Capo 2 Intro: C F C G Verse 1: F С I see your face in every sunrise С G The colors of the morning are inside Your eyes С The world awakens in the light of the day С G I look up to the sky and say (NC) С F С G You're beautiful, Oh, Oh, Oh, Oh С F С G Oh, Oh, Oh, Oh Verse 2: С F I see Your power in the moonlit night С G Where planets are in motion and galaxies are bright С We are amazed in the light of the stars С G It's all proclaiming who You are (NC) F С G С You're beautiful, Oh, Oh, Oh, Oh (G) F C С G You're beautiful, Oh, Oh, Oh, Oh

Verse 3: F С I see You there hanging on a tree С G You bled and then You died and then You rose again for me С Now You are sitting on You're heavenly throne С G Soon we will be coming home (NC) F G С С You're beautiful, Oh, Oh, Oh, Oh F C (G) С G You're beautiful, Oh, Oh, Oh, Oh Chorus: С F When we arrive at eternity's shore С G Where death is just a memory and tears are no more С We'll enter in as the wedding bells ring С G You're bride will come together and we'll sing (G) You're beautiful Interlude: C F C G Outro: С I see you face G (repeat) С You're beautiful, You're beautiful, You're beautiful

### Your Great Name – Michael Neale and Krissy Nordhoff

Capo 3 Intro: Em C G D Em С Lost are saved, and find their way G D At the sound of Your great name Em С All condemned feel no shame D G At the sound of Your great name Em С Every fear has no place G D At the sound of Your great name Em С The enemy has to leave G D At the sound of Your great name CG D Em Jesus, worthy is the Lamb that was С G D Em Slain for us, Son of God and man С G You are high and lifted up Em D С G All the world will praise Your great name

D

*C G D* Your great name (repeat) EmCAll the weak find their strength<br/>GDAt the sound of Your great name<br/>EmCHungry souls receive grace<br/>GDAt the sound of Your great name

EmCThe fatherless find their restGDAt the sound of Your great nameEmCThe sick are healed, the dead are raisedGDAt the sound of Your great name

C G D Jesus No higher name than Jesus C G D No sweeter name than Jesus

### Your Love - Third Day

G С Your love, oh Lord D G Reaches to the heavens Em С Your faithfulness G D Stretches to the sky Em С Your righteousness G D Is like the mighty mountains, yeah Em Your justice flows С G Like the oceans tide

> G D And I will lift my voice C G To worship You, my King D And I will find my strength C D In the shadow of Your wings

## Your Love Changes Everything - United Pursuit

**√** = 72 Capo 3 Intro: GD GD Verse 1: G D Lord, You spoke those words G D You spoke so tenderly G Now I choose to believe Вт D (repeat) G You love me, You love me, You love me Chorus: Α Your taking me by the hand again Вm You're giving me strength to dance again G Cause Your love changes everything G D (repeat) Your love changes everything Instrumental: G D GD Tag (last chorus): Α Your love changes everything Вm Your love changes everything G Your love changes everything

Verse 2: G DWhen my heart is frail G DAnd when I'm incomplete G DI will choose to receive Bm G DYou love me, You love me

> Bridge: G D Oh You never fade when I look at You G D You never fail, and I trust in You G D You never let go Bm G D (repeat) You never let go of me, You never let go

> > Outro (go soft):GDLord, You spoke those wordsGDYou spoke so tenderlyGDNow I choose to believeBmGDYou love me, You love me, You love me

#### Your Love Never Fails - Chris McClarney, Anthony Skinner

 $rac{1}{2}$  = 114 Intro: Em7 C2 G D (Palm Mute 3x) C Em7 Dsus D (Open 2x)

Em7C2Nothing can separateG2DEven if I ran awayEm7C2G2DYour love never fails

Em7C2I know I still make mistakes<br/>G2DBut You have new mercies for me everyday<br/>Em7C2G2G2Your love never fails

Cmaj7GDYou stay the same through the agesAm7Cmaj7Your love never changesGDAm7C2There may be pain in the night but joy comes in the morning

G D And when the oceans rage Am7 C2 I don't have to be afraid G D Because I know that You love me C Your love never fails

Interlude: C Em7 D (2x)

Em7C2The-wind is strong and the water's deepG2DBut I'm not alone in these open seasEm7C2Cause Your love never fails

Em7C2The chasm is far too wideG2DI never thought I'd reach the other sideEm7C2G2DBut Your love never fails

Instrumental: C Em7 D (2x)

C2 Em7 Dsus You make, all things, work together for my good

#### Your Name – Paul Baloche and Glenn Pakiam

Intro: A/C# E/G# A5 A/C# D2 E/G# A5

A/C# D2 Ε A5 As morning dawns and evening fades A/C# D2 E A5 You inspire songs of praise A/C# D2 F F#m7 That rise from earth to touch Your heart D2 Ε A.5 And glorify Your Name

> D2 C#m7 F#m7 A Your Name is a strong and mighty tower E F#m7 D2 Α Your Name is a shelter like no other E F#m7 D2 Α Your Name, let the nations sing it louder A/C# D2 Esus 'Cause nothing has the power to save A/C# F#m (to Interlude) But Your Name

Bridge: F#m E4 Bsus B F#m7 E4 Bsus B D2

A/C# D2 Ε A5 Jesus, in Your Name we pray A/C# D2 Ε A5 Come and fill our hearts today A/C# D2 Ε F#m7 Lord, give us strength to live for You D2 E A5 And glorify Your Name

Ending: A/C# D2 E A5 A/C# D2 E A

## Your Name Is Glorious – Anthony Skinner and Jess Cates (JC)

*J* = 108 Capo 2

Verse 1: Dm F Who is like You Am C Took the sin of the world Dm F On Your shoulders Am C You did it so willingly

> Pre-Chorus: Dm F God the price You paid Am C Will forever be enough Dm F And the life You gave Am C You gave it all for love

> > Chorus: Dm F Your name is glorious Am C We lift You up higher, higher Dm F Come see what God has done Am C And lift Him up higher, higher

Verse 2: Dm F Who can fathom Am C The depths of the seas Dm F And the universe Am C How far does it reach

> Pre-Chorus: Dm F Still You spread Your arms Am C Upon the cross for us Dm F And the life You gave Am C You gave it all for love

> > Bridge:FGWe will sing, will singAmCWe will sing over againFGWe will bring, the highest praiseAmCTo the King, sing it again

# Yours (Glory And Praise) – Steven Furtick, Chris Brown, Mack

Brock

*I* = 70 Intro: C Em C Em Verse 1: С Em Am It all revolves around Your throne F Who can know your glory Em С Am So high above, Yet slain for us F You alone are worthy Chorus: F2 Am And the praise is yours С And the praise is yours G You're the One we bow before Am7 F2 **Reigning over us** С As we lift you up G You will reign forevermore Turnaround: C Em

Verse 2: С Em7 Am7 The One who was and is to come F2 God of every moment Em7 С Am7 Forever crowned, Exalted now F You alone are holy C Em Am F Instrumental: Bridge: С Em Glory and praise Am Power and strength F С (repeat) Worthy is the Lamb of God, hallelujah С Em Am Hallelujah F С Worthy is the Lamb of God, hallelujah Instrumental: С Em Am F Outro: С Em Am It all revolves around Your throne F Fmaj7 Who can know Your glory

### Your Voice - Josh Baldwin

*1* = 74 Intro: C Csus4 C Csus4 Verse 1: Csus4 С Even the wind, even the waves obey С Csus4 Even the stars, even the skies cry out Your praise Am Em You speak and it is done, You are the only One F F G Even the wind, even the waves obey Chorus: F С Your voice is power, Your voice is louder Am G Your voice is drowning out the others like a mighty wave Oh what a sweet sound, my heart is free now Am All of my fears go running F when they hear the sound of Your voice Verse 2: Csus4 С At Your command, even the demons flee С Csus4 At Your word, every anxious heart finds peace Am Em You speak and it is done, You are the only One G С (to chorus) With all of the strength and all the authority

Instrumental: F C Am G Bridge 1: C/E F I can hear You singing Am G I can hear You singing C/E F I can hear You singing (repeat 3x, to chorus) Am G Singing over me Instrumental: F C Am G Bridge 2: F I can hear You singing С I can hear You singing Am I can hear You singing G Singing over me F I can hear You singing Am You're singing over me Am That's how I know that I am G Forgiven and free Outro: F C/E Am G F C/E Am G

## You Said - Hillsong Music

Capo 2

GDCDYou said, ask and you will receiveGCDWhatever you needGDCDYou said, pray and I'll hear from heavenGCDAnd I'll heal your land

GDCDYou said, Your glory will fill the earthGCDLike water the seaGDCDYou said, lift up your eyesGDCDThe harvest is here, the kingdom is near

G D С Ask and I'll give the nations to you GD С D O Lord, that's the cry of my heart G D С Distant shores and islands will see GD С D Your light, as it rises on us

#### You Won't Relent – Misty Edwards

**√** = 86 Capo 4 Intro: Am F Dm С Chorus 1: Am F You won't relent until you have it all С Dm My heart is yours Verse: Am F С I'll set you as a seal, upon my heart Dm Am As a seal upon my arm С For there is a love, that is as strong as death Dm Am Jealousy demanding as the grave Dm Am F С And many waters, cannot guench this love

> Chorus 2: Am F CCome be the fire inside of me Dm AmCome be the flame upon my heart F CCome be the fire inside of me Dm AmUntil You and I are one

Bridge: Am F C I don't wanna talk about You like you're not in the room G Am I wanna look right at You, I wanna sing right to You

# Christmas

## A Christmas Alleluia – Chris Tomlin, Lauren Daigle, Leslie Jordan

♪ = 144 Capo 2 Intro: C

Verse:

F C E Am Alleluia Alleluia F G С Christ the Savior of the world, He has come F C E Am Alleluia Alleluia F С To the highest name of all G C (repeat) Alleluia

> Chorus: F C The heavens roar, the angels sing G Am All glory to our God and King G F C Oh night divine, forever more G C (repeat, go soft, to verse, build) Alleluia

> > Outro: F C You're the highest name of all G C Alleluia

#### Away In A Manger – Traditional English Carol, Late 19th Century

Verse 1: G D D Away in a manger, no crib for a bed A7 D The little Lord Jesus laid down His sweet head D G D The stars in the sky looked down where He lay Α7 D Em A7 D The little Lord Jesus asleep on the hay Verse 2: D G D The cattle are lowing, the baby awakes A7 D But little Lord Jesus no crying He makes D D G I love thee, Lord Jesus, Look down from the sky A7 D Em A7 D And stay by my side until morning is nigh Verse 3: D G D Be near me Lord Jesus, I ask Thee to stay Α7 D Close by me forever and love me I pray D G D Bless all the dear children in Thy tender care Em Α7 Α7 D Л And take them to heaven to be with Thee there

# Hark The Herald Angels Sing – Charles Wesley, 1739

Verse 1: G EmHark the herald angels sing C D GGlory to the new-born King G EmPeace on earth and mercy mild D A DGod and sinners reconciled

Verse 2: G С D Joyful, all ye nations, rise G С D Join the triumph of the skies D С С With angelic host proclaim G Em – D – G D Christ is born in Bethlehem

> Outro: C D CHark, the herald angels sing D G C - D - GGlory to the new-born King

# I Heard The Bells On Christmas Day – Casting

Crowns

CGD Capo 3 Intro: Em Verse 1: С Em I heard the bells on Christmas day G D Their old familiar carols play Em С And mild and sweet their songs repeat G D Of peace on earth good will to men Chorus 1: С G And the bells are ringing G Like a choir they're singing С In my heart I hear them Em D Peace on earth, good will to men Verse 2: С Em And in despair I bowed my head G D There is no peace on earth I said Em С For hate is strong and mocks the song D G Of peace on earth, good will to men Chorus 2: С G But the bells are ringing С G Like a choir singing C Does anybody hear them Em D Peace on earth, good will to men

House of David Ministries

Bridge: Em D С Then rang the bells more loud and deep Em G D God is not dead, nor doth He sleep Em D2 ſ The wrong shall fail, the right prevail G With peace on earth, good will to men Verse 3: Em С Then ringing singing on its way D The world revolved from night to day Em С A voice, a chime, a chant sublime G D Of peace on earth, good will to men Chorus 3: G And the bells they're ringing G С Like a choir they're singing And with our hearts we'll hear them Em D Peace on earth, good will to men G С Do you hear the bells they're ringing С G The life the angels singing С Open up your heart and hear them Em D Peace on earth, good will to men Outro: С G С G Peace on earth, Peace on earth Em С D Peace on earth, Good will to men

## Light of the Stable – Emmylou Harris, 1979

Verse 1: С G G Hail, hail to the newborn King С G D Let our voices sing Him our praises G G С Hail, hail to the guiding light C G D G That brought us here tonight to our Savior

> Chorus: C G D G Ha-lle-lui-ah C G D G Ha-lle-lui-ah C G D G Ha-lle-lui-ah C G D F C G Ha-lle-lui-ah

Verse 2: С G G Come now let it shine so bright С G D To the knowing light of the stable G С G Kneel close to the Child so dear С G D G Cast aside your fear and be thankful

#### Mary Did You Know – Mark Lawry

Ĵ = 105 Intro: Em D2 Am B7

Verse 1:

Em D2 Mary, did you know that your baby boy Am7 Β7 Would someday walk on water Em D2 Mary, did you know that your baby boy Am7 B7 Would save our sons and daughters Chorus 1: D/F# С D G С Did you know that your baby boy has come to make you new Am This child that you've delivered B7 Will soon deliver you Verse 2: D2 Em Mary, did you know that your baby boy Am7 Β7 Will give sight to a blind man Em D2 Mary, did you know that your baby boy Am7 Β7 Would calm the sea with his hand Chorus 2: С D G D/F# С Did you know that your baby boy has walked where angels trod Am When you've kissed your little baby B7 Then you've kissed the face of God

Instrumental: Em D2 Am B7 Bridge: C D The blind will see, the deaf will hear G G/F# Em The dead will live again C D The lame will leap, the dumb will speak Am B7 The praises of the Lamb

Verse 3:

EmD2Mary, did you know that your baby boy<br/>AmB7Is Lord of all creation<br/>EmD2Mary did you know that your baby boy<br/>AmB7Will one day rule the nations

Chorus 3: C D G D/F# C Did you know that your baby boy was heaven's perfect Lamb Am This sleeping child you're holding B7 Em Is the great I Am

## O Come All Ye Faithful – John Francis Wade, 1751

Verse 1: G D O come, all ye faithful G D Joyful and triumphant D Em Α Α D O come ye, oh come ye to Bethlehem G D7 G Come and behold Him D Em D Born the king of angels

> Chorus: G Oh come let us adore Him G Oh come let us adore Him G/F# D A7 D Oh come let us adore Him G D G Christ the Lord

Verse 2: G D Sing, Choirs of angles G D Sing in exultation Em A D Α D Sing all ye citizens of heaven above G D7 G Glory to God D Em D Glory in the highest

Verse 3: G DYea, Lord we greet thee G DBorn this happy morning Em A D A DJesus to Thee be all glory given G D7 GWord of the Father D Em DNow in flesh appearing

#### O Come, O Come, Emmanuel – John Mason Neale and

Henry Sloane Coffin, Middle 19<sup>th</sup> Century

Verse 1: Em Am Em O come, O come, Emmanuel Am D Em And ransom captive Israel G Am D That mourns in lonely exile here Am D Em Until the Son of God appear

> Chorus D Em Am Em Rejoice, Rejoice, Emmanuel G D Em Shall come to Thee, O Israel

Verse 2:

Em Am Em O come, Thou dayspring, come and cheer Am D Em Our spirits by Thine advent here Am G D Disperse the gloomy clouds of night Am D Em And death's dark shadows put to flight

Verse 3: Em Am Em O come, desire of nations, bind Am D Еm All people in one heart and mind Am G D Bid envy, strife and quarrels cease Am D Em Fill all the world with heaven's peace

## O Holy Night – Adolphe Adam, 1847

Саро З

Verse 1: G C GO holy night, the stars are brightly shining D GIt is the night of our dear Savior's birth G C GLong lay the world in sin and error pining Fm BmTill He appeared and the soul felt its worth

> Pre-chorus 1: D G Gsus4 G A thrill of hope the weary world rejoices D G Gsus4 G For yonder breaks a new and glorious morn

> > Chorus 1: Em Вт Fall on your knees Am Em O hear the angel voices G D/F#G/B C O night divine G D/F# G O the night when Christ was born D/F# G/B C O night divine G D G O the night, O night divine

Verse 2: G C G Truly He taught us to love one another D G His law is love and His gospel is peace G C G Chains shall He break, for the slave is our brother Fm Bm And in His name all oppression shall cease

> Pre-chorus 2: D G Gsus4 G Sweet hymns of joy in grateful chorus raise we D G Gsus4 G D/F# Let all within us praise His holy name

> > Chorus 2: Em Вт Christ is the Lord Am Em O praise His name forever G D/F# G/B С His power and glory G D/F# G Ever more proclaim D/F# G/B C His power and glory G D/F# G Ever more proclaim

# Silent Night – Franz Xaver Gruber and Joseph Mohr, 1818

Verse 1: Α Silent night, Holy night Ε D Α All is calm, all is bright D Round yon Virgin Mother and Child D Α Holy infant so tender and mile D - A Ε Sleep in heavenly peace Ε Α Sleep in heavenly peace Verse 2: Α Silent night, Holy night Ε D Α Shepherds quake at the sight D Α Glories stream from heaven afar D Α Heav'nly hosts sing Alleluia Ε D - A Christ, the Savior is born Ε Α Christ, the Savior is born

Verse 3: Α Silent night, Holy night Ε D Α Son of God, love's pure light D Radiant beams from Thy holy face D Α With the dawn of redeeming grace D - A Ε Jesus, Lord, at Thy birth Ε Α Jesus, Lord, at Thy birth

## The First Noel – Traditional English Carol, 18th Centur

Verse: G D C GThe first Noel the angel did say C GWas to certain poor shepherds C GIn fields as they lay D C GIn fields as they lay, keeping their sheep C G C GOn a cold winter's night that was so deep

> Chorus: G D C G Noel, Noel, Noel, Noel C G C D G Born is the King of Israel

## What Child is This – William Chatterton Dix, 1865

Verse 1: Em D What child is this who laid to rest Em C B7 On Mary's lap is sleeping Em D Whom angels greet with anthems sweet Em B7 Em While shepherds watch are keeping

Chorus: G D This, this is Christ the King Em C B7 Whom shepherds guard and angels sing G D Joy, joy, for Christ is born Em B7 Em The Babe, the Son of Mary

Verse 2: Em D Why lies he in such mean estate Em C B7 Where ox and ass are feeding Em D Good Christian, fear; for sinners here Em B7 Em The silent Word is pleading Verse 3: Em D So bring Him incense, gold and myrrh Em C B7 Come, peasant, king, to own Him Em D The King of kings salvation brings Em B7 Em Let loving hearts enthrone Him